

AT&T Services, Inc. One AT&T Center Room 3502 St. Louis, MO 63101 314-331-1610 Phone 314-247-0014 Fax alan.kern@att.com

March 30, 2012

Mr. Steven Reed, Secretary Missouri Public Service Commission 200 Madison Street Suite 500 Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360

Re: <u>Notice of Election and Withdrawal of AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc.</u> <u>Tariffs Pursuant to §392.461, RSMo, enacted by House Bill No. 338</u>

Dear Mr. Reed:

As a result of recent changes in state law governing the regulation of telecommunications services in Missouri, §392.461, RSMo was enacted on August 28, 2011 by House Bill No. 338. Section 392.461 allows telecommunications companies, upon notice to the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Commission"), to elect to be exempt from the requirement that they offer retail services to residential or business end users only through tariff, and to withdraw such tariffs. However, the law requires them to publish generally available retail prices on a website.

AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc. ("the Company") hereby gives the Commission notice of its election to be exempt from tariff filing requirements relating to, and of its intent to withdraw, the below-listed tariffs.

- Message Telecommunications Services Tariff, P.S.C. MO No. 15
- Local Exchange Services Tariff, P.S.C. MO No. 21
- Custom Network Service Tariff, P.S.C. MO No. 22
- Private Line Services Tariff-Schedule 9, P.S.C. MO No. 23
- Private Line Services Tariff-Schedule 11, P.S.C. MO No. 24
- Dataphone Digital Services Tariff, P.S.C. No. 10
- Local Exchange Services Tariff, P.S.C. No. 2

This Notice of Election and Withdrawal shall become effective May 1, 2012. The Company will make available its rates, charges, terms and conditions for its retail telecommunications services on its website at <u>www.att.com/servicepublications</u>.

Please refer any questions on this matter to me on 314-331-1610.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Alan Kern

I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the Office of Public Counsel at <u>opcservice@ded.mo.gov</u> this 30th day of March 2012.

Alan Kern

JX-2012-0536 Effective May 1, 2012

Preface Original Sheet l

PREFACE

Pursuant to applicable Missouri law, the Company is a competitive telecommunications company and all services offered by it are competitive telecommunications services.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

PREFACE

WAIVER OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

STATUTORY PROVISIONS

SECTION(S)	PROVISION(S)	
Section 392.210.2 Section 392.240.1	Uniform System of Accounts General rate case filings	(AT)
Section 392.270	Authority to ascertain value of property	
Section 392.280	Depreciation accounts	
Section 392.290	Right to issue stocks, bonds, indebtedness	
Section 392.300	Transfer of Property and Ownership of Stock	(AT)
Section 293.310	Approval of issuance of stocks, bonds,	
indeb	otedness	
Section 392.320	Certificate requirement prior to issuance	
	ocks, bonds, etc.	
Section 392.330	Accounting for disposition of funds from	
	of stocks, bonds	
Section 392.340	Approval required for reorganizations	
PUBLIC SERVICE COM	MISSION RULES	
4 CSR 240-10.020	Depreciation fund income	
4 CSR 240-30.010(2)(C)	Copies of rate schedules	
4 CSR 240-30.040(1),(2),		
	niform system of accounts	
4 CSR 240-32.030(1)(B)	Exchange boundary maps	
4 CSR 240-32.030(1)(C)	Access line and grade of service complaints	
4 CSR 240-32.030(2)	In-state record keeping	
4 CSR 240-32.050(3)	Information at business offices	
4 CSR 240-32.050(4)	Telephone directories	
4 CSR 240-32.050(5)	Call interception	
4 CSR 240-32.050(6)	Telephone number changes	
	-	(RT)
4 CSR 240-33.030	Minimum charge rules	
		(RT)
4 CSR 240-33.020(1)(C)	Variance for bi-monthly billing	
		(RT)

Preface Original Sheet 2

PREFACE

WAIVER OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

STATUTORY PROVISIONS

SECTION(S)

JX-2009-0352

PROVISION(S)

Section 392.240.1	General rate case filings
Section 392.270	Authority to ascertain value of property
Section 392.280	Depreciation accounts
Section 392.290	Right to issue stocks, bonds, indebtedness
Section 293.310	Approval of issuance of stocks, bonds, indebtedness
Section 392.320	Certificate requirement prior to issuance of stocks, bonds, etc.
Section 392.330	Accounting for disposition of funds from sale of stocks, bonds
Section 392.340	Approval required for reorganizations

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION RULES

4 CSR 240-10.020 4 CSR 240-30.010(2)(C 4 CSR 240-30.040(1),(
(3),(5) and (6)	Uniform system of accounts
4 CSR 240-32.030(1)(B	
4 CSR 240-32.030(1)(C) Access line and grade of service complaints
4 CSR 240-32.030(2)	In-state record keeping
4 CSR 240-32.050(3)	Information at business offices
4 CSR 240-32.050(4)	Telephone directories
4 CSR 240-32.050(5)	Call interception
4 CSR 240-32.050(6)	Telephone number changes
4 CSR 240-32.070(4)	Coin telephones
4 CSR 240-33.030	Minimum charge rules
4 CSR 240-33.040(5)	Finance Fee
4 CSR 240-33.020(1)(C	• • •
4 CSR 240-33.040(1)	Variance for bi-monthly billing

Issued: November 26, 2002 Cancelled December 13, 2008 Missouri Public Service Commission

Preface Original Sheet 2.1

PREFACE

WAIVER OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION RULES

4 CSR 240- 3.550(4)(5A) 4 CSR 240-32.060 4 CSR 240-32.070 4 CSR 240-32.080 4 CSR 240-33.040(1-3)(5-10) 4 CSR 240-33.045 4 CSR 240-33.080(1) 4 CSR 240-33.130(1)(4)(5)

Explanation of Symbols Original Sheet 1

EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS

- (AT) Indicates addition to text
- (C) Indicates a correction
- (CP) Indicates change in practice
- (CR) Indicates change in rate
- (CT) Indicates change in text
- (DR) Indicates discontinued rate
- (FC) Indicates a change in format lettering or numbering
- (MT) Indicates moved text
- (NR) Indicates new rate
- (RT) Indicates removal of text

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Table of Contents 4th Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

- 1 Application of Tariff
- 2 General Regulations
- 3 AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service
- 4 SDN OneNet Service
- 5 AT&T CustomNetsm Service
- 6 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service
- 7 AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)
- 8 ACC Business Service
- 9 AT&T Business Network Service
- 10 AT&T All In One Service
- 11 AT&T Switched Digital Service
- 12 Toll-Free MEGACOM Service
- 13 Toll-Free READYLINE Service
- 14 AT&T 800 Goldsm Service
- 15 AT&T 800 Plan K Service
- 16
- 17
 - 18AT&T Government International Calling Service
- 20 Conference Service
- 21 AT&T Directory Assistance Service
- 22 AT&T Corporate Communications Service
- 23
- 24 Software Defined Network Services (SDN)
- 25 AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service
- 26 AT&T MEGACOM[®] WATS Service
- 27 Distributed Network Service (DNS)
- 28 AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri
- 29 AT&T Small Business Option
- 30

(RT)

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T sm Service Mark of AT&T

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: February 28, 2010 FILED Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2010-0482

Table of Contents 3rd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

1	Application of Tariff	
2	General Regulations	
3	AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service	
4	SDN OneNet Service	
5	AT&T CustomNet sm Service	
6	AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service	
7	AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)	
8	ACC Business Service	
9	AT&T Business Network Service	
10	AT&T All In One Service	
11	AT&T Switched Digital Service	
12	Toll-Free MEGACOM Service	
13	Toll-Free READYLINE Service	
14	AT&T 800 Gold sm Service	
15	AT&T 800 Plan K Service	
16		
17		(RT)
18		(RT)
19	AT&T Government International Calling Service	
20	Conference Service	
21	AT&T Directory Assistance Service	
22	AT&T Corporate Communications Service	(87)
23		(RT)
24	Software Defined Network Services (SDN)	
25	AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service	
26	AT&T MEGACOM [®] WATS Service	
27	Distributed Network Service (DNS)	
28	AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri	
29	AT&T Small Business Option	

30 AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T sm Service Mark of AT&T

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: June 15, 2009

Table of Contents 2nd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

- 1 Application of Tariff
- 2 General Regulations
- 3 AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service
- 4 SDN OneNet Service
- 5 AT&T CustomNetsm Service
- 6 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service
- 7 AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)
- 8 ACC Business Service
- 9 AT&T Business Network Service
- 10 AT&T All In One Service
- 11 AT&T Switched Digital Service
- 12 Toll-Free MEGACOM Service
- 13 Toll-Free READYLINE Service
- 14 AT&T 800 Goldsm Service
- 15 AT&T 800 Plan K Service
- 16
- 17 AT&T MultiQuest[®] Service
- 18 AT&T MultiQuest[®] Express900 Service
- 19 AT&T Government International Calling Service
- 20 Conference Service
- 21 AT&T Directory Assistance Service
- 22 AT&T Corporate Communications Service
- 23 AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service
- 24 Software Defined Network Services (SDN)
- 25 AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service
- 26 AT&T MEGACOM[®] WATS Service
- 27 Distributed Network Service (DNS)
- 28 AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri
- 29 AT&T Small Business Option
- 30 AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T sm Service Mark of AT&T

Issued: February 14, 2008

(CT)

(CT)

Table of Contents 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

- 1 Application of Tariff
- 2 General Regulations
- 3 AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service
- 4 SDN OneNet Service
- 5 AT&T CustomNetsm Service
- 6 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service
- 7 AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)
- 8 ACC Business Service
- 9 AT&T Business Network Service
- 10 AT&T All In One Service
- 11 AT&T Switched Digital Service
- 12 AT&T MEGACOM[®] 800 Service
- 13 AT&T 800 READYLINE[®] Service
- 14 AT&T 800 Goldsm Service
- 15 AT&T 800 Plan K Service
- 16
- 17 AT&T MultiQuest[®] Service
- 18 AT&T MultiQuest[®] Express900 Service
- 19 AT&T Government International Calling Service
- 20 Conference Service
- 21 AT&T Directory Assistance Service
- 22 AT&T Corporate Communications Service
- 23 AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service
- 24 Software Defined Network Services (SDN)
- 25 AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service
- 26 AT&T MEGACOM[®] WATS Service
- 27 Distributed Network Service (DNS)
- 28 AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri
- 29 AT&T Small Business Option
- 30 AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T sm Service Mark of AT&T (RT)

Table of Contents Original Sheet 1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

_

1	Application of Tariff
2 3	General Regulations
	AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service
4	SDN OneNet Service
5	AT&T CustomNet [®] Service
6 7	AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service
	AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)
8	ACC Business Service
9	AT&T Business Network Service
10	AT&T All In One Service
11	AT&T Switched Digital Service
12	AT&T MEGACOM® 800 Service
13	AT&T 800 READYLINE [®] Service
14	AT&T 800 Goldª™ Service
15	AT&T 800 Plan K Service
16	AT&T 800 Plan P Service
17	AT&T MultiQuest [®] Service
18	AT&T MultiQuest [®] Express900 Service
19	AT&T Government International Calling Service
20	Conference Service
21	AT&T Directory Assistance Service
22	AT&T Corporate Communications Service
23	AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service
24	Software Defined Network Services (SDN)
25	AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service
26	AT&T MEGACOM [®] WATS Service
27	Distributed Network Service (DNS)
28	AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri
29	AT&T Small Business Option
30	AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)
20	mai noopitatity network bertico (mio)

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T Sm Service Mark of AT&T

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

Table of Contents 5th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 2

(CT)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

31	AT&T Clear Advantage [™] Service
32	AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI
34	AT&T ALL PRO SM WATS IN MISSOURI
35	Reserved for Future Use
36	Reserved for Future Use
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)
39	Reserved for Future Use
40	Reserved for Future Use
41	Reserved for Future Use
42	Reserved for Future Use
43	Special Service Arrangements
44	Reserved for Future Use
45	Reserved for Future Use
46	Reserved for Future Use
47	Reserved for Future Use
48	Reserved for Future Use
49	Reserved for Future Use
50	AT&T Correctional Value Plan**
51	Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages Service
	Price List
	Promotional Offerings

* Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.

** Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be discontinued and not available to new or existing customers.

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

CANCELLED
May 01, 2012Issued: August 16, 2011
Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory
208 S. Akard St.Effective: September 15, 2011
FILED
208 S. Akard St.Missouri Public
Service Commission
JX-2012-0536Dallas, TX 75202Missouri Public
September 15, 2011
FILED
Missouri Public
Service Commission
JX-2012-0062

Table of Contents4th Revised Sheet 2Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

- 31 AT&T Clear Advantagesm Service
- 32 AT&T OPTIMUMsm Service
- 33 AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI
- 34 AT&T ALL PROsm WATS IN MISSOURI
- 35 Reserved for Future Use
- 36 Reserved for Future Use
- 37 AT&T Seamless Link Service*
- 38 Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)
- 39 Reserved for Future Use
- 40 Reserved for Future Use
- 41 Reserved for Future Use
- 42 Reserved for Future Use
- 43 Special Service Arrangements
- 44 Reserved for Future Use
- 45 Reserved for Future Use
- 46 Reserved for Future Use
- 47 Reserved for Future Use
- 48 Reserved for Future Use
- 49 AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service
- 50 AT&T Correctional Value Plan**
- 51 Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages Service Price List Promotional Offerings

(AT)

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- ** Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be discontinued and not available to new or existing customers.

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T sm Service Mark of AT&T

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215

Effective: November 23, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision JX-2009-0291

Table Of Contents 3rd Revised Sheet 2

Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

31 32 33 34	AT&T Clear Advantage sm Service AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURI
35	Reserved for Future Use
36	Reserved for Future Use
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)
39	Reserved for Future Use
40	Reserved for Future Use
41	Reserved for Future Use
42	Reserved for Future Use
43	Special Service Arrangements
44	Reserved for Future Use
45	Reserved for Future Use
46	Reserved for Future Use
47	Reserved for Future Use
48	Reserved for Future Use
49	AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service
50	AT&T Correctional Value Plan**
	Price List
	Promotional Offerings

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- ** Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be (AT) discontinued and not available to new or existing customers. (AT)

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Issued: May 16, 2005

CANCELLED November 23, 2008 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2009-0291 5 Effective: June 15, 2005 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

(CT)

Table Of Contents 2nd Revised Sheet 2

Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTI ON

31 32 33 34 35 36 37	AT&T Clear Advantage sm Service AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURI Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use AT&T Seamless Link Service*	
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)	
39	Reserved for Future Use	
40	Reserved for Future Use	
41	Reserved for Future Use	
42	Reserved for Future Use	
43	Special Service Arrangements	
44	Reserved for Future Use	
45	Reserved for Future Use	(AT)
46	Reserved for Future Use	
47	Reserved for Future Use	
48	Reserved for Future Use	
49	AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service	
50	AT&T Correctional Value Plan	(AT)
	Price List	
	Promotional Offerings	

* Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Table Of Contents 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTI ON

31	AT&T CLear Advantage℠ Service
32	AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI
34	AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURI
35	Reserved for Future Use
36	Reserved for Future Use
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)
39	Reserved for Future Use
40	Reserved for Future Use
41	Reserved for Future Use
42	Reserved for Future Use
43	Special Service Arrangements
44	Reserved for Future Use
	Price List
	Promotional Offerings

* Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on (ÅT) July 18, 2004.

[®]Registered Service Mark of AT&T Sm Service Mark of AT&T

(CT)

(AT)

Table Of Contents Original Sheet 2

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION

31	AT&T Clear Advantage™ Service
32	AT&T OPTIMUM™ Service
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI
34	AT&T ALL PRO™ WATS IN MISSOURI
35	Reserved for Future Use
36	Reserved for Future Use
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)
39	Reserved for Future Use
40	Reserved for Future Use
41	Reserved for Future Use
42	Reserved for Future Use
43	Special Service Arrangements
44	Reserved for Future Use
	Price List
	Promotional Offerings

 $^{\textcircled{\sc 8}}Registered$ Service Mark of AT&T $^{\fbox{\sc 5m}}$ Service Mark of AT&T

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Index 3rd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 1

INDEX

SECT N	ΙΟ	Price List Page	t
			—
1	Application of Tariff		
2	General Regulations		
3	AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service	1-14	
4	SDN OneNet Service	15-16	
5	AT&T CustomNet sm Service	17-20	
6	AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service	21-26	
7	AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)	27	
8	ACC Business Service	28-32	
9	AT&T Business Network Service	33	
10	AT&T All In One Service	34-38	
11	AT&T Switched Digital Service	39	
12	Toll-Free MEGACOM Service	40	
13	Toll-Free READYLINE Service	41	
14	AT&T 800 Gold sm Service	42	
15	AT&T 800 Plan K Service	43	
16	AT&T 800 Plan P Service	44	
17		45	
18		46	
19	AT&T Government International Calling Service	47	
20	Conference Service	48	
21	AT&T Directory Assistance Service	49	
22	AT&T Corporate Communications Service	50	
23		51	
24	Software Defined Network Services (SDN)	52-55	
25	AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service	56	
26	AT&T MEGACOM [®] WATS Service	57	
27	Distributed Network Service (DNS)	58	
28	AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri	59	
29	AT&T Small Business Option	60	
30	·	61	(F

[®] Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: February 28, 2010 FILED Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2010-0482

(RT)

Index 2nd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 1

INDEX

SECTIO N	_	Price List Page	
1	Application of Tariff		
2	General Regulations		
3	AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service	1-14	
4	SDN OneNet Service	15-16	
5	AT&T CustomNet sm Service	17-20	
6	AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service	21-26	
7	AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)	27	
8	ACC Business Service	28-32	
9	AT&T Business Network Service	33	
10	AT&T All In One Service	34-38	
11	AT&T Switched Digital Service	39	
12	Toll-Free MEGACOM Service	40	
13	Toll-Free READYLINE Service	41	
14	AT&T 800 Gold sm Service	42	
15	AT&T 800 Plan K Service	43	
16	AT&T 800 Plan P Service	44	(RT)
17		45	(RT)
18		46	
19	AT&T Government International Calling Service	47	
20	Conference Service	48	
21	AT&T Directory Assistance Service	49	
22	AT&T Corporate Communications Service	50	(RT)
23		51	
24	Software Defined Network Services (SDN)	52-55	
25	AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service	56	
26	AT&T MEGACOM [®] WATS Service	57	
27	Distributed Network Service (DNS)	58	
28	AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri	59	
29	AT&T Small Business Option	60	
30	AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)	61	

[®] Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: June 15, 2009

FILED Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2009-0810

Index 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

INDEX

SECTION		Price List Page	
1	Application of Tariff		
2	General Regulations		
3	AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service	1-14	
4	SDN OneNet Service	15-16	
5	AT&T CustomNet sm Service	17-20	
6	AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service	21-26	
7	AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)	27	
8	ACC Business Service	28-32	
9	AT&T Business Network Service	33	
10	AT&T All In One Service	34-38	
11	AT&T Switched Digital Service	39	
12	Toll-Free MEGACOM Service	40	(CT)
13	Toll-Free READYLINE Service	41	(CT)
14	AT&T 800 Gold sm Service	42	
15	AT&T 800 Plan K Service	43	
16	AT&T 800 Plan P Service	44	
17	AT&T MultiQuest [®] Service	45	
18	AT&T MultiQuest [®] Express900 Service	46	
19	AT&T Government International Calling Service	47	
20	Conference Service	48	
21	AT&T Directory Assistance Service	49	
22	AT&T Corporate Communications Service	50	
23	AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service	51	
24	Software Defined Network Services (SDN)	52-55	
25	AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service	56	
26	AT&T MEGACOM [®] WATS Service	57	
27	Distributed Network Service (DNS)	58	
28	AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri	59	
29	AT&T Small Business Option	60	
30	AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)	61	

[®] Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Issued: February 14, 2008

CANCELLED June 15, 2009 **Missouri Public** Service Commission JX-2009-0810

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215

Effective: March 15, 2008

Index Original Sheet l

INDEX

SECTION		Price List Page
1	Application of Tariff	
2	General Regulations	
3	AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service	1-14
4	SDN OneNet Service	15-16
5	AT&T CustomNet [™] Service	17-20
6	AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service	21-26
7	AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS)	27
8	ACC Business Service	28-32
9	AT&T Business Network Service	33
10	AT&T All In One Service	34-38
11	AT&T Switched Digital Service	39
12	AT&T MEGACOM [®] 800 Service	40
13	AT&T 800 READYLINE [®] Service	41
14	AT&T 800 Gold ^{em} Service	42
15	AT&T 800 Plan K Service	43
16	AT&T 800 Plan P Service	44
17	AT&T MultiQuest [®] Service	45
18	AT&T MultiQuest [®] Express900 Service	46
19	AT&T Government International Calling Service	47
20	Conference Service	48
21	AT&T Directory Assistance Service	49
22	AT&T Corporate Communications Service	50
23	AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service	51
24	Software Defined Network Services (SDN)	52-55
25	AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service	56
26	AT&T MEGACOM [®] WATS Service	57
27	Distributed Network Service (DNS)	58
28	AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri	59
29	AT&T Small Business Option	60
30	AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS)	61

 $^{\ensuremath{\mathbb{R}}}$ Registered Service Mark of AT&T $^{\ensuremath{\mathbb{S}}^{\ensuremath{\mathbb{M}}}}$ Service Mark of AT&T

Missouri Public

Service Commission

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

Index 5th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 2

(CT)

INDEX

SECTION			Price List Page
31	AT&T Clear Advantage [™] Service		62
32	AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service		63
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI		64
34	AT&T ALL PRO SM WATS IN MISSOURI		65
35	Reserved for Future Use		66
36	Reserved for Future Use		67
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*		68
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service	(WATS)	69-70
39	Reserved for Future Use		71
40	Reserved for Future Use		72
41	Reserved for Future Use		73
42	Reserved for Future Use		74
43	Special Service Arrangements		75
44	Reserved for Future Use		76
45	Reserved for Future Use		77
46	Reserved for Future Use		78
47	Reserved for Future Use		79
48	Reserved for Future Use		80
49	Reserved for Future Use		81
50	AT&T Correctional Value Plan**		82
51	Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages	Service	83

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- ** Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be discontinued and not available to new or existing customers.
- $^{\ensuremath{\mathbb{S}}}$ Registered Service Mark of AT&T $^{\ensuremath{\mathbb{S}}^{\ensuremath{\mathbb{S}}}}$ Service Mark of AT&T

Index 4th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 2

INDEX

Section	_	Price List Page
31	AT&T Clear Advantage sm Service	62
32	AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service	63
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI	64
34	AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURI	65
35	Reserved for Future Use	66
36	Reserved for Future Use	67
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*	68
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)	69-70
39	Reserved for Future Use	71
40	Reserved for Future Use	72
41	Reserved for Future Use	73
42	Reserved for Future Use	74
43	Special Service Arrangements	75
44	Reserved for Future Use	76
45	Reserved for Future Use	77
46	Reserved for Future Use	78
47	Reserved for Future Use	79
48	Reserved for Future Use	80
49	AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service	81
50	AT&T Correctional Value Plan**	82
51	Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages Service	83 (

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- ** Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be discontinued and not available to new or existing customers.
- [®] Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215

Effective: November 23, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision JX-2009-0291

(AT)

I ndex 3rd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 2

I NDEX

SECTI ON	-	Price Lis [.] Page	t
31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49	AT&T Clear Advantage sm Service AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURI Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use AT&T Seamless Link Service* Wi de Area Telecommunications Service (WATS) Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use Special Service Arrangements Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use	62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69-70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	
50	AT&T Correctional Value Plan**	82	(CT)

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- ** Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be(AT)discontinued and not available to new or existing customers.(AT)
- Registered Service Mark of AT&T
 S^M Service Mark of AT&T

Lissued: May 16, 2005 CANCELLED November 23, 2008 Missouri Public Service Commission

JX-2009-0291

5 Effective: June 15, 2005 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Index 2nd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 2

I NDEX

SECTI ON	-	Price List Page	-
31	AT&T CLear Advantage sm Service	62	
32	AT&T OPTLMUM sm Service	63	
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURL	64	
34	AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURL	65	
35	Reserved for Future Use	66	
36	Reserved for Future Use	67	
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*	68	
38	Wi de Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)	69-70	
39	Reserved for Future Use	71	
40	Reserved for Future Use	72	
41	Reserved for Future Use	73	
42	Reserved for Future Use	74	
43	Special Service Arrangements	75	
44	Reserved for Future Use	76	
45 46 47 48 49 50	Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use Reserved for Future Use AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service AT&T Correctional Value Plan	77 78 79 80 81 82	(AT) (AT)

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- Registered Service Mark of AT&T SM Service Mark of AT&T

Index 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

INDEX

SECTI ON	_	Price Lis Page	t
31	AT&T Clear Advantage sm Service	62	(CT)
32	AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service	63	
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI	64	
34	AT&T ALL PRO sm WATS IN MISSOURI	65	
35	Reserved for Future Use	66	
36	Reserved for Future Use	67	
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service*	68	
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)	69-70	
39	Reserved for Future Use	71	
40	Reserved for Future Use	72	
41	Reserved for Future Use	73	
42	Reserved for Future Use	74	
43	Special Service Arrangements	75	
44	Reserved for Future Use	76	

- * Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be (AT) withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.
- Registered Service Mark of AT&T ℠ Service Mark of AT&T

Index Original Sheet 2

INDEX

SECTION	_	Price List Page
31	AT&T Clear Advantage ^s Service	62
32	AT&T OPTIMUM sm Service	63
33	AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI	64
34	AT&T ALL PRO™ WATS IN MISSOÙRI	65
35	Reserved for Future Use	66
36	Reserved for Future Use	67
37	AT&T Seamless Link Service	68
38	Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS)	69-70
39	Reserved for Future Use	71
40	Reserved for Future Use	72
41	Reserved for Future Use	73
42	Reserved for Future Use	74
43	Special Service Arrangements	75
44	Reserved for Future Use	76

 $^{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{S}}}$ Registered Service Mark of AT&T $^{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{S}}^{\ensuremath{\mathsf{S}}}}$ Service Mark of AT&T

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

ī

Section l Original Sheet l

1. APPLICATION OF TARIFF

1.1 APPLICATION

1.1.1 General

This tariff contains the regulations and rates applicable to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE for interLATA and intraLATA calls between two stations in the state of Missouri.

Effective July 31, 2001 all references herein to AT&T FCC Tariffs, insofar as the service offering set forth in the AT&T FCC tariffs have been or become detariffed, shall be construed to be references to the AT&T Business Services Guides located at <u>http://www.att.com/serviceguide/business</u>.

1.1.2 Jurisdiction

Jurisdiction refers to the classification of a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call as intrastate or interstate. Jurisdiction is a matter of law, not of Company discretion or policy, or Customer preference. The Law describing what constitutes interstate jurisdiction is the Communications Act of 1934, as amended. Some portions of this service are only subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Communications Commission. This tariff covers the portion of this service that is subject to the Missouri Public Service Commission's Jurisdiction.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 2 Original Sheet 1

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.1 UNDERTAKING OF THE COMPANY

2.1.1 General

JX-2012-0536

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is furnished for the transmission of voice communications but may also be used for data, facsimile, signaling, metering, or other similar communications, subject to the transmission capabilities of the service.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is available twenty-four hours a day, seven days per week.

The Company does not transmit messages. However, CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE may be used for that purpose.

2.1.2 Transmission Medium

The Company selects and/or arranges for the channels and/or service components used to provide CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. Any suitable technology or combination of technologies may be used. The Company may modify or change the channels and/or service components used to furnish CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE at any time subject to the regulations in 2.7.3 of this tariff.

2.1.3 Provision of Customer Equipment

Customer equipment may be used with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. The Company does not provide Customer equipment.

2.1.4 Through Transmission of Signals

The Company is responsible for the provision of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE from station to station. It is not responsible for the quality of transmission or signaling on the Customer's side of the interface at a Customer's premises.

Section 2 Original Sheet 2

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

- 2.1 UNDERTAKING OF THE COMPANY (Continued)
 - 2.1.5 Availability of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE
 - A. Availability
 - Subject to compliance with B. following, where a shortage of service components exists at any time either for temporary or protracted periods, the establishment of two-point Long Distance Message Telecommunications Service, provided under Tariff, shall take precedence over all other services provided by the Company.
 - 2. Service is furnished subject to the availability of the service components required. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.
 - 3. Service will be provided where facilities and billing capability are available.
 - B. Restoration of Service

JX-2012-0536

The use and restoration of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE will be in accordance with Part 64, Subpart D, of the Federal Communications Commission's Rules and Regulations.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLED
May 01, 2012
Missouri PublicLeslie O Buford, District Manager
227 West Monroe Street
Chicago, Illinois 606062002Service CommissionService CommissionChicago

Section 2 Original Sheet 3

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.2 USE

JX-2012-0536

2.2.1 General

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE may be used for any lawful purpose consistent with the transmission and switching parameters of the telecommunications network. CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is furnished for use by the Customer but may be used by others when so authorized by the Customer.

2.2.2 Abuse

The abuse of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is prohibited. The following activities constitute abuse:

- A. Using CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE to make calls which might reasonably be expected to frighten, abuse, torment, or harass another, or
- B. Using CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE in such a way that it interferes unreasonably with the use of other Company services.
- 2.2.3 Fraudulent Use

The fraudulent use of, or the intended or attempted fraudulent use of, CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is prohibited. The following activities constitute fraudulent use:

- A. Using CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE to transmit a message, locate a person, or otherwise give or obtain information, without payment for the service,
- B. Using or attempting to use CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE with the intent to avoid the payment, either in whole or in part, of the tariff charges for the service by:
 - 1. Rearranging, tampering with, or making connections not authorized by this tariff to any service components used to furnish CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, or
 - 2. Using fraudulent means or devices, tricks, schemes, false or invalid numbers, false credit devices, or electronic devices.

Section 2 Original Sheet 4

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.3 RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE COMPANY

2.3.1 Liability

JX-2012-0536

- A. The Company's liability, if any, for its willful misconduct is not limited by this tariff. With respect to any other claim or suit, by a Customer or by any others, for damages associated with the installation, provision, termination, maintenance, repair or restoration of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, and subject to the provisions of B. through G. following, the Company's liability, if any, shall not exceed an amount equal to the initial period charge provided for under this tariff for the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call for the period during which the call was affected.
- B. The Company is not liable for damages associated with service, channels, or equipment which it does not furnish.
- C. The Company is not liable for damages to a premises resulting from the furnishing of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, including the installation and removal of equipment and associated wiring, unless the damage is caused by the Company's negligence.
- D. The Company shall be indemnified, defended, and held harmless by the Customer and User against all claims, losses, or damages arising from the use of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE furnished pursuant to this tariff, involving:
 - Claims for libel, slander, invasion of privacy, or infringement of copyright arising from any communication;
 - 2. Claims for patent infringement arising from combining or using CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE furnished by the Company in connection with facilities or equipment furnished by others; or
 - 3. All other claims arising out of any act or omission of others relating to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE provided pursuant to this tariff.
- E. The Company does not guarantee or make any warranty with respect to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE when used in an explosive atmosphere. The Company shall be indemnified, defended, and held harmless by the Customer and User against all claims, losses or damages by any person relating to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE provided pursuant to this tariff when used in an explosive atmosphere.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie 0 Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionService Commission

Section 2 Original Sheet 5

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.3 RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE COMPANY - (Continued)

- 2.3.1 Liability (Continued)
 - F. No license under patents (other than the limited license to use) is granted by the Company or shall be implied or arise by estoppel, with respect to any service offered under this tariff. The Company will defend the Customer and User against claims of patent infringement arising solely from the use by the Customer or User of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE offered under this tariff and will indemnify such Customer or User for any damages awarded based solely on such claims.
 - G. The Company's failure to provide or maintain service under this tariff shall be excused by Labor difficulties, governmental orders, civil commotion's, acts of God, and other circumstances beyond the Company's reasonable control.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 6

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.4 RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE CUSTOMER

2.4.1 General

The Customer's general responsibilities are described in this section. When Customer equipment or a Customer-provided communications system is connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, the Customer assumes additional responsibilities that are described in the Connections section of this tariff, (see Section 2.7 of this tariff).

A. Payment of Bills and Compliance with Regulations

The Customer is responsible for placing any necessary orders and complying with tariff regulations for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE and for assuring that its Users comply with tariff regulations. The Customer is also responsible for the payment of bills for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. This includes payment for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE calls or services originated or received at the Customer's number(s).

- B. Establishing Identity
 - 1. The calling party is responsible for establishing its identity as often as necessary during the course of a call.
 - 2. The calling party assumes full responsibility for identifying the station, party, or person with whom connection is made at the called number or numbers.

Section 2 Original Sheet 7

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.5 PAYMENTS AND CHARGES

2.5.1 General

Applicable rates and charges are contained in the appropriate Service Section of this tariff.

2.5.2 Application of Charges

The rates and charges that are in effect in this tariff when CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is furnished are the rates and charges used to determine the Customer's bill. The Company may, with the customer's approval, render a bill on a bi-monthly (every other month) basis.

2.5.3 Payment of Charges

Payment for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is due upon presentation of the bill. CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE may be denied for nonpayment of a bill (see Violation of Regulations, Section 2.9).

2.5.4 Deposits

JX-2012-0536

See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

2.5.5 Promotional Programs

AT&T may, upon Commission approval, offer business and/or residence customers specific rate incentives during specified promotional periods. The Company will provide written notice to the Commission 7 days prior to the commencement of a promotional program, specifying the terms of the promotion, the specific service offered, the location, whether the promotion is being offered to business customers, residential customers or both, and the beginning and ending dates of the promotional period. The written notice will be filed under the affected Service(s) Section of AT&T's Custom Network Service Tariff.

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.5 PAYMENTS AND CHARGES - (Continued)

2.5.6 Late Payment Charge

If any portion of the Customer's payment is received by the Company after the payment due date, or if any portion of the payment is received by the Company in funds which are not immediately available upon presentment, subject to billing and system availability, a Late Payment Charge shall be due to the Company, provided billing capability exists. The Late Payment Charge shall be the portion of the payment not received by the date due, multiplied by a factor. The late payment factor shall be 1.5% per month (18% annually), and will apply to all amounts in excess of \$25.00 previously billed on a Customer's bill, including arrears and Late Payment Charges, and which remain unpaid within 30 calendar days from the invoice date. The minimum Late Payment Charge is \$5.00.

Late Payment Charges do not apply to the disputed portion of unpaid balances, if resolved in favor of the Customer. The disputed portion of unpaid balances, if resolved in favor of the Company, may be subject to the Late Payment Charge as of the original due date noted on the Customer's bill. Undisputed amounts of the same bill may be subject to the Late Payment Charge if they remain unpaid by the due date noted on the Customer's bill.

Collection procedures and security deposit requirements are unaffected by the application of the Late Payment Charge.

The Late Payment Charge does not apply to final accounts.

2.5.7 Payphone Use Charge

In addition to all other charges for Custom Network Services under this tariff, a non-discountable Payphone Use Charge of \$0.47 shall apply to each coinless call which AT&T can identify as placed from a payphone by or to the Customer or its permitted users. This charge does not apply to calls completed using AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service. This charge is for the use of the payphone instrument to access AT&T services.

(NR)

Filed

Missouri Public

Service Commission

July 15, 2003

CANCELLED Issued: May 1, 2003 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Effective: June 2, 2003 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606
Section 2 Original Sheet 8

Missouri Public

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.5 PAYMENTS AND CHARGES - (Continued)

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

2.5.6 Late Payment Charge

Service Commission

If any portion of the Customer's payment is received by the Company after the payment due date, or if any portion of the payment is received by the Company in funds which are not immediately available upon presentment, subject to billing and system availability, a Late Payment Charge shall be due to the Company, provided billing capability exists. The Late Payment Charge shall be the portion of the payment not received by the date due, multiplied by a factor. The late payment factor shall be 1.5% per month (18% annually), and will apply to all amounts in excess of \$25.00 previously billed on a Customer's bill, including arrears and Late Payment Charges, and which remain unpaid within 30 calendar days from the invoice date. The minimum Late Payment Charge is \$5.00.

Late Payment Charges do not apply to the disputed portion of unpaid balances, if resolved in favor of the Customer. The disputed portion of unpaid balances, if resolved in favor of the Company, may be subject to the Late Payment Charge as of the original due date noted on the Customer's bill. Undisputed amounts of the same bill may be subject to the Late Payment Charge if they remain unpaid by the due date noted on the Customer's bill.

Collection procedures and security deposit requirements are unaffected by the application of the Late Payment Charge.

The Late Payment Charge does not apply to final accounts.

CANCELLED

ommission papino

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002

Missouri Public Service Commission

FLED DEC **26** 2002

Section 2

Original Sheet 8.1

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.5 PAYMENTS AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- 2.5.8 Duplicate Bill Charges
 - A. General
 - Subject to Company retention policies, availability of the bill(s), and ability of the Company to retrieve the bill(s), a customer may request a paper copy of their bill(s). A Duplicate Bill Charge may apply upon a customer's request for duplicate copies of their telephone bill(s) in accordance with the charges specified following, unless stipulated differently in the customer's contract. This service will be available where billing and technology exist.
 - 2. The Duplicate Bill Charge, as defined in section 2.5.8.B, will not be applied in the following instances:
 - a. When a customer is currently subscribing to a service to receive additional copies of their bills;
 - When customers request a copy of the bill because of nonreceipt of an initial bill after new connect, transfer or change of address orders;
 - c. When customers have not received a bill due to Company error in the address of the bill;
 - d. When a customer requests a copy of the current month bill or final bill;
 - B. Rates and Charges

Duplicate Bill Charge, mailed via standard US mail only:

Per bill copy charge

\$5.00

C. Liability

JX-2012-0536

With respect to any claim or suit, by a customer or any others, for damages arising from delays, errors or omissions, or the failure to provide bill copies, Company's liability, if any, shall not exceed the amount paid for the service. (AT)



(AT)

Section 2 Original Sheet 9

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.6 USE OF ANOTHER MEANS OF COMMUNICATIONS

2.6.1 General

JX-2012-0536

If the Customer elects to use another means of communication during the period of interruption, the Customer must pay the charges for the alternative service used.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS

2.7.1 General

When Customer Equipment is connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE it must comply with Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations, 47 C.F.R. Part 68 (commonly known as the FCC's Registration Program). When any equipment or system which is not subject to Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations is connected, the Minimum Protection Criteria specified in this tariff must be met.

Custom Network Services may be connected to private networks or communications systems under the terms and conditions specified in that section.

The Company is responsible for the quality of transmission from station to station. For AT&T MEGACOM Service, the Company is responsible for the quality of transmission and/or signaling from the AT&T MEGACOM Service Central Office to the called station. For Toll-Free MEGACOM Service, the company is responsible for the quality of transmission and/or signaling from the calling station to the Toll-Free MEGACOM Service Central Office.

(CT) (CT)

2.7.2 Responsibilities of the Customer

When Customer equipment or a Customer-provided communications system is connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, the Customer assumes responsibility for the connection as follows:

A. Compatibility with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

The Customer is responsible for the compatibility of its equipment or system with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. This responsibility applies at the initial installation and on a continuing basis as long as the connection is made.

B. Interference and Hazard

The operating characteristics of the customer equipment or customer-provided communications system connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE must not interfere with, or impair, any of the services offered by this Company. In addition, they must not endanger the safety of Company employees or the public, damage or interfere with the proper functioning of Company equipment, or otherwise injure the public in its use of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE.

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215 Effective: March 15, 2008

Section 2 Original Sheet 10

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS

2.7.1 General

When Customer Equipment is connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE it must comply with Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations, 47 C.F.R. Part 68 (commonly known as the FCC's Registration Program). When any equipment or system which is not subject to Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations is connected, the Minimum Protection Criteria specified in this tariff must be met.

Custom Network Services may be connected to private networks or communications systems under the terms and conditions specified in that section.

The Company is responsible for the quality of transmission from station to station. For AT&T MEGACOM Service, the Company is responsible for the quality of transmission and/or signaling from the AT&T MEGACOM Service Central Office to the called station. For AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service, the company is responsible for the quality of transmission and/or signaling from the calling station to the AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Central Office.

2.7.2 Responsibilities of the Customer

When Customer equipment or a Customer-provided communications system is connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, the Customer assumes responsibility for the connection as follows:

A. Compatibility with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

The Customer is responsible for the compatibility of its equipment or system with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. This responsibility applies at the initial installation and on a continuing basis as long as the connection is made.

B. Interference and Hazard

The operating characteristics of the customer equipment or customer-provided communications system connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE must not interfere with, or impair, any of the services offered by this Company. In addition, they must not endanger the safety of Company employees or the public, damage or interfere with the proper functioning of Company equipment, or otherwise injure the public in its use of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street LED 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

CANCELLED March 15, 2008 Missouri Public Service Commission

Section 2 Original Sheet 11

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

- 2.7.2 Responsibilities of the Customer (Continued)
 - C. Changes to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

The Company is not obligated to alter or modify CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE because of additions or changes to Customer equipment or a Customer-provided communications system.

D. Testing and Maintenance

If a trouble condition occurs on an assembly, the Customer must determine whether the fault is in (1) the connected Customer equipment or Customer-provided communications system, or (2) CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. The Company will test and maintain only CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE.

The testing of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE will usually be made from a central office. The Company will not dispatch a repair person to a Customer's or User's premises if a trouble condition (or suspected trouble condition) exists on the local exchange service. The Customer is responsible for requesting such dispatch from the provider of the local exchange service. The Customer is also responsible for the payment of such provider's charges, if any, for the dispatch.

JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 12

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

- 2.7.3 Responsibilities of the Company
 - A. General

JX-2012-0536

The Company will furnish and maintain its service components in a manner suitable for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. The Company will make available information as required by Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations (e.g., the number of ringers that may be connected to a particular line). In addition, the Company will be responsible for the compatibility of its equipment or services with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE when such equipment or services are connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE at a central office.

B. Changes in Components, Operations, or Procedures

The Company is not responsible to any party if a change in its CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE components, operations, or procedures, which is consistent with the Registration Program, (1) affects any facilities, Customer equipment or Customer-provided communications systems provided by others in any way, or (2) requires their modification in order to be used with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. However, if such changes can be reasonably expected to materially affect the operating or transmission characteristics of the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE or render any Customer equipment or Customerprovided communications system incompatible with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, the Company will provide adequate notice, in writing, to allow the Customer an opportunity to maintain uninterrupted service.

Section 2 Original Sheet 13

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

- 2.7 CONNECTIONS (Continued)
 - 2.7.4 Connection to a Customer-provided Communications System or to Service(s) Provided by Others

Any system or service connected to a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE offering must be operated and maintained so it will work satisfactorily with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. Connections to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE will be made in accordance with the following:

A. Answer Supervision

Answer supervision must be provided when a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE offering is connected to switching equipment or a Customerprovided communications system which is not subject to Part 68 of the FCC Rules and Regulations, 47 C.F.R. Part 68. In such cases, the equipment or system must provide answer supervision so that the measure of chargeable time begins upon the delivery of the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call to the switching equipment or to the equipment connected to the communications system and ends upon termination of the call by the calling party.

B. Minimum Protection Criteria

The connection at the station used for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE must be made so that it continually complies with the specified Minimum Protection Criteria, Section 2.7.5 of this tariff.

C. Customer-provided Communications System Failures

When a Customer-provided communications system fails and the connection to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is not through switching equipment, the Customer-provided communications system must be arranged to promptly return the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE to an idle (on-hook) state. In addition, the Customer must notify the Company when the Customer-provided communications system fails.

D. Use of Satellite Facilities

JX-2012-0536

If a Customer-provided communications system uses satellite facilities (directly or indirectly), and is connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, there may be two or more satellite links involved in the combined connection. In such cases, the Company will not be responsible for any deterioration in transmission. It will continue to furnish CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE using the service components that it considers to be appropriate.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 2 Original Sheet 14

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

- 2.7.5 Minimum Protection Criteria
 - A. General

Minimum Protection Criteria have been specified so that Company personnel, equipment, and services will be protected from the harmful effects of signal power overload, hazardous voltages and longitudinal imbalance. Minimum Protection Criteria apply to the direct electrical, acoustic, or inductive connections of Customer Equipment, test equipment and Customer-provided communications systems to the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE.

B. All Connections

Customer Equipment, test equipment and Customer-provided communications systems which are connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE on a direct electrical basis or an acoustic or inductive basis, must comply with the following.

Section 2 Original Sheet 15

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

2.7.5 Minimum Protection Criteria - (Continued)

- B. All Connections (Continued)
 - To protect other Company services, it is necessary that the signal which is applied at the station meets the following limits:
 - a. Metallic Voltage

(1) 4 kHz to 270 kHz

Center Frequency (f)	Maximum Voltage in	Terminating	
of 8 kHz Band	All 8 kHz Bands	Impedance	
8 kHz to 12 kHz	- (6.4 / 12.6 log f) dBV*	300 ohms	
12 kHz to 90 kHz	(23 - 40 log f) dBV	135 ohms	
90 kHz to 266 kHz	- 55 dBV	135 ohms	

*dBV = 20 log₁₀ voltage in volts

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 (2) The root-mean-square (RMS) value of the metallic voltage components in the frequency range of 270 kHz to 6 MHz shall, averaged over 2 microseconds, not exceed -15 dBV. This limitation applies with a metallic termination having an impedance of 135 ohms.

Section 2 Original Sheet 16

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

2.7.5 Minimum Protection Criteria - (Continued)

- B. All Connections (Continued)
 - (Continued)
 - b. Longitudinal Voltage
 - (1) 4 kHz to 270 kHz

Center Frequency (f)	Maximum Voltage in	Terminating	
of 8 kHz Band	All 8 kHz Bands	Impedance	
8 kHz to 12 kHz	- (18.4 / 20 log f) dBV*	500 ohms	
12 kHz to 42 kHz	(3 - 40 log f) dBV	90 ohms	
42 kHz to 266 kHz	- 62 dBV	90 ohms	

*dBV = 20 log₁₀ voltage in volts

- (2) The root-mean-square (RMS) value of the longitudinal voltage components in the frequency range of 270 kHz to 6 MHz shall, averaged over 2 microseconds, not exceed -30 dBV. This limitation applies with a longitudinal termination having an impedance of 90 ohms.
- 2. To prevent the interruption or disconnection of a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call, it is necessary that the signal power applied at the station be limited. Specifically, the signal at the station shall at no time have energy concentrated solely in the 2450 to 2750 Hz band. If there is signal power at the station in the 2450 to 2750 Hz band, it must not exceed the power present at the same time in the 800 to 2450 Hz band.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionJX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 17

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

- 2.7.5 Minimum Protection Criteria (Continued)
 - C. Direct Electrical Connections

In addition to the regulations in B. preceding, Customer Equipment, test equipment and Customer-provided communications systems which are connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE on a direct electrical basis must comply with the following:

- To prevent excessive noise and crosstalk, it is necessary that the power of the signal presented at the AT&T Central Office not exceed 12dB below one milliwatt when measured over any three-second interval. To insure that this limit is not exceeded, the power of the signal which may be applied by the Customer Equipment, test equipment or Customer-provided communications system to the station will be specified for each Customer location. In no case shall the power exceed one milliwatt.
- D. Acoustic or Inductive Connections

In addition to the regulations in B. preceding, Customer Equipment and Customer-provided communications systems which are connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE on an acoustic or inductive basis must comply with the following:

1. To prevent excessive noise and crosstalk, it is necessary that the power of the signal which is applied by the equipment to the station located on the Customer's or User's premises be limited so that the signal power does not exceed 9dB below one milliwatt when averaged over any three second interval. However, to permit each Customer, independent of distance from the serving office, to supply signal power which at the serving office, approximates 12dB below one milliwatt when averaged over any three-second interval, the Company, at the Customer's request, will specify, for each Customer location, the signal power at the station, which shall in no case exceed one milliwatt.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 18

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

2.7.6 Recording of Two-way Telephone Conversations

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is not represented as adapted to the recording of two-way telephone conversations. However, voice recording equipment which is directly, acoustically or inductively connected with CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE may be used for the recording of such conversations subject to the following regulations which have been adopted by the FCC:

A. Recording Requirements

The voice recording equipment must be arranged so that it can be connected or disconnected (or switched on or off) at the will of the Customer. In addition, one of the following conditions must apply:

- All parties to the telephone conversation must give their prior consent to the recording of the conversation, and the prior consent must be obtained in writing or be part of, and obtained at the start of, the recording, or
- A distinctive recorder tone, repeated at intervals of approximately fifteen seconds, is required to alert all parties when the recording equipment is in use. The distinctive recording tone can be provided as part of (1) the recording equipment, or (2) registered or grandfathered protective circuitry.

A broadcast licensee shall be exempt from the above recording requirements provided at least one of the following requirements is met:

- the licensee informs each party to the call of its intent to broadcast the conversation; or
- each party to the call is aware of the licensee's intent to broadcast the call; or
- such awareness of the licensee's intent to broadcast the call may be reasonably imputed to the party.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 19

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

- 2.7.6 Recording of Two-Way Telephone Conversations (Continued)
 - B. Exceptions

The FCC has established the following exceptions to the foregoing requirements:

- Recordings made of incoming calls to telephone numbers publicized for emergencies involving health or safety of life and property (e.g., emergency situations involving fire, health care, police, public utilities and emergency road service) and outgoing calls made in immediate response to such calls. Included in this exception are:
 - a. Recordings made at the United States Department of Defense Command Centers of emergency communications transmitted over the Department of Defense's private line system when connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE.
 - b. Recordings made by the United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission of the Department of Energy with respect to the telephone systems located at its Operations center.
- 2. Recordings of calls made for patently unlawful purposes, such as bomb threats, kidnap ransom requests and obscene telephone calls. Outgoing calls made in immediate response to such calls are also excepted. Included in this exception are:
 - a. Recordings made by the United States Secret Service of the Department of the Treasury for recording of two-way telephone conversations which concern the safety and security of the person of the President of the United States, members of his immediate family, or the White House and its grounds.
- 3. Recordings of calls made by Federal, State or local law enforcement authorities, or federal intelligence authorities, acting under color of law.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionJX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 20

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.7 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

2.7.7 Connections to Other Services Provided by the Company

A CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE offering may be connected at a Customer's premises to other services provided by this Company, if they are electrically compatible. Connections at an AT&T Central Office may be made to Private Line Service furnished under this Company's Interstate Private Line Tariffs, as specified in the appropriate sections of those tariffs. All connections are subject to the regulations in this tariff and the regulations in the tariff under which the other service is furnished.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 2 Original Sheet 21

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.8 RATE DETERMINATION

The rate for a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call may be determined by factors such as:

- The distance between the rate centers of the originating (calling) station and the terminating (called) station; and, under certain conditions the distance between the V&H coordinates of an AT&T Central Office and the rate center of a called or calling station.
- The time of day and the day of week,
- The duration of the call,

The specific factors which apply to a given CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call and their application are listed in the rate section applicable to that type of call.

2.8.1 Time of Day and Day of Week

The rate charged for a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call may be determined in part by the day of the week and the time of day at the originating (calling) station at the AT&T Central Office associated with the originating (calling) station using special access. Different rates may be applicable to a call at different times of the day and on certain days of the week as specified in the appropriate rate section for that call. Applicable charges are contained in the appropriate service section of this tariff.

Section 2 Original Sheet 22

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.8 RATE DETERMINATION - (Continued)

2.8.2 Determining the Chargeable Time of a Call

The chargeable time for a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call is determined by the duration of the call. Chargeable time includes the initial period plus the additional time involved, if any, and is determined as follows:

- A. On all calls, chargeable time begins when a completed connection is established between the calling station and the called station.
- B. Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs up". If the called station "hangs up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the connection is released either by automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by the Company operator.
- C. When CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE is directly connected to a Customerprovided communications system at a Customer's or User's premises, chargeable time begins when a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE call terminates in, or passes through, the first Customer Equipment on that Customer-provided communications system. It is the Customer's responsibility to furnish appropriate answer supervision to the point of interface with the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE so that chargeable time may begin.
- 2.8.3 Determining the Applicable Rate in Effect SDN
 - A. Except for CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE calls that use a special access line, when the call is established in one rate period and ends in another rate period, the rate in effect at the calling station for each rate period applies to the portion of the call occurring within that rate period. When a calling station on a Custom Network service uses a special access line, the rate in effect at the AT&T Central Office for each rate period applies to the portion of the call occurring within that rate period. When a unit of time is split between two rate periods, the rate applicable to that unit of time is based on the rate period in which it began.
 - B. Chargeable time for a rate period (e.g., 8 AM 5 PM) begins with the first stated hour (e.g., 8 AM) and continues to, but does not include, the second stated hour (e.g., 5 PM).

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 23

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.8 RATE DETERMINATION - (Continued)

2.8.4 Use of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES For Resale or Shared Use

When CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES are resold or shared, the Customer may advise its User that a portion of the Customer's service is provided by this Company. However, the Customer shall not represent that this Company jointly participates in the provision of the Customer's services.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 2 Original Sheet 24

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.9 VIOLATION OF REGULATIONS

2.9.1 General

The Company may take immediate action to protect its services or interests when certain regulations contained in this tariff are violated. The specific regulations involved and the action(s) which will be taken by this Company are as specified in 2.9.2 and 2.9.3. following.

2.9.2 Interference, Impairment or Improper Use

The Company may temporarily restrict service immediately when the Customer violation:

- circumvents the Company's ability to charge for its services as specified in Section 2.2.3. (Fraudulent Use) preceding, or
- results in an immediate harm to the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE network or other Company services as specified in Section 2.7.5 (Minimum Protection Criteria).

In such cases, the Company will make a reasonable effort to give the Customer prior notice before restricting service.

If a Customer fails to comply with Section 2.2. (Use), 2.7.4.A (Answer Supervision), 2.7.4.C (Customer-provided Communications System Failures), and 2.7.5 (Minimum Protection Criteria) preceding the Company may, on ten days written notice by certified U.S. Mail to the Customer, deny requests for additional service and/or restrict service to the non-complying Customer. If the Company does not deny or restrict the service involved on the date of the ten days notice, and the Customer non-compliance continues, nothing contained herein shall preclude the Company's right to deny or restrict the service without further notice.

When a violation results in a denial for additional service and/or restriction of service, the denial and/or restriction will be removed when the Customer is in compliance with the regulation and so advises the Company.

2.9.3 Nonpayment of Charges

JX-2012-0536

The Company may deny and/or restrict CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE for nonpayment of charges due as specified in section 2.5.3. (Payment of Charges) preceding. A written notice will be sent to the Customer at least five days in advance of the restriction and/or denial of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE. Upon payment of charges the restriction and/or denial of CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE will be removed.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesued: November 26, 2002 Lesued: December 26, 2002 Chicago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 25 Replacing Original Sheet 25

(AT)

(AT)

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.10 SPECIAL TAXES, FEES AND CHARGES

Any assessments, franchise fees, privilege, license, occupation, excise, or other similar taxes or fees, whether in a lump sum or at a flat rate, or based on receipts, or based on poles, wire or other utility property units, imposed upon the company by any governmental authority shall be added pro rata, in so far as practical, to the rates and charges stated in the Company's standard schedules, in amounts which in the aggregate for the Company's customers of any political entity shall be equal to the amount of any such tax upon the Company. The Company shall, so long as any such tax or fee is in effect, add to the bills of the customers in such political entity pro rata on the basis of the revenue derived by the Company from each such customer, an amount sufficient to recover any such tax or fee.

2.10.1 Missouri Universal Service Fund

The Company will place on each retail end-user's bill, a surcharge equal to the Missouri Universal Service Fund percentage assessment ordered by the commission. The surcharge will appear as a separate line item detailed as "Missouri Universal Service Fund." The surcharge percentage will be applied to the total of each customer's charges for intrastate regulated telecommunications services that meet the definition of net jurisdictional revenues at 4 CSR 240-31.010(12).

JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 25

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.10 SPECIAL TAXES, FEES AND CHARGES

Any assessments, franchise fees, privilege, license, occupation, excise, or other similar taxes or fees, whether in a lump sum or at a flat rate, or based on receipts, or based on poles, wire or other utility property units, imposed upon the company by any governmental authority shall be added pro rata, in so far as practical, to the rates and charges stated in the Company's standard schedules, in amounts which in the aggregate for the Company's customers of any political entity shall be equal to the amount of any such tax upon the Company. The Company shall, so long as any such tax or fee is in effect, add to the bills of the customers in such political entity pro rata on the basis of the revenue derived by the Company from each such customer, an amount sufficient to recover any such tax or fee.

Section 2 Original Sheet 26

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.11 DEFINITIONS

Access Line:

A transmission path that connects a customer premises to an AT&T Central Office.

Access Line Grouping:

An access line or group of access lines with the same assigned Software Defined Network identifying number. A group of access lines may be either Local Exchange Service Access or special access lines, but must be all of one type.

Assembly:

A configuration consisting of customer equipment and/or a customer-provided communications system or systems, which is connected to a Custom Network Service.

AT&T Central Office:

The physical point of access for a service to the AT&T interoffice network. Criteria for establishing AT&T Central Offices and a list of AT&T Central Offices with services provided are in this Company's Tariff FCC No. 10.

Building:

A structure consisting of an enclosed area surrounded by outside walls and under one continuous roof.

Call:

A completed connection established between a calling station and one or more called stations.

Called Station:

The station (e.g., telephone number) called, or the terminating point of a call.

Calling Station:

The station from which a call is originated.

Company:

AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc., and the American Telephone and Telegraph Company, Interstate Division (AT&T Communications).

Customer:

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 The person or legal entity which orders service (either direct or through an agent).

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 2 Original Sheet 27

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.11 DEFINITIONS - (Continued)

Customer-Provided Communications System:

Dedicated private line channels and equipment (e.g., microwave or cable system) furnished by the Customer for communications between premises.

Demarcation Point:

The electrical terminus of an access line. It provides a physical interface to the access line in terms of design, installation, and testing.

Dial Station:

JX-2012-0536

Station-to-station service where the person originating the message from other than a public or semi-public coin telephone dials the telephone number desired and the message is completed without the assistance of an operator, and the message is not billed to a number other than the originating telephone number except: when an operator records the originating telephone number where no automatic recording equipment is available; when an operator reaches the called telephone number where facilities are not available for dial completion; and when an operator reestablishes a message which has been interrupted after the called number has been reached; then the Dial Station Rate in Section 26 following shall apply.

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.11 DEFINITIONS - (Continued)

Grandfathered:

A term which describes Customer Equipment that was directly connected as specified below and that is grandfathered under Part 68 of the Federal Communications Commission's Rules and Regulations because:

- 1. The terminal equipment was directly connected to the telecommunications network or local exchange service prior to July 1, 1979.
- 2. The multiline terminating system was directly connected to the telecommunications network or local exchange service prior to January 1, 1980.
- 3. The protective circuitry was directly connected to the telecommunications network or local exchange service prior to the dates set forth in A. and B. preceding.

Home Numbering Plan Area (Home NPA):

As used in connection with Toll-Free MEGACOM Service, the NPA of the Toll-Free (CT) MEGACOM Service Central Office from which a customer has obtained service. As used in connection with all other AT&T 800 services, the NPA from which a customer obtains AT&T 800 services.

Hunting Arrangement:

A grouping of 800 Service (See Note 1) access lines arranged for the completion of a given message or arranged for overflow to or from another access line or group of access lines.

Interface:

The electrical and physical means by which a connection is made at the station.

Local Access and Transport Area (LATA):

A geographic area established for the administration of communications services. It encompasses designated exchanges, which are grouped to serve common social, economic and other purposes.

Note1: Marked by AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc. under the name of AT&T 800 Service after January 1, 1984.

Section 2 Original Sheet 28

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.11 DEFINITIONS - (Continued)

Grandfathered:

A term which describes Customer Equipment that was directly connected as specified below and that is grandfathered under Part 68 of the Federal Communications Commission's Rules and Regulations because:

- The terminal equipment was directly connected to the telecommunications network or local exchange service prior to July 1, 1979.
- 2. The multiline terminating system was directly connected to the telecommunications network or local exchange service prior to January 1, 1980.
- 3. The protective circuitry was directly connected to the telecommunications network or local exchange service prior to the dates set forth in A. and B. preceding.

Home Numbering Plan Area (Home NPA):

As used in connection with AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service, the NPA of the AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Central Office from which a customer has obtained service. As used in connection with all other AT&T 800 services, the NPA from which a customer obtains AT&T 800 services.

Hunting Arrangement:

A grouping of 800 Service (See Note 1) access lines arranged for the completion of a given message or arranged for overflow to or from another access line or group of access lines.

Interface:

Missouri Public

Service Commission

The electrical and physical means by which a connection is made at the station.

Local Access and Transport Area (LATA):

A geographic area established for the administration of communications services. It encompasses designated exchanges, which are grouped to serve common social, economic and other purposes.

Notel: Marked by AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc. under the name of AT&T 800 Service after January 1, 1984.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 2 Original Sheet 29

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS 2.11 DEFINITIONS - (Continued) Local Exchange Carrier: Refers to those carriers authorized to provide exchange service. Local Exchange Service Access (LESA): A transmission path that connects a customer's premise to an AT&T Switched Service using Local Exchange Company switched access. Multiline Terminating System: Customer's or User's premises switching equipment and key telephone type systems which are capable of terminating more than one local exchange service line, WATS access line, circuit or Customer-provided communications system. Off-Network Call: A call between a station on a Custom Network Service and a station which is not associated with a Custom Network Service. On-Network Call: A call between stations on a Custom Network Service. Point-of-Presence: An office of this Company from which services are furnished. Premises: A building or buildings on continuous property (except railroad rights-of-way, etc.) not separated by a public thoroughfare. **Protective Circuitry:** Discrete electrical circuitry that is within the scope of the Registration Program and is designed to protect CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE from harm. Rate Center: A specified geographical location used for determining mileage measurements. Rate Center Area: The area which encompasses the territories identified by the central office codes that are assigned to a rate center.

Issued: November 26, 2002Effective: December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Section 2 Original Sheet 30

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.11 DEFINITIONS - (Continued)

Registered:

A term which means compliance with and approval within the Registration Program.

Registration Program:

Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations which permits customer equipment to be directly connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE and certain circuits without the requirement for protective circuitry.

Special Access Line:

A dedicated communication path that connects a customer premises to an AT&T switched service using services obtained from this Company's Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11, or access obtained from others.

Station:

Any location from which CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE calls can be placed and/or received.

Switching Equipment:

Equipment which performs the function of establishing and releasing connections on a per call basis between stations, telecommunications services, or communications systems.

Telecommunications Network:

The MTS and WATS network provided by this Company.

Terminal Equipment:

Any telecommunications equipment other than a multiline terminating system, or communications system connected to CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE at a Customer's or User's premises.

WATS Access Line:

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 A line from the Customer's premises to the serving office which is provided by the Local Exchange Carrier for the purpose of completing WATS messages. Each such line will be arranged at the Customer's option for either Outward WATS (See Note 2), or 800 Service, but not for both.

Note2: Marked by AT&T Communications of the Southwest, Inc. under the name of AT&T Outward WATS after January 1, 1984.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 2 2nd Revised Sheet 31 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 31

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.12 DISCOUNTS

Discounts may apply to intrastate usage revenue for the following CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES. The discounts are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES Distributed Network Service AT&T 800 Gold Service AT&T UNIPLAN Service	
AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service	
Toll-Free MEGACOM Service	(CT)
AT&T One Line WATS in Illinois AT&T OPTIMUM Service	
AT&T CustomNet Service	
Toll-Free READYLINE Service	(CT)
Software Defined Network Service	

AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service AT&T Government International Calling Service (GICS) AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS) AT&T Clear Advantage service

Effective: March 15, 2008

Section 2 1st Revised Sheet 31 Replacing Original Sheet 31

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.12 DISCOUNTS

Discounts may apply to intrastate usage revenue for the following CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES. The discounts are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES Distributed Network Service AT&T 800 Gold Service AT&T UNIPLAN Service AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service AT&T OPE Line WATS in Illinois AT&T OPTIMUM Service AT&T CUSTOMNET Service AT&T 800 READYLINE Software Defined Network Service

AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service AT&T Government International Calling Service (GICS) AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS) AT&T Clear Advantage service (RT)

Issued: October 25, 2005

CANCELLED March 15, 2008 Missouri Public Service Commission Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Effective: November 24, 2005

Section 2 Original Sheet 31

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.12 DI SCOUNTS

Discounts may apply to intrastate usage revenue for the following CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES. The discounts are subject to the terms and conditions as outlined in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES Distributed Network Service AT&T 800 Gold Service AT&T UNIPLAN Service AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service AT&T One Line WATS in Illinois AT&T One Line WATS in Illinois AT&T OPTIMUM Service AT&T CustomNet Service AT&T CustomNet Service AT&T 800 READYLINE Software Defined Network Service AT&T PRO WATS/PIan Q Service AT&T PRO WATS/PIan Q Service (GICS) AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS) AT&T Clear Advantage service

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.13 CUSTOMER SPECIFIC PRICING PLANS

Customer Specific Pricing Plans are available for provision of: (1) Dedicated, non-switched, (CP) private line and special access services, (2) Central office-based switching systems which substitute for customer premise, private branch exchange (PBX) services, and (3) Any | business service offered in the exchange in which basic local telecommunications service | offered by the incumbent local exchange telecommunications company has been declared | competitive under Section 392.245 RSMo., and any retail business service offered to an end user in a non-competitive exchange.

Unless otherwise provided in the customer contract, the rules and regulations found in Section (CP) 2 of this tariff apply to all Customer Specific Pricing Plans. Customer Specific Pricing Plan arrangements will be provided to the Commission on a proprietary basis upon request.

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215

Effective: September 27, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 2 Original Sheet 32

2. GENERAL REGULATIONS

2.13 CUSTOMER SPECIFIC PRICING PLANS

AT&T may offer Customer Specific Pricing Plans for any business service offered in the CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE tariff in an exchange in which basic local telecommunications service offered to business customers by the incumbent local exchange telecommunications company has been declared competitive. Unless otherwise provided in the customer contract, the rules and regulations found in Section 2 of this tariff apply to all Customer Specific Pricing Plans. Customer Specific Pricing Plan arrangements will be provided to the Commission on a proprietary basis upon request.

Missouri Public Service Commission

Issued: June 16, 2006 Effective: July 16, 2006 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606



(AT)

(AT)

2. AT&T PAYPHONE SURCHARGE

2.1 AT&T Payphone Surcharge Promotion

Beginning August 1, 2006 and ending October 1, 2006, AT&T will implement a promotion to all business customers. AT&T business customers will not be charged the usual payphone surcharges for intrastate calls during the promotion period stated above. After the promotion period expires, AT&T business customers will pay the usual tariffed rate for intrastate payphone surcharges. (AT)



(AT)

Section 3 Original Sheet 1

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

3.1 DESCRIPTION

3.1.1 General

AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service permits Customer dialed outward calling from stations within Missouri. AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service is an add-on to the Interstate AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service and is available only to Customers who subscribe to the Interstate Service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Customers subscribe to AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service by presubscribing to AT&T as their Primary Interexchange Carrier, by using AT&T in nonequal access areas, or by dialing 1010288 prior to the call.

AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service is a switched network service, which provides for Dial Station calls originated on a line for which the subscriber pays a rate that is described as a business or commercial rate in the applicable local exchange service tariff for switched services. The rates and regulations for Dial Station calls other than AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service are specified in Section 1 of the Message Telecommunications Service Tariff.

AT&T Commercial Long Distance rates do not apply to:

- (1) Conference Service Calls
- (2) Person to Person, other Operator Handled calls
- (3) Calls to 700, 800 or 900 Special Service Codes

3.2 REGULATIONS

JX-2012-0536

3.2.1 Termination of Service for Cause

Upon nonpayment of any sum due the Company or its authorized agent, or upon a violation of any of the conditions governing the furnishing of service, the Company or its authorized agent may by notice in writing to the customer, without incurring any liability, forthwith discontinue the furnishing of said service.

3.2.2 Time and Charges

Time and charges on AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service messages may be quoted upon request from the customer. Name association with time and charge details will be provided where facilities permit. The Company reserves the right to determine the facility used where there are multiple facilities.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 3 Original Sheet 2

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

- 3.3 RATES AND CHARGES
 - 3.3.1 Initial Periods and Additional Periods
 - A. Initial Period

The initial period for all AT&T Commercial Long Distance Service calls is I minute or fraction thereof. Initial period rates are indicated in the Price List, following.

B. Additional Period

The additional period rates are for each additional 1 minute or fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period. All additional minute rates are indicated in the Price List, following.

3.3.2 Class of Service

Service is offered on Dial Station, Customer Dialed and Operator Dialed Calling Card Station calls billed to a Commercial Calling Card as follows:

A.	Rate	Application	Periods
----	------	-------------	---------

.

ч.

	MON	TUES	WED	THUR	FRI	SAT	SUN
8:00 AM							
to		DAY	RATE PE	RIOD			
# <u>5:00</u> PM							
5:00 PM				<u> </u>			EVE
to		EVENI	NG RATE	PERIOD			RATE
#11:00 PM							PERIOD
11:00 PM					-		
to		N	IGHT & WI	EEKEND RA	ATE PERIC	DD	
∦ 8:00 AM							
# To, but not	includ:	ing.					

B. See Price List, following.

Section 3 Original Sheet 3

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

3.3 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

3.3.3 Timing of Messages

The time when connection is established, as provided in the Rate Period Table above, determined in accordance with the time, standard or daylight saving, observed at the location of the rate center of the calling station, determines what rate schedule applies. When the connection is established in one rate period and ends in another, the rate for each rate period applies to the portion of the connection occurring within that rate period. In the event that an increment of use is split between two rate periods, the rate in effect at the start of the increment applies.

On Dial Station Calls chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling and the called party.

Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs up" thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released either by automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by the Company operator.

When application of the rates in the Price List results in a fractional charge, the amount will be rounded to the nearest cent.

JX-2012-0536
CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

Section 3 1st Revised Sheet 4 Replacing Original Sheet 4

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

3.3 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- 3.3.4 Rates
 - A. Rate Tables

See Price List, following.

B. Service Charges

Service Charges will apply on Customer Dialed Calling Card Station and Operator Dialed Calling Card Station calls billed to Commercial Calling Cards in addition to the applicable usage rates as specified in the Price List, following. Applicable rates for Service Charges are specified in the Price List, following.

C. Non-Subscriber Service Charge and Usage Rates

A Service Charge is applicable to Dial Station, Operator Station, Person-to-Person or Real Time Rated calls billed to business lines which are presubscribed to an interexchange carrier other than AT&T, or not presubscribed to any interexchange carrier. The service charge is in addition to the applicable usage rates specified in the Price List, following, and is also in addition to any applicable service charges for operator handled calls as specified in Section 1 of the Message Telecommunications Service Tariff.

The Non-Subscriber Service Charge does not apply to: calling card calls, intraLATA calls, conference calls, calls to AT&T Directory Assistance, AT&T 500 Personal Number Service, AT&T EasyReach Service, or 800/900 telephone numbers, calls using Busy Line Verification or Interruption Services, calls using Telecommunications Relay Service, calls originated from cellular phones, calls billed to business lines which have discontinued pre-subscription to AT&T but for whom an active billing record still exists in AT&T's billing system, or to collect calls accessing the AT&T network via Collect Calling Discount.

(RT)

Section 3 Original Sheet 4

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

3.3 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

3.3.4 Rates

A. Rate Tables

See Price List, following.

B. Service Charges

Service Charges will apply on Customer Dialed Calling Card Station and Operator Dialed Calling Card Station calls billed to Commercial Calling Cards in addition to the applicable usage rates as specified in the Price List, following. Applicable rates for Service Charges are specified in the Price List, following.

C. Non-Subscriber Service Charge and Usage Rates

A Service Charge is applicable to Dial Station, Operator Station, Person-to-Person or Real Time Rated calls billed to business lines which are presubscribed to an interexchange carrier other than AT&T, or not presubscribed to any interexchange carrier. The service charge is in addition to the applicable usage rates specified in the Price List, following, and is also in addition to any applicable service charges for operator handled calls as specified in Section 1 of the Message Telecommunications Service Tariff.

The Non-Subscriber Service Charge does not apply to: calling card calls, intraLATA calls, conference calls, calls to AT&T Directory Assistance, AT&T 500 Personal Number Service, AT&T EasyReach Service, or 800/900 telephone numbers, calls using Busy Line Verification or Interruption Services, calls using Telecommunications Relay Service, calls originated from cellular phones, calls billed to business lines which have discontinued pre-subscription to AT&T but for whom an active billing record still exists in AT&T's billing system, calls made via AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service, or to collect calls accessing the AT&T network via Collect Calling Discount.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager CANCELED 227 West Monroe Street September 15, 2011 Chicago, Illinois 60606 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0062

Section 3 Original Sheet 5

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

3.3 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

3.3.4 Rates - (Continued)

C. Non-Subscriber Service Charge and Usage Rates - (Continued)

AT&T will credit any Non-Subscriber Service Charges reported by newly pre-subscribed AT&T Customers during the period between presubscription and administrative processing of the new Customer. AT&T will also credit any Non-Subscriber Service Charges reported by Customers during a F.C.C. reportable incident of service outage by another interexchange carrier. To receive either of these credits, Customers must contact AT&T through an 800 number designated for billing inquiries. The credit will be given either in the form of a bill credit or a Long Distance Certificate, at AT&T's discretion.

The Non-Subscriber Service Charge and Usage Rates apply in all Local Exchange areas where billing is available and will be implemented in all remaining Local Exchange areas as billing becomes available.

A Service Charge is applicable as described in AT&T's Message Telecommunications Service Tariff Section 1.

D. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

Section 3 Original Sheet 6

3. AT&T COMMERCIAL LONG DISTANCE SERVICE

- 3.4 SPECIAL REDUCED RATES
 - 3.4.1 Rates Applicable on Certain Holidays
 - A. On Christmas Day (December 25), New Year's Day (January 1), Independence Day (July 4), Thanksgiving Day and Labor Day the holiday rate applicable within the State of Missouri is the Evening rate, unless a lower rate would normally apply.
- 3.5 DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE

JX-2012-0536

3.5.1 Directory Assistance Service offered by The Company allows customers to request information from Directory Assistance records.

Directory Assistance charges apply to all requests.

In addition to the Directory Assistance Charge, customers are charged the appropriate Operator Service Charges as specified in Section 3.3.4.B of this tariff.

Refer to Price List.

3.5.2 AT&T DIRECTORY LINK Service - See Section 21 of this tariff.

4. AT&T SDN ONENET SERVICE

4.1 DESCRIPTION

4.1.1 General

AT&T SDN OneNet Service permits outward calling, inward calling or a combination of both from a single or multiple customer locations in the state of Missouri. The outbound portion of AT&T SDN OneNet Service is a custom switched telecommunications service, which permits a customer to establish a communications path between two stations by using uniform dialing plans. AT&T SDN OneNet Service is available where facilities and operating systems exist. AT&T SDN OneNet customers may choose either Toll-Free MEGACOM or Toll-Free READYLINE for their inward calling. AT&T SDN OneNet allows customers to bundle certain inbound and outbound usage for discounting and billing purposes.

Intrastate AT&T SDN OneNet Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T SDN OneNet Service. All terms and conditions, including service establishment charges, features and functions, discounts, monthly charges and any charges other than intrastate usage charges are described in the AT&T SDN OneNet Service Guide.

- 4.1.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates
 - 1. Schedule A

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations that use local exchange services access or between an on-network station which uses a local exchange service access and an off-network station or between two off-network stations.

Refer to Price List.

2. Schedule B

This schedule applies to calls between an on-network station that uses special access and either an on-network station that uses local exchange service access or an off-network station.

Refer to Price List.

Effective: March 15, 2008

(CT) (CT)

4. AT&T SDN ONENET SERVICE

4.1 DESCRIPTION

4.1.1 General

AT&T SDN OneNet Service permits outward calling, inward calling or a combination of both from a single or multiple customer locations in the state of Missouri. The outbound portion of AT&T SDN OneNet Service is a custom switched telecommunications service, which permits a customer to establish a communications path between two stations by using uniform dialing plans. AT&T SDN OneNet Service is available where facilities and operating systems exist. AT&T SDN OneNet customers may choose either Toll-Free MEGACOM or Toll-Free READYLINE for their inward calling. AT&T SDN OneNet allows customers to bundle certain inbound and outbound usage for discounting and billing purposes.

Intrastate AT&T SDN OneNet Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T SDN OneNet Service. All terms and conditions, including service establishment charges, features and functions, discounts, monthly charges and any charges other than intrastate usage charges are described in the AT&T SDN OneNet Service Guide.

- 4.1.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates
 - 1. Schedule A

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations that use local exchange services access or between an on-network station which uses a local exchange service access and an off-network station or between two off-network stations.

Refer to Price List.

2. Schedule B

This schedule applies to calls between an on-network station that uses special access and either an on-network station that uses local exchange service access or an off-network station.

Refer to Price List.

Effective: March 15, 2008

(CT) (CT)

Section 4 Original Sheet 1

4. AT&T SDN ONENET SERVICE

4.1 DESCRIPTION

4.1.1 General

AT&T SDN OneNet Service permits outward calling, inward calling or a combination of both from a single or multiple customer locations in the state of Missouri. The outbound portion of AT&T SDN OneNet Service is a custom switched telecommunications service, which permits a customer to establish a communications path between two stations by using uniform dialing plans. AT&T SDN OneNet Service is available where facilities and operating systems exist. AT&T SDN OneNet customers may choose either AT&T MEGACOM 800 or AT&T 800 READYLINE for their inward calling. AT&T SDN OneNet allows customers to bundle certain inbound and outbound usage for discounting and billing purposes.

Intrastate AT&T SDN OneNet Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T SDN OneNet Service. All terms and conditions, including service establishment charges, features and functions, discounts, monthly charges and any charges other than intrastate usage charges are described in the AT&T SDN OneNet Service Guide.

- 4.1.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates
 - 1. Schedule A

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations that use local exchange services access or between an onnetwork station which uses a local exchange service access and an off-network station or between two off-network stations.

Refer to Price List.

2. Schedule B

Missouri Public

Service Commission

This schedule applies to calls between an on-network station that uses special access and either an on-network station that uses local exchange service access or an off-network station.

Refer to Price List.

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

4. AT&T SDN ONENET SERVICE

4.1 DESCRIPTION

- 4.1.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates (Cont'd)
 - 3. Schedule C

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations that use special access.

Refer to Price List.

4. Schedule M

This schedule applies to Customer Dialed Calling Card Station calls originating and terminating within the State of Missouri.

Refer to Price List.

5. Schedule N - Customer Dialed Calling Card Station Charge

The Service Charge specified in the Price List applies to all calls rated under Schedule M.

B. Inbound Calling Usage

Inward calling is provided via Toll-Free MEGACOM or Toll-Free READYLINE Service at (CT) the rates specified in Section 12 and Section 13 of this tariff.

C. Rounding of Charges

If the computed usage charges or credit for such charges include one-half cent or more, the fraction is rounded up to the next highest cent. Fractions of less than one-half cent are rounded down to the next whole cent, unless the cost of the call would total less than \$.01. The minimum charge for each intrastate OneNet call is \$.01.

Section 4 Original Sheet 2

4. AT&T SDN ONENET SERVICE

4.1 DESCRIPTION

- 4.1.2 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates (Cont'd)
 - 3. Schedule C

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations that use special access.

Refer to Price List.

4. Schedule M

This schedule applies to Customer Dialed Calling Card Station calls originating and terminating within the State of Missouri.

Refer to Price List.

5. Schedule N - Customer Dialed Calling Card Station Charge

The Service Charge specified in the Price List applies to all calls rated under Schedule M.

B. Inbound Calling Usage

Inward calling is provided via AT&T MEGACOM 800 or 800 READYLINE Service at the rates specified in Section 12 and Section 13 of this tariff.

C. Rounding of Charges

Service Commission

If the computed usage charges or credit for such charges include one-half cent or more, the fraction is rounded up to the next highest cent. Fractions of less than one-half cent are rounded down to the next whole cent, unless the cost of the call would total less than \$.01. The minimum charge for each intrastate OneNet call is \$.01.

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 5 Original Sheet 1

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE*

5.1 GENERAL

JX-2012-0536

5.1.1 Description

AT&T CustomNet Service is a Custom Network Service that permits Customer-dialed outward and inward calling from a single or multiple locations of the Customer in the state of Missouri. AT&T CustomNet Service includes an AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Option, an Inward Calling Option and Option S. Intrastate AT&T CustomNet Service is an add-on to the interstate AT&T CustomNet Service and is available only to those Customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. This service provides two types of service locations, and the customer must designate each location as either a Service Type 1 or a Service Type 2 location when ordering AT&T CustomNet Service

Calls originated over special and cellular access will be treated as Service Type 1 locations for the application of tariff rates, charges and regulations. These two types of service locations are described as follows:

Service Type 1

A Service Type 1 location consists of all originating telephone numbers associated with a single billing telephone number (BTN) as provided by the Local Exchange Carrier. There is no limit to the number of originating telephone numbers at a Service Type 1 location. An unlimited number of locations may be designated as Service Type 1 locations under the same AT&T CustomNet Service. A customer subscribing under this Service type may also subscribe to a combined Outward Calling and Inward Calling Discount Option, as specified in Paragraph 5.2.2, following.

* AT&T CustomNet Service and AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Option are not available either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff to new or existing customers who did not have it on order before July 12, 2001. Existing customers with AT&T CustomNet Service or AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Option in effect or on order prior to July 12, 2001 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 5 Original Sheet 2

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.1 GENERAL - (Continued)

5.1.1 Description (Continued)

Service Type 2

A Service Type 2 location consists of a maximum of 15 originating telephone numbers associated with a single BTN as provided by the Local Exchange Carrier. Up to 10 BTNs may be designated as Service Type 2 locations under the same AT&T CustomNet Service. Service Type 2 must be used in conjunction with Service Type 1.

All Service Type 1 and Service Type 2 BTNs, as designated by the Customer, will be billed to one Main Billed Account. AT&T CustomNet Service provides discounts, discussed in 5.2.2, following, on eligible usage billed to the Customer's Main Billed Account. AT&T CustomNet Service may not be combined with any other outward service calling plan under the Main Billed Account.

5.1.2 Regulations

- A. CustomNet Service does not include:
 - Person and other Operator Handled calls
 - Conference Service calls
 - Directory Assistance calls
 - Calls to 800 (except as specified in Paragraph 5.2.2) or 900 Special Services
 - 700 calls

JX-2012-0536

B. AT&T CustomNet Service is provided only where facilities and billing capabilities permit. AT&T CustomNet Service is available via switched access lines in local exchanges serviced by the Local Exchange Companies specified; via Cellular Access provided by a cellular access provider selected by the customer; and via Special Access at designated AT&T CustomNet Service Central Offices.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 5 Original Sheet 3

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.1 GENERAL (Continued)

- 5.1.2 Regulations (Continued)
 - C. Initial and Additional Periods
 - AT&T CustomNet Service rates are quoted in terms of initial and additional periods.
 - a. The initial period is the unit of time allowed at the rate quoted for connections between given points.
 - b. The additional period is the unit of time used for measuring and charging for time in excess of the initial period.
 - 2. Timing of Messages
 - a. On AT&T CustomNet Service calls, chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling telephone and the called telephone, Miscellaneous Common Carrier mobile radio system or PBX System.
 - b. Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs-up", thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs-up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released by automatic timing equipment in the telephone network.
 - c. When AT&T CustomNet Service is connected to a customer provided communications system through a service terminating arrangement or connecting arrangement, chargeable time begins when a call from the telecommunications network terminates in or passes through the first multiline terminating system or terminal equipment on that communications system. It is the customer's responsibility to furnish appropriate answer supervision to the point of connection with the telephone service so that chargeable time may begin.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 5 Original Sheet 4

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.1 GENERAL (Continued)

- 5.1.2 Regulations (Continued)
 - D. Initial and Additional Period Rates
 - 1. The initial period rate is for the first minute or fraction thereof.
 - 2. Additional period rates apply to each additional minute or fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period.
 - E. Day, Evening and Night/Weekend rate periods apply to AT&T CustomNet Service usage. The rates apply for all days of the week. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including, 11:00 PM Sunday through Friday. The Night/Weekend rate period is 11:00 PM to, but not including, 8:00 AM All Days, 8:00 AM to 11:00 PM Saturday, and 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Sunday.
 - F. Method of Computing Charges

If the monthly sum after application of eligible discount does not result in whole cents, charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent when the bill is rendered.

- G. The minimum service period for AT&T CustomNet Service is one month.
- H. (Reserved For Future Use)

JX-2012-0536

Section 5 Original Sheet 5

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.2 RATES AND CHARGES

- 5.2.1 Usage Charges for AT&T CustomNet and Simply Better Pricing Option
 - A. Outward Calling

Refer to Price List.

B. Inward Calling Option

Refer to Price List.

5.2.2 Discounts

A. Volume Discount - The following Volume Discount table is applicable to the total gross monthly qualified usage charges for AT&T CustomNet Service and AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Option billed to the customer's AT&T CustomNet Service Main Billed Account.

over	Ş	0.00	-	\$ 25.00	0%
over	\$	25.00	-	\$1000.00	10%
over	\$1	00.00			15%

- 5.2.3 For Monthly Recurring and Non-Recurring charges see AT&T's Business Service Guide.
- 5.2.4 Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

Section 5 Original Sheet 6

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.3 AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE - OPTION S *

5.3.1 General

AT&T CustomNet Service - Option S is a CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE that permits card, outbound and inbound calling from a single or multiple locations of the Customer in the state of Missouri. Intrastate AT&T CustomNet Service - Option S (Options I through VI) is an add-on to the interstate AT&T CustomNet Service -Option S (Options I through VI) and is available only to those Customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

AT&T CustomNet Service - Option S does not include the Combined Outward Calling and Inward Calling Discount Option or any volume discounts associated with AT&T CustomNet Service. In addition, Option S is not available to AT&T CustomNet Service Type 2 locations.

5.3.2 Rates and Charges

JX-2012-0536

A. Option S calls are charged at a 30 second minimum per call. Time over the initial 30 seconds will be charged in 6-second increments, or fraction per call.

Refer to Price List.

B. Monthly Minimum Revenue Commitment

The Option S Customer must subscribe to a Net Monthly Minimum Revenue Commitment as specified below:

Net Monthly Minimum Revenue Commitment

Option I	\$200.00	per monthly billing period
Option II	\$1,000.00	per monthly billing period
Option III	\$5,000.00	per monthly billing period
Option IV	\$3,000.00	per monthly billing period
Option V	\$7,000.00	per monthly billing period
Option VI	\$0.00	per monthly billing period

* AT&T CustomNet Option S Options I, II, III, IV, V Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with CustomNet Option S Options I, II, III, IV, V Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

Section 5 Original Sheet 7

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.3 AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE - OPTION S (Continued)

5.3.2 Rates and Charges (Continued)

C. Volume Discount

A volume discount applies to Option VI as specified below.

The customer will receive a 23.75% discount based on the Option VI eligible gross monthly usage charges each billing month in which the customer's Option VI eligible gross monthly usage charges equal or exceed \$25.00. The discount is not applied on an incremental basis, the same percent discount will be applied to every dollar of eligible usage, except that no discount will apply to monthly amounts above \$6000.00.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 5 Original Sheet 8

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.4 AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE SIMPLY BETTER FLEXIBLE PRICING PLAN

5.4.1 General

The AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan permits customers to select the Inward, Outward and AT&T 891/CIID Calling Card usage rate schedules specified in the Price List, Sheet 20, in lieu of the switched usage rate schedules specified in the Price List, Sheet 17. The intrastate AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan is an add-on to the interstate AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan and is available only to Customers who subscribe to the interstate plan provided in this Company's Business Service Guide. The AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan intrastate usage rate schedules provide postalized usage rates for all times of day for all types of calling offered under the AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan.

The following services or call types may appear on the AT&T Customer Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan bill, but will not receive AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan rates.

> AT&T Teleconference Service AT&T Maritime Mobile Service Directory Assistance/Toll-Free Directory Assistance AT&T MULTIQUEST® EXPRESS900 SERVICE Operator Assisted Calls Calling Card World Connect

5.4.2 Rates and Charges

JX-2012-0536

AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan calls are charged at a 30 second minimum per call. Time over the initial 30 seconds will be charged in l-second increments.

The prices for AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan are as follows:

Refer to Price List.

Section 5 Original Sheet 9

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

- 5.4 AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE SIMPLY BETTER FLEXIBLE PRICING PLAN (Continued)
 - 5.4.2 Rates and Charges (Continued)
 - 1. Inward Calling

Customers will receive the associated rate, which will apply to all eligible switched access inbound interLATA and intraLATA calls.

Refer to Price List.

2. Outward Calling

Customers will receive the associated rate, which will apply to all eligible switched access outbound interLATA and intraLATA calls.

Refer to Price List.

3. Rates for all special access inward calls are as specified in Price List, Sheet 17.

Refer to Price List.

4. Rates for all special access outbound calls are as specified in Price List, Sheet 17.

Refer to Price List.

5. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card

Customers will receive the associated rate, which will apply to all eligible switched access interLATA and interLATA Calling Card calls.

Refer to Price List.

6. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card Service Charge

Refer to Price List.

5.4.3 Discount

JX-2012-0536

There are no discounts associated with the AT&T CustomNet Service Simply Better Flexible Pricing Plan.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Promotional Offerings-Section 5

orphiescuri Public

RECT) NOV 2 6 2002

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

5.1 AT&T CustomNet Option S-Option VI PIC Reimbursement Promotion

AT&T will offer the following promotion to new and existing Customers who enroll and concurrently convert their lines from another interexchange carrier's switched service to AT&T CustomNet Option S-Option VI Service between January 16, 2001 and June 30, 2001. All converted lines associated with this promotion must be installed no later than July 8, 2001.

Specifically, under this promotion, AT&T will reimburse Customers, a total of \$5.00 for the interexchange carrier's Carrier Change Charge for each outbound line that the Customer converts for intraLATA use under this promotion from the switched services of another interexchange carrier to AT&T as their primary carrier. Customers must contact AT&T to request their PIC reimbursement within 30 days after installation.

The Customer will receive the \$5.00 PIC reimbursement in the form of a bill credit that will appear on the Customer's AT&T CustomNet Option S-Option VI bill no later than the third full billing month after enrollment in this promotion. The \$5.00 intraLATA PIC reimbursement will be assessed on a per-line basis. If the Customer changes both the interstate interLATA PIC and the intrastate intraLATA PIC on the same line and at the same time, only the interLATA PIC charge will be reimbursed at \$5.00 per line. There is a limit of one such reimbursement per-line per-Customer, which applies whether or not a reimbursement is made pursuant to this promotion or any other promotion.

Customers enrolling in this promotion are ineligible for any other PIC reimbursement for the services associated with this promotion.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26 2002 Missouri Public Sorvied Cemmicalen

FILED DEC 26 2002

Promotional Offerings-Section 5

original sheep? Public

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

5.2 AT&T CustomNet Mileage Band Promotion

AT&T will offer the following promotional intraLATA rates to all new and existing CustomNet Service customers using special/dedicated access for their intraLATA traffic. To be eligible for this promotion, customers must enroll between April 1, 1999 and June 30, 1999. The promotion expires June 30, 1999.

Under this promotion, eligible customers' intraLATA traffic using special/dedicated access in the following mileage bands will be billed the following rates:

A. Rate Table

				Rates	3		
		Initial 30 Seconds			Ea	ch Addition 1 Seconds	nal
Rate <u>Mileage</u>	Day	Evening	Night	/ <u>Wk</u>	Day	Evening	Night/Wk
0-29	\$0.0090	\$0.0090	\$0.0	090	\$0.0003	\$0.0003	\$0.0003



Missouri Public

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Servico Cemmission

FILED DEG 2 6 2002

Promotional Offerings-Section 5

Original She Public

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

REC'D NOV 2 6 2002

5.3 AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Flexible Pricing Option PIC Service Commission Reimbursement Promotion

Beginning with the effective date of this tariff and ending December 31, 2000, AT&T will offer the following promotion to new and existing Customers who enroll and concurrently convert their lines from another interexchange carrier's switched service to AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Flexible Pricing Option. All converted lines associated with this promotion must be installed no later than January 5, 2001.

Specifically, under this promotion, AT&T will reimburse Customers, a total of \$5.00 for the interexchange carrier's Carrier Change Charge for each outbound line that the Customer converts for intraLATA use under this promotion from the switched services of another interexchange carrier to AT&T as their primary carrier.

The Customer will receive the \$5.00 PIC reimbursement in the form of a bill credit that will appear on the Customer's AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Flexible Pricing Option bill no later than the third full billing month after enrollment in this promotion. The \$5.00 intraLATA PIC reimbursement will be assessed on a per-line basis. Τf the Customer changes both the interstate interLATA PIC and the intrastate intraLATA PIC on the same line and at the same time, only the interLATA PIC charge will be reimbursed at \$5.00 per line. There is a limit of one such reimbursement per-line per-Customer, which applies whether or not a reimbursement is made pursuant to this promotion or any other promotion.

Customers enrolling in this promotion are ineligible for any other PIC reimbursement for the services associated with this promotion.

Issued: CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Effective: December 26, 2002 November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Missouri Public Service Cemmicalen

FILED DEC 2 6 2002

Promotional Offerings-Section 5

original about 4 Public

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

RECTI NOV 2 6 2002

5.4 AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Silver Bullets Promotion

Service Commission

AT&T will offer the following promotion to new and existing AT&T CustomNet Simply Better term plan Customers between January 17, 2001 and December 31, 2001 in the State of Missouri.

AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Customers who enroll in this promotion are eligible for a monthly promotional discount of 8% on their domestic intrastate direct dial usage, exclusive AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card. The monthly discount will apply for 12 consecutive billing months, starting with the first bill after enrollment. AT&T CustomNet Simply Better intrastate plan qualified usage will be capped at \$12,000 per location, per month. Usage in excess of \$12,000 will not be subject to the promotional discount. The maximum credit per month shall not exceed \$960. Installation must be by January 8, 2002. If the Customer disconnects their AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing account associated with the Silver Bullets promotion prior to the 12 full billing months, the Customer will forfeit any outstanding credits not yet paid.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Montoe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Promotional Offerings-Section 5 Original Sheet 5 Wissouri Public

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

REC'D NOV 2 6 2002

5.5 AT&T CustomNet "PR"' Bill Credit Promotion

Service Commission Beginning with the effective date of this tariff and ending December 31, 1999, AT&T will offer the following promotion to new or existing AT&T CustomNet Service, AT&T CustomNet Simply Better Pricing Option, and AT&T CustomNet Flexible Pricing Option customers with locations utilizing switched and/or dedicated access in Missouri. Customers will receive a \$500 bill credit per participating location payable in the fourth full month's bill following enrollment. All Customers participating in this promotion must request an install date of no later than January 31, 2000. Benefits under this promotion can only be obtained once per location.

In order to qualify, Customers with switched access locations agree to bill a minimum of \$600 in outbound direct dial IntraLATA usage, per participating location within 12 consecutive billing months.

Customers with dedicated access locations agree to bill a minimum of \$600 in combined outbound IntraLATA usage, short haul intraLATA and AT&T Digital Link usage per participating location within 12 consecutive billing months.

Customers who have received similar promotional benefits under another IntraLATA and/or AT&T Digital Link promotion within the prior six-month period are ineligible for this promotion.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002

Missouri Public Service Commission

FLED DEC 26 2002

Promotional Offerings-Section 5

Original Sheet & Public

5. AT&T CUSTOMNET SERVICE

RECD NOV 2 6 2002

5.6 AT&T CustomNet-Option S, Option VI IntraLATA MT Promotion

AT&T will offer the following promotion to new and existing AT&T CustomNet-Option S, Option VI customers who presubscribe to AT&T for intraLATA service between September 1, 1999 and February 29, 2000. By enrolling in this promotion, Customers are eligible to receive one bill credit per location based on their first full bill month of gross outbound direct dial intraLATA usage, capped at \$5.00. This bill credit will be payable in the Customer's third full month's bill following enrollment in this promotion. Customers can receive this bill credit only once per location during a 12-month period. The bill credit is forfeited if the Customer discontinues enrollment in the AT&T CustomNet-Option S, Option VI IntraLATA MT Promotion before the third full month of service.

Iss CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Sorvies Commission

FLED DEC 26 2892

Section 6 Original Sheet 1

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

6.1 DESCRIPTION

JX-2012-0536

6.1.1 General

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service* is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits outbound calling, inbound calling, or integrated outbound and inbound calling from single or multiple Customer locations in the state of Missouri via switched or special access lines. Intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service and is available only to Customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service includes calls which are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator, or Customer dialed Calling Card calls billed to the Customer's AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Main Billed Account. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service does not include:

- Directory Assistance calls,
- Conference calls, or
- Calls to 700, 800 or 900 Special Service Codes.

* Beginning January 24, 1998, AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service is not available to newly subscribing Customers. Existing Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service in effect or Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service on order prior to January 24, 1998, may continue their current AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK-UNIPLAN Service under existing conditions. Customers will be moved out of the service no later than January 24, 1999.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 6 Original Sheet 2

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

6.2 REGULATIONS

- A. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service is provided where billing capability permits.
- B. The minimum service period for AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service is one month.
- C. Initial and Additional Period Rates Outbound Calling
 - The initial period rate for all AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service calls is 30 seconds or fraction thereof, regardless of the rate period.
 - 2. Additional period rates apply to each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period.
- D. Day, Evening and Night rate periods apply to AT&T Business Network-UniPlan usage. The rates apply for all days of the week including holidays. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including, 11:00 PM Monday through Friday and 5:00 PM to, but not including, 11:00 PM Sunday. The Night rate period is 11:00 PM to, but not including 8:00 AM Monday through Friday, all day Saturday, and Sunday from 12:00 Midnight to, but not including 5:00 PM and 11:00 PM to, but not including 8:00 AM Monday.
- E. Method of Computing Charges

If the computed charges for a call include a fraction of a cent, the charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

Section 6 Original Sheet 3

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

6.3 RATES AND CHARGES

JX-2012-0536

6.3.1 Usage Charges - Outbound Calling - InterLATA

Refer to Price List.

6.3.2 Usage Charges - Outbound Calling - IntraLATA

Refer to Price List.

6.3.3 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Calling Card Service Charge per AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Calling Card Call.

Refer to Price List.

6.3.4 Usage Volume Discounts and Term Plans

Usage volume discounts and term plans for AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service apply to the total monthly usage charges for intrastate, interstate and international calls as follows:

Usage Volume Discount

\$0 -	- \$ 1,000.00	0%
\$1,000.01 -	- \$ 2,000.00	10%
\$2,000.01 -	- \$10,000.00	13%
\$10,000.01 -	- \$15,000.00	15%
\$15,000.01	and above	17%

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

6.3 Rates and Charges (Continued)

6.3.4 Usage Volume Discounts and Term Plans (Continued)

A. Term Plan Discount

NET	GUARANTEED	00	JTBOUND		•	INBOUND	
MONTHLY	MONTHLY	D	SCOUNTS	5	DI	SCOUNTS	5
USAGE	MINIMUM	12	24	36	12	24	36
<u>COMMITMENT</u>	USAGE BILLING	<u>MONTHS</u>	MONTHS	MONTHS	MONTHS	MONTHS	MONTHS
\$ 1,000.00	\$ 1,000.00	5%	7%	8%	9%	11%	12%
\$ 2,000.00	\$ 2,000.00	6%	8%	9%	9%	11%	12%
\$ 3,000.00	\$ 3,000.00	6%	8%	9%	9%	11%	12%
\$ 5,000.00	\$ 5,000.00	7%	9%	10%	9%	11%	12%
\$ 7,000.00	\$ 7,000.00	7%	9%	10%	9%	11%	12%
\$10,000.00	\$10,000.00	8%	10%	11%	9%	11%	12%
\$15,000.00	\$15,000.00	9%	11%	12%	9%	11%	12%
\$20,000.00	\$20,000.00	10%	12%	13%	10%	12%	13%
\$25,000.00	\$25,000.00	10%	12%	13%	10%	12%	13%
\$30,000.00	\$30,000.00	11%	13%	14%	11%	13%	14%
\$40,000.00	\$40,000.00	11%	13%	14%	11%	13%	14%
\$50,000.00	\$50,000.00	12%	14%	15%	12%	14%	15%

B. Term Plan Discount

JX-2012-0536

The following Term Plan Discount applies to customers who subscribed prior to October 2, 1994. If the Customer selects an AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Term Plan upon expiration of the Term Plan selected under the former AT&T MEGACOM PLUS Service offering, the Customer will be subject to the rates specified in Paragraph 6.3.4.A.

	GUARANTEED		DISCOUNTS	
NET	MONTHLY			
MONTHLY	MINIMUM	12-MONTH	24-MONTH	36-MONTH
COMMITMENT	L <u>EVEL</u>	TERM	TERM	TERM.
\$ 5,000.00	\$ 3,750.00	7.0%	9.0%	10.0%
\$10,000.00	\$ 7,500.00	8.0%	10.0%	11.0%
\$15,000.00	\$11,250.00	9.0%	11.0%	12.0%
\$20,000.00	\$15,000.00	10.0%	12.0%	13.0%
\$30,000.00	\$22,500.00	11.0%	13.0%	14.0%
\$50,000.00	\$37,500.00	12.0%	14.0%	15.0%

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.3 Rates and Charges (Continued)
 - 6.3.5 Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

6.3.6 Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

6.4 Integrated Outbound and Inbound Calling Option

This option provides AT&T Business Network-UniPlan outbound calling at the rates specified in Paragraph 6.3, preceding, and inbound calling via AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Switched and AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Special service at the rates specified following. Regulations applicable to the 800 services listed are as specified in Sections 6 and 7 of this Tariff.

6.4.1 Usage Charges - Inbound Calling

The usage rates for inbound calling under this option are based on the type of access used and the time-of-day for each call terminated via any of the 800 services referred to above. Day, Evening and Night rate periods apply as specified in Paragraph 6.2.D., preceding.

Refer to Price List.

6.5 Reserved For Future Use

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.6 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option*
 - 6.6.1 General

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option (FRPO) permits Customers to select the usage price schedules specified below in lieu of the price schedules in Sections 6.3 and 6.4 preceding. The FRPO intrastate usage price schedules provide prices for Inward, Outward and AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Calling Card. The FRPO Customer must subscribe to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO Customers have the option of subscribing to an AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO Term Plan, which is described in paragraph 6.6.3.

6.6.2 RATES AND CHARGES

A. Outward Calling Usage Rates - Switched Access

Refer to Price List.

B. Outward Calling Usage Rates - Special Access

Refer to Price List.

C. Inward Calling Usage Rates

Inbound calling is provided via Toll-Free READYLINE and Toll-Free MEGACOM Service at (CT) the rates specified below. Regulations applicable to these 800 Services are as specified in this Company's tariff, Section 12 and 13 and in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 1-second increments.

Refer to Price List.

* Beginning January 24, 1998, AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option is not available to newly subscribing Customers. Existing Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option in effect or Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option on order prior to January 24, 1998, may continue their current AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service under existing conditions. Customers will be moved out of the service no later than January 24, 1999.

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215 Effective: March 15, 2008

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.6 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option*
 - 6.6.1 General

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option (FRPO) permits Customers to select the usage price schedules specified below in lieu of the price schedules in Sections 6.3 and 6.4 preceding. The FRPO intrastate usage price schedules provide prices for Inward, Outward and AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Calling Card. The FRPO Customer must subscribe to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO Customers have the option of subscribing to an AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO Term Plan, which is described in paragraph 6.6.3.

- 6.6.2 RATES AND CHARGES
 - A. Outward Calling Usage Rates Switched Access

Refer to Price List.

B. Outward Calling Usage Rates - Special Access

Refer to Price List.

C. Inward Calling Usage Rates

Inbound calling is provided via AT&T 800 READYLINE and AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service at the rates specified below. Regulations applicable to these 800 Services are as specified in this Company's tariff, Section 12 and 13 and in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 1-second increments.

Refer to Price List.

Missouri Public

Service Commission

* Beginning January 24, 1998, AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option is not available to newly subscribing Customers. Existing Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option in effect or Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option on order prior to January 24, 1998, may continue their current AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service under existing conditions. Customers will be moved out of the service no later than January 24, 1999.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 6 Original Sheet 7

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.6 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option (Continued)
 - 6.6.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Continued)
 - D. Customer Dialed Calling Card Calls

Refer to Price List.

See Paragraph 6.3.3. of this tariff for the Calling Card Service Charge.

E. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

6.6.3 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FlatRate Pricing Option (FRPO) Term Plan

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service FRPO offers a Term Plan, which provides varying levels of discount, based on the customer's term commitment of 12, 24, or 36 months and a combined inbound and outbound MMRC of \$50,000. The maximum eligible amount of Gross Usage to which Term Plan Discounts apply in any month is \$200,000. Separate discounts apply to gross monthly usage for outbound and inbound usage as specified below.

<u>Term Length</u>	Gross Usage Inbound Calling	Billing Outbound Calling
12 months	3.0%	3.0%
24 months	5.0%	5.0%
36 months	7.0%	7.0%

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

JX-2012-0536

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.7 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option*
 - 6.7.1 Description

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option permits customers to select the usage rate schedules specified below in lieu of the rate schedules in Sections 6.3 and 6.4 preceding. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option intrastate usage rate schedules provide rates for Inward, Outward and Calling Card Calls. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option customers must subscribe to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

- * Beginning April 2, 1998, AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Option is not available to newly subscribing Customers. Existing Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option in effect or Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option on order prior to April 1, 1998, may continue their current AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option Service under existing conditions. Customers will be moved out of the service no later than April 2, 1999.
- 6.7.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access

Refer to Price List.

B. Outbound Calling Usage Rates - Special Access

Refer to Price List.

C. Inbound Calling Usage Rates

Inbound calling is provided via Toll-Free MEGACOM and Toll-Free READYLINE Service at (CT) the rates specified below. Regulations applicable to these 800 services are as specified in this Company's tariff, Sections 12 and 13, and in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 6 seconds increments.

Refer to Price List.

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.7 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option*
 - 6.7.1 Description

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option permits customers to select the usage rate schedules specified below in lieu of the rate schedules in Sections 6.3 and 6.4 preceding. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option intrastate usage rate schedules provide rates for Inward, Outward and Calling Card Calls. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option customers must subscribe to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

- * Beginning April 2, 1998, AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service Option is not available to newly subscribing Customers. Existing Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option in effect or Customers with AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option on order prior to April 1, 1998, may continue their current AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option Service under existing conditions. Customers will be moved out of the service no later than April 2, 1999.
- 6.7.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access

Refer to Price List.

B. Outbound Calling Usage Rates - Special Access

Refer to Price List.

C. Inbound Calling Usage Rates

Inbound calling is provided via AT&T MEGACOM 800 and AT&T 800 READYLINE Service at the rates specified below. Regulations applicable to these 800 services are as specified in this Company's tariff, Sections 12 and 13, and in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 6 seconds increments.

Refer to Price List.

Service Commission

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.7 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option (Continued)
 - 6.7.2 Rates and Charges (Continued)
 - D. Customer Dialed Calling Card Calls

See Paragraph 6.3.3. of this tariff for the Calling Card Service Charge.

E. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

6.7.3 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option Term Plan Discounts

> AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option customers have the option of subscribing to an AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Term Plan.

A. Term Plan Discounts

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Basic Service Option offers a Term Plan which provides a discount, the amount of which is based on the Customer's term commitment of 12, 24 or 36 months. The following Term Plan Discounts apply:

Inbound/Outbound

12	months	3.0%
24	months	5.0%
36	months	7.0%

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

6.8 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan One Rate Service Option

6.8.1 Description

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan OneRate is a bundled product offering with a simplified rate structure, serving a maximum of 1,000 switched and/or dedicated locations. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

- 6.8.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access Refer to Price List.
 - B. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Special Access Refer to Price List.
 - C. Inbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access Refer to Price List.
 - D. Inbound Calling Usage Rates Special Access

Refer to Price List.

E. Customer Dialed Calling Card Calls

Refer to Price List.

See Paragraph 6.3.3. of this tariff for the Calling Card Service Charge.

F. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

JX-2012-0536
Section 6 Original Sheet 11

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

6.9 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan OneRate Pricing Option II Service

6.9.1 Description

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service OneRate Pricing Option II (ORPO II) permits customers to select the usage rate schedules specified below in lieu of the rates specified in Section 6.8 for the standard ORPO. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan ORPO II intrastate rate schedules provide postalized rates for Inward calling, Outward calling and Calling Card calls. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO II customer must subscribe to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO II as described in AT&'s Business Service Guide. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO II customers have the option of subscribing to the AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO Term Plan (excluding the requirement that at least 50% of the customer's commitment be satisfied with usage not previously carried by AT&T), which is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuber 26, 2002 Lesuber 26, 2002

Section 6 Original Sheet 12

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.9 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan OneRate Pricing Option II Service (Continued)
 - 6.9.2 Rates and Charges
 - A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access Refer to Price List.
 - B. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Special Access

Refer to Price List.

- C. Inbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access Refer to Price List.
- D. Inbound Calling Usage Rates Special Access

Refer to Price List.

E. Customer Dialed Calling Card Calls

Refer to Price List. See Paragraph 6.3.3 of this tariff for the Calling Card Service Charge.

F. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

Section 6 Original Sheet 13

6. AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service

- 6.10 AT&T Business Network-UniPlan OneRate Pricing Option IV-R
 - 6.10.1 Description

.....

- - - ---

JX-2012-0536

AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service OneRate Pricing Option IV-R (ORPO IV-R) permits customers to select the usage rate schedules specified below in lieu of the rates specified in the price Schedule for the standard ORPO. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO IV-R intrastate rate schedules provide postalized rates for Inward calling, Outward calling and Calling Card calls. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO IV-R customer must subscribe to the interstate AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO IV as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service ORPO IV-R customers must subscribe to a new AT&T Business Network-UniPlan Service 12- 24- or 36-month Term Plan as described in this Company's Business Service Guide.

6.10.2 Rates and Charges

- A. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access Refer to Price List.
- B. Outbound Calling Usage Rates Special Access

Refer to Price List.

- C. Inbound Calling Usage Rates Switched Access Refer to Price List.
- D. Inbound Calling Usage Rates Special Access Refer to Price List.
- E. Customer Dialed Calling Card Calls

Refer to Price List.

See Paragraph 6.3.3 of this tariff for the Calling Card Service Charge.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 7 Original Sheet l

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

7.1 DESCRIPTION

7.1.1 General

JX-2012-0536

AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Network Service (VTNS) is a general offering of custom-designed voice telecommunications capabilities to meet specific customer requirements. VTNS in Missouri is provided as an add-on to the interstate VTNS offering, which is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide and is available only to customers who subscribe to that service. Customers shall be entitled to the intrastate discounts to the extent set forth in their interstate VTNS contract arrangements. These intrastate discounts shall apply against Customer's intrastate charges and shall not be applied against a Customer's interstate charges. This tariff specifies intrastate voice transport and is being offered for eligible Missouri Customers of VTNS who have a requirement for intrastate voice communications. All other terms, conditions and any charges other than AT&T VTNS intrastate voice charges are specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Section 7 Original Sheet 2

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

7.2 DEFINITIONS

JX-2012-0536

The following VTNS definitions are applicable to VTNS usage in the state of Missouri as specified in this tariff. A complete list of definitions is specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Authorization Code

Authorization codes are numeric codes that will provide customers with billing alternatives. Authorization codes may be AT&T or Customer administered as specified below. When AT&T assigns authorization codes they are AT&T administered. When the Customer assigns the authorization codes they are Customer administered. There are two types of authorization codes as specified following:

Type I Authorization Code - A Type I Authorization Code allows calls placed from any location in the state to be billed to that Authorization Code. A Type I Authorization Code can be Customer or AT&T administered. Customer administered Type I can be either standard or expanded.

Type II Authorization Code - A Type II Authorization Code enables a customer to place a call from a location in the state, without the assistance of an operator, by dialing 0+ the called number. A Type II Authorization Code is AT&T administered.

Customer Specified Non-Port Location

A location which is designated by the customer to originate VTNS calls. To establish VTNS calling capability at the location, the customer must obtain Local Exchange Service which the customer pre-subscribes to AT&T. The customer is responsible for paying the Local Exchange Company any charges associated with the Local Exchange Service.

Section 7 Original Sheet 3

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

7.2 DEFINITIONS (Continued)

Customer Specified Non-Port Telephone Number

A designated telephone number which is associated with a customer specified non-port location. This number can be dialed from locations as specified in each VTNS option to connect a call to that customer specified non-port location. Charges for calls using this feature are billed to the called number.

Hub

A traffic concentration point.

Port

A voice equivalent traffic origination or termination point for VTNS transmission which is located at a hub or remote location.

Basic Port - A port located at a hub which is capable of originating and terminating non-measured calls among hubs. Basic ports may also be used to originate measured calls to any location and to terminate measured calls from measured ports and/or measured remote ports.

Measured Port - A port located at a hub which is capable of originating only measured calls to any location, or terminating calls from measured ports, measured remote ports and basic ports.

Measured Remote Port - A port which is located at a remote location. Measured remote ports and Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Ports are capable of originating or terminating only measured calls to or from any location. A Rate Option 2 Measured Remote Port is capable of terminating only measured calls via a port access telephone number. Measured remote ports are designated as Rate Option 1 to distinguish between the two types when a customer requests both types of calling capabilities.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: December 26, 2002 CANCELLED Leslie O Buford, District Manager May 01, 2012 Chicago, Illinois 60606

JX-2012-0536

Service Commission

Section 7 Original Sheet 4

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

7.2 DEFINITIONS (Continued)

Port Access Telephone Number (PATN)

A specifically designated telephone number that can be dialed from any location in the state to connect a call to VTNS measured or measured remote ports. Charges for calls to a PATN are billed to the port or ports associated with the number. Calls made to a PATN will generally not exceed 30 calls per second. A high volume PATN provides the capacity to receive calling volumes up to but generally not exceeding 125 calls per second.

Remote Location

A customer premises location in the state that is not a hub and with a connection to VTNS through a measured remote port.

Station

Any location in the state from which a VTNS call may originate or terminate. A port is considered a station.

Section 7 Original Sheet 5

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

- 7.3 MEASURED CHARGES
 - A. General

Measured charges are the usage sensitive elements of VTNS and apply to all intrastate VTNS calls. Measured charges are billed in arrears. Mileage measurement is the distance in airline miles between locations. The following mileage measurements apply:

For calls between port locations; for calls from non-port locations to port locations; for calls from port locations to nonport locations; and for calls between non-port locations the mileage is the distance between the V&H coordinates associated with the originating and terminating rate centers.

7.4 RATES AND CHARGES

A. VTNS charges are recurring usage charges applying to all completed calls. The following Schedule AO, Al, BO, Bl, CO, Cl, D and E rates apply for all calls between stations which access the same AT&T central office.

Application periods shown below apply for VTNS messages:

<u>Times Applicable</u>				
Rate Period	From	To, But Not Including	<u>Days Applicable</u>	
1	8:00 AM	5:00 PM	Monday-Friday	
2	5:00 PM	11:00 PM	Sunday-Friday	
3	11:00 PM	8:00 AM	All Days	
	8:00 AM	11:00 PM	Saturday	
	8:00 AM	5:00 PM	Sunday	

B. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancement (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

JX-2012-0536

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 7 Original Sheet 6

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

- 7.5 VTNS Voice Rate Schedules
 - A. Schedule A0 and Schedule A1

These schedules include rates for calls:

- between measured ports in the state.
- between Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Ports in the state.
- between measured ports and Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Ports in the state.
- between two locations in Missouri with a measured port or Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Port and the use of a Type 1 Authorization Code.
- any other intrastate calls that would have been rated under Schedule A in the Customer's VTNS Option in this Company's Business Service Guide, if such types of calls had been interstate Calls.

Refer to Price List.

B. Schedule BO and Schedule B1

These schedules include rates for calls:

- between a measured port or a Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Port in Missouri and a location in the state.
- between a customer specified non-port location in Missouri and a measured port or Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Port in the state.
- between Missouri locations with the use of a Type l Authorization Code.
- any other intrastate calls that would have been rated under Schedule B in the Customer's VTNS Option in this Company's Business Service Guide, if such types of calls had been interstate Calls.

Refer to Price List.

JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 7 Original Sheet 7

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

- 7.5 VTNS Voice Rate Schedules (Continued)
 - C. Schedule CO and Schedule C1

These schedules include rates for calls:

- between a Missouri customer specified non-port location and a location in the state.
- between Missouri locations with the use of a Type II Authorization Code.
- any other intrastate calls that would have been rated under Schedule C in the Customer's VTNS Option in this Company's Business Service Guide, if such types of calls had been interstate Calls.

Refer to Price List.

D. Schedule D0

This schedule includes rates for calls between Missouri locations and a measured port or a Rate Option 1 Measured Remote Port in the state with the use of a Port Access Telephone Number (PATN).

Refer to Price List.

E. Schedule E0

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 This schedule applies to all intrastate calls:

- between Missouri locations and a Rate Option 2 Measured Remote Port in the state with the use of a Port Access Telephone Number.
- between Missouri locations and a customer specified non-port telephone number in the state.
- any other intrastate calls that would have been rated under Schedule E in the Customer's VTNS Option in this Company's Business Service Guide, if such types of calls had been interstate Calls.

Refer to Price List.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 7 Original Sheet 8

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERVICE

7.6 Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

7.7 VTNS Toll-Free Multimedia Service

VTNS Toll-Free Multimedia Service allows a VTNS Customer to add, on a call-by-call basis, digital capabilities (at speeds of 56 kbps or 64 kbps where available) as well as voice, on one Port Access Telephone Number or Customer-specified Non-Port Telephone Number. Intrastate VTNS Toll-Free Multimedia Service is an add-on to interstate VTNS Toll-Free Multimedia Service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

For access to the digital portion of VTNS Toll-Free Multimedia Service, the call originator is responsible for obtaining digital access, where available. Digital capabilities will generally be available where the LECs make access available. An AT&T Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) Primary Rate Interface (PRI), per AT&T's Business Service Guide, is required on the terminating end. The switched digital capability of VTNS Toll-Free Multimedia Service is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

- A. Rates and Charges
 - 1. Schedule RO

Refer to Price List.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Promotional Offerings-Section 7

omissourie Ruplic

7. AT&T VIRTUAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS NETWORK SERECT NOV 2 6 2002

7,1 AT&T 'PR' Bill Credit Promotion

Service Commission

Beginning August 19, 2000 and ending March 31, 2001, AT&T will offer the following promotion to new or existing intraLATA Customers with locations utilizing dedicated access in Missouri.

Participating Customers must commit to bill a minimum of \$600 in combined direct dial outbound intraLATA usage, Short-Haul dedicated intraLATA usage and AT&T Digital Link usage per-participating Billed Telephone Number (BTN) during a 12-month period after enrollment in this promotion. Customers must also identify AT&T as primary carrier for AT&T Digital Link and intraLATA usage. Customers must request an install date of no later than April 20, 2001.

Customers will receive a \$500 bill credit per participating BTN payable in the fourth full month's bill following enrollment. All credits will be payable to one location based on the bill group number designated by the Customer. If none is provided, the credit will be applied to the Customer's Headquarters' location account. Benefits under this promotion can only be obtained once per BTN.

Eligible services are defined as the following: AT&T Software Defined Network (SDN) Service, AT&T Virtual Telecommunications Service (VTNS), AT&T College Connect Calling (CCCS) Service-Custom, State Calling Service (SCS)-Option 1 and AT&T UniPlan Service.

If customers have not met or exceeded their annual commitment for the 12-month period, a bill-back charge equal to \$500 will be applied to that BTN.

Customer BTNs participating in any previous AT&T SDN, VTNS, CCCS, SCS, or AT&T UniPlan 'P' coupon promotion within the last six months, meaning the date of enrollment in the previous promotion, are ineligible for this promotion. BTNs enrolling in this promotion are ineligible for any other intraLATA and/or AT&T Digital Link promotion that would entitle them to a similar bill credit during a subsequent six-month period.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Effective: Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 361190921010 Service Commission



Section 8 3rd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 1

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.1 DESCRIPTION

ACC Business Service is a Custom Network Service that permits Customer-Dialed outbound calling, inbound calling and calling card calls from one or more switched or dedicated customer locations.

ACC Business Service intrastate usage rate schedules provide postalized rates for Inbound Calling, Outbound Calling and Calling Card calls. ACC Business Service is a non-AT&T branded monthly service, which permits customers to contract for one of four basic rates embedded in a monthly revenue commitment. The commitments are as follows:

Switched Access

JX-2012-0536

12-Month Basic Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment* 15-Month Basic Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment* 12-Month Saver Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment* 15-Month Saver Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment*

* ACC Business Services Switched Access term plans referenced above are not available under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract or contract referencing this tariff to new Customers. Existing Customers of these plans in effect or on order prior to May 19, 2004 will continue under existing rate plan.

Month-to-Month	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment \$ 9.95	
12 Month	\$29.95 \$100 \$150	
	\$200 \$250 \$500	
24 Month	\$100 \$150	(AT)
	\$200 \$250 \$500	
36 Month	\$100 \$150	
	\$200 \$250 \$500	 (AT)

(MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheets 2 (AT) and 3. (AT)

CANCELLED Ssued: November 12, 2004 Effective: December 12, 2004 May 01, 2012 222 West Adams Street Missouri Public Chi cago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

Section 8 2nd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 1

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.1 DESCRIPTION

ACC Business Service is a Custom Network Service that permits Customer-Dialed outbound calling, inbound calling and calling card calls from one or more switched or dedicated customer locations.

ACC Business Service intrastate usage rate schedules provide postalized rates for Inbound Calling, Outbound Calling and Calling Card calls. ACC Business Service is a non-AT&T branded monthly service, which permits customers to contract for one of four basic rates embedded in a monthly revenue commitment. The commitments are as follows:

Switched Access

12-Month Basic Rat	es Based on \$100	Revenue Commitment*	(CP)
15-Month Basic Rat	es Based on \$150	Re∨enue Commitment*	
12-Month Saver Rat	es Based on \$100	Re∨enue Commitment*	
15-Month Saver Rat	es Based on \$150	Revenue Commitment*	(ČP)

* ACC Business Services Switched Access term plans referenced above are (AT) not available under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract or | contract referencing this tariff to new Customers. Existing | Customers of these plans in effect or on order prior to May 19, 2004 | will continue under existing rate plan. (AT)

	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment	(AT)
Month-to-Month	\$ 9.95	Ì
	\$29.95	i i
12 Month	\$100	
	\$150	ĺ
	\$200	
	\$250	
	\$500	ĺ
Switched Access-Connected	Pricing	

<u>Term Plan</u>	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment	
12 Month	\$100	
	\$250	
	\$500	
24 Month	\$100	
	\$250	
	\$500	(AT)

(MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheets 2 (AT) and 3. (AT)

Section 8

lst Revised Sheet 1

Replacing Original Sheet 1

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

Missouri Public

8.1 DESCRIPTION

ACC Business Service is a Custom Network Service that permits Customer-Dialed outbound calling without a state of the service that permits and the service that permits a state of the service the service that permits a state of the service the service the service that permits a state of the service that permits a state of the service the ser Customer-Dialed outbound calling, inbound calling and calling card calls from one or more switched or dedicated customer locations ce Commissic

ACC Business Service intrastate usage rate schedules provide postalized rates for Inbound Calling, Outbound Calling and Calling Card calls. ACC Business Service is a non-AT&T branded monthly service, which permits customers to contract for one of four basic rates embedded in a monthly revenue commitment. The commitments are as follows:

Switched Access

12-Month Basic Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment 15-Month Basic Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment 12-Month Saver Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment 15-Month Saver Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment

Dedicated Access

<u>Term Plan</u>	<u>Tier</u>	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment	
12 Month	1	\$200	(CT)
	2	\$250	
	3	\$500	(CT)
	4	\$750	(AT)
24 Month	I	\$200	(CT)
	2	\$250	1
	3	\$500	(ĊT)
	4	\$750	(AT)

In lieu of a term plan, the customer can elect to receive service on a month-to-month basis.

ACC Business Service is an add-on to the interstate ACC Business Service that is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. All terms and conditions, administrative and operational functions, features and functions, discounts, any charges other than the intrastate usage charges, are specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

The ACC Business Service customer must subscribe to the interstate ACC Business Service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. ACC Business Service Customers have the option of subscribing to an ACC Business Service Term Plan(s) as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Service Guide.

FILED SEP 29 2003

Issued: August 29, 2003

September 29, 2003 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

CANCELLED MAγ

2004

თ

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

8.1 DESCRIPTION

Service Commission

ACC Business Service is a Custom Network Service that permits Customer-Dialed outbound calling, inbound calling and calling card calls from one or more switched or dedicated customer locations.

ACC Business Service intrastate usage rate schedules provide postalized rates for Inbound Calling, Outbound Calling and Calling Card calls. ACC Business Service is a non-AT&T branded monthly service, which permits customers to contract for one of four basic rates embedded in a monthly revenue commitment. The commitments are as follows:

Switched Access

12-Month Basic Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment 15-Month Basic Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment 12-Month Saver Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment 15-Month Saver Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment

Dedicated Access

Term Plan	Tier	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment
12 Month	1	\$100
	2	\$150
	3	\$200
24 Month	1	\$100
	2	\$150
	3	\$200

In lieu of a term plan, the customer can elect to receive service on a month-to-month basis.

ACC Business Service is an add-on to the interstate ACC Business Service that is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. All terms and conditions, administrative and operational functions, features and functions, discounts, any charges other than the intrastate usage charges, are specified in AT&T's Business Service Cuide.

The ACC Business Service customer must subscribe to the interstate ACC Business Service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. ACC Business Service Customers have the option of subscribing to an ACC Business Service Term Plan(s) as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEG 86 2002

CANCELLEI

g

SEP 2.9

Section 8 2nd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 2

(MT)

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.1 DESCRIPTION - (Continued)

Switched Access-Connected Pricing

Term Plan	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment	
12 Month	\$100	(MT)
	\$150	(AT)
	\$200	(AT)
	\$250	(MT)
	\$500	
24 Month	\$100	(MT)
	\$150	(AT)
	\$200	(AT)
	\$250	(MT)
	\$500	(MT)
36 Month	\$100	(AT)
	\$150	
	\$200	
	\$250	
	\$500	(AT)

Dedicated Access

Term Plan	<u>MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment</u>	
12 Month	\$ 200	
	\$ 250 \$ 500	
	\$ 750	
	\$ 1,000	
	\$ 2,500	
	\$ 5,000	
	\$10,000	(AT)
24 Month	\$ 200	~ /
	\$ 250	
	\$ 500	
	\$ 750	
	\$ 1,000	(
	\$ 1,250*	(CP)
	\$ 2,500	
	\$ 5,000	(AT)
36 Month	\$10,000 \$200	
30 Morren	\$ 250	
	\$ 500	
	\$ 750	
	\$ 1,000	
	\$ 2,500	
	\$ 5,000	
	\$10,000	(AT)

November 12, 2004

, 2004 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 12, 2004

December 12, 20

Section 8

1st Revised Sheet 2

Replacing Original Sheet 2

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.1 DESCRIPTION - (Continued)

Dedicated Access

<u>Term Plan</u> 12 Month	MMUC (Minimum Monthly Usage Commitment \$ 200 \$ 250 \$ 500 \$ 750 \$1,000 \$2,500 \$5,000	(MT)(CT) (MT)(CT) (AT) (AT)
24 Month	\$ 200 \$ 250 \$ 500 \$ 750 \$1,000 \$1,250 \$2,500	(MT) (CT) (MT) (CT) (AT) (AT) (MT) (RT) (MT) (RT)

(MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheet 3. (AT)

Section 8 Original Sheet Public

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

8.1 DESCRIPTION - (Continued)

New intrastate customers and intrastate customers who Service Commission Business Plan will receive the Dedicated 12-Month and 24-Month Term Plan rates as shown in the Price List.

ACC Business Outbound Service does not include:

Conference calls, 800 calls, and Calls to 900 Special Service Codes

ACC Business Inbound Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator and do not include:

Collect calls, Conference calls, Calling card calls, Person-to-Person calls, or Any other classification of operator-handled calls

CANCELLED

MAY 1 9 2004 mmission

Issued: November 26, 2002 December 26, 2002 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Missouri Publio Service Commission

FILFD DEC 26 2002

Section 8 1st Revised Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3

(MT)

(MT)

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.1 DESCRIPTION - (Continued)

ACC Business Service is an add-on to the interstate ACC Business Service that is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. All terms and conditions, administrative and operational functions, features and functions, discounts, any charges other than the intrastate usage charges, are specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

The ACC Business Service customer must subscribe to the interstate ACC Business Service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. ACC Business Service Customers have the option of subscribing to an ACC Business Service Term Plan(s) as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

New intrastate customers and intrastate customers who renew their ACC Business Plan will receive the Dedicated 12-Month and 24-Month Term Plan rates as shown in the Price List.

ACC Business Outbound Service does not include:

Conference calls, 800 calls, and Calls to 900 Special Service Codes

ACC Business Inbound Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator and do not include:

Collect calls, Conference calls, Calling card calls, Person-to-Person calls, or Any other classification of operator-handled calls

(MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheet 4. (AT)

JX-2012-0536

Section 8 Original Sheet 3 Misaouri Public

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.2 RATES AND CHARGES

8.2.1 Usage Rates - Switched Access

The usage charges for ACC Business Service apply per initial 30 seconds and each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof. Usage charges are billed in arrears.

- A. Outbound Switched Access
 - 1. Outbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA Month-to-Month

Refer to the Price List.

2. Outbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 12-Month Basic Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment.

Refer to the Price List.

3. Outbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 15-Month Basic Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

4. Outbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 12-Month Saver Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

5. Outbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 15-Month Saver Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

CANCELLED

MAY 1 9 2004 ommission

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission FILED DEC 26 2002

Service Commission

RFCD NOV 2 6 2002

Section 8

1st Revised Sheet 4

Replacing Original Sheet 4

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

TES	AND CHARGES	
Us	age Rates - Switched Access	(MT)
SE	conds and each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof. Usage	 (MT)
Out	bound	(MT)(FC)
1.	Switched Access (Standalone)	
	Refer to the Price List.	
2.	Switched Access-Connected Pricing	
	Refer to the Price List.	(MT)(FC)
Inb	ound	(FC)
1.	Switched Access (Standalone)	
	Refer to the Price List.	
2.	Switched Access-Connected Pricing	
	Refer to the Price List.	(FC)
AT8	T CIID/891 Calling Card	(MT)(FC)
1.	Switched Access (Standalone)	
	Refer to the Price List.	
2.	Switched Access-Connected Pricing	
	Refer to the Price List.	(MT)(FC)
AT8	T CIID/891 Calling Card Surcharge	(MT)
Ref	er to Price List.	(MT)
	Us These ch Out 1. 2. Inb 1. 2. AT& 1. 2. AT&	 The usage charges for ACC Business Service apply per initial 30 seconds and each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof. Usage charges are billed in arrears. Outbound Switched Access (Standalone) Refer to the Price List. Switched Access-Connected Pricing Refer to the Price List. Switched Access (Standalone) Refer to the Price List. Inbound Switched Access (Standalone) Refer to the Price List.

JX-2012-0536

8

ì

Section 8

		Original Sheet 4
	<u> </u>	Missouri Public
	8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE	
2 RATES	AND CHARGES - (Continued)	REC'D NOV 2 6 2002
8.2.1 Us	age Rates - Switched Access - (Continued)	Service Commission
B. Inb	ound - Switched Access	
1.	Inbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA Month-to	-Month
	Refer to the Price List.	
2.	Inbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 12-Month on \$100 Revenue Commitment	Basic Rates Based
	Refer to the Price List.	
3.	Inbound Calling InterLATA/ 15-Month Basic Ra Revenue Commitment	tes Based on \$150
	Refer to the Price List.	
4.	Inbound Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 12-Month on \$100 Revenue Commitment	Saver Rates Based
	Refer to the Price List.	
5.	Inbound Calling InterLATA/ 15-Month Saver Ra Revenue Commitment	tes Based on \$150
	Refer to the Price List.	

MAY 1 9 2004 Commission MISSOUAL Public St

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEC 86 2002

Section 8 1st Revised Sheet 5 Replacing Original Sheet 5

(MT)

(MT)

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.2 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

8.2.2 Usage Rates - Dedicated Access

ACC Business Service Dedicated service usage charges apply per initial 6 seconds and each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof. All completed calls will be billed a minimum of initial 6 seconds. Usage charges are billed in arrears.

A. Outbound - Dedicated Access

Refer to the Price List.

B. Inbound - Dedicated Access

Refer to the Price List.

(MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheet 4.

JX-2012-0536

Section 8 Original Sheet 5

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.2 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

RECT NOV 2 6. 2002

Service Commission

Missouri Public

- 8.2.1 Usage Rates Switched Access (Continued)
 - C. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card
 - Calling Card Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA Month-to-Month Refer to the Price List.
 - 2. Calling Card Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 12-Month Basic Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

3. Calling Card Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 15-Month Basic Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

4. Calling Card Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 12-Month Saver Rates Based on \$100 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

5. Calling Card Calling InterLATA/IntraLATA 15-Month Saver Rates Based on \$150 Revenue Commitment

Refer to the Price List.

D. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card Surcharge

Refer to Price List.

CANCELLED

MAY 1 9 2004 ice Commission MISSOURI

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 8 1st Revised Sheet 6 Replacing Original Sheet 6

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.2 (Reserved for Future Use)

(MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheet 5. (AT)

JX-2012-0536

Section 8 Original Sheet 6

Missouri Public

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.2 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

8.2.2 Usage Rates - Dedicated Access

ACC Business Service Dedicated service usage charges apply per initial 6 seconds and each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof. All completed calls will be billed a minimum of initial 6 seconds. Usage charges are billed in arrears.

A. Outbound - Dedicated Access

Refer to Price List.

B. Inbound - Dedicated Access

Refer to Price List.

CANCELLED

MAY 1 9 2004 By ISHDS Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002 t Manager Missouri Public seet Service Commission

FILED DEC 8 6 2002

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

Service Commission

Promotional Offerings Serieublic Original Sheet 1

RECD NOV 2 6 2002

8. ACC BUSINESS SERVICE

8.1 ACC Business Service/Alliance Group Services (Alliance yipon and an ission

Effective June 8, 2001, until September 1, 2001, AT&T will offer the usage rate plans specified below to existing Alliance Long Distance Customers acquired by AT&T, doing business as ACC Business, ("ACC/Alliance Customers") as of March 19, 2001. The promotional rates will apply to qualified Customers for three consecutive billing months starting with the effective date of this promotion.

This promotion is an add-on to AT&T's interstate tariff and is available where facilities and billing capabilities permit. Terms and conditions applicable to this promotion may be found in this Company's Tariff F.C.C. No. 1.

Usage Rate Plan	Per Minute Rate	
	Day	Evening
1	\$0,131	\$0.131
2	\$0.131	\$0.131
3	\$0.131	\$0.131



9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.1 DESCRIPTION

AT&T Business Network Service is a Custom Network Service, which permits outward and inward calling from customer stations located in the State of Missouri. AT&T Business Network Service allows the Customer to integrate their long distance, including directory assistance, card and local usage. ABN service is provided via a Term Plan Contract which includes a term and revenue commitment as described in AT&T Business Service Guide.

AT&T Business Network Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T Business Network Service. Interstate terms, conditions, features, functions, discounts, and charges other than the intrastate usage are described in AT&T's Business Service Guide and are incorporated here by reference and shall apply to intrastate AT&T Business Network Service. AT&T Business Network Service is furnished where facilities and billing capabilities permit.

AT&T Regional Frame Relay service and associated rates, as described in this state's Private Line Local Channel Services tariff, Section 12, is available to AT&T Business Network Service customers.

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES

9.2.1 Network Connection Call Rating

AT&T Business Network calls are differentiated and rated according to one of the following arrangements as ordered by the Customer:

- Fully Connected*: the transmission path for outbound calls must originate and terminate via access facilities owned by Company or its CLEC affiliate. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must originate and terminate via access facilities owned by Company or its CLEC affiliate.
 - Partially Connected*: the transmission path for outbound calls must originate or terminate via access facilities owned by Company or its CLEC affiliate. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must originate or terminate via access facilities owned by Company or its CLEC affiliate.
 - Standard*: the transmission path neither originates nor terminates via access facilities owned by Company or its CLEC affiliate.
- * Effective July 1, 2008 the rates for these services are available to existing Term Plan customers from July 1, 2008 through the end of the currently in-effect contract term.

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215 Effective: July 1, 2008

Section 9

1st Revised Sheet 1

Replacing Original Sheet 1

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.1 DESCRIPTION

AT&T Business Network Service is a Custom Network Service, which permits outward and inward calling from customer stations located in the State of Missouri. AT&T Business Network Service allows the Customer to integrate their long distance, including directory assistance, card and local usage. ABN service is provided via a Term (AT) Plan Contract which includes a term and revenue commitment as described in AT&T Business Service Guide. (AT)

AT&T Business Network Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T Business Network Service. Interstate terms, conditions, features, functions, discounts, and charges other than the intrastate usage are described in AT&T's Business Service Guide and are incorporated here by reference and shall apply to intrastate AT&T Business Network Service. AT&T Business Network Service is furnished where facilities and billing capabilities permit.

AT&T Regional Frame Relay service and associated rates, as described in this state's Private Line Local Channel Services tariff, Section 12, is available to AT&T Business Network Service customers.

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES

Service Commission

9.2.1 Network Connection Call Rating

AT&T Business Network calls are differentiated and rated according to the access arrangement ordered by the Customer as follows:

- Fully Connected: the transmission path for outbound calls must originate AND terminate via Company provided, Companyaffiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must orignate and terminate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities.
- Partially Connected: the transmission path for outward calls must originate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities. The transmission path for inward toll-free calls must terminate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities.
- Standard: the transmission path neither originates nor terminates via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities.

I ssued: June 28, 2005 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street July 1, 2008 Missouri Public

Section 9 Original Sheet 1

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.1 DESCRIPTION

AT&T Business Network Service is a Custom Network Service, which permits outward and inward calling from customer stations located in the State of Missouri. AT&T Business Network Service allows the Customer to integrate their long distance, including directory assistance, card and local usage.

AT&T Business Network Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T Business Network Service. Interstate terms, conditions, features, functions, discounts, and charges other than the intrastate usage are described in AT&T's Business Service Guide and are incorporated here by reference and shall apply to intrastate AT&T Business Network Service. AT&T Business Network Service is furnished where facilities and billing capabilities permit.

AT&T Regional Frame Relay service and associated rates, as described in this state's Private Line Local Channel Services tariff, Section 12, is available to AT&T Business Network Service customers.

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES

9.2.1 Network Connection Call Rating

AT&T Business Network calls are differentiated and rated according to the access arrangement ordered by the Customer as follows:

- Fully Connected: the transmission path for outbound calls must originate AND terminate via Company provided, Companyaffiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must orignate and terminate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities.
- Partially Connected: the transmission path for outward calls must originate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities. The transmission path for inward toll-free calls must terminate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities.
- Standard: the transmission path neither originates nor terminates via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned access facilities.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 9 Original Sheet 2

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

9.2.2 Usage Charges

- A) Outward Calling
 Refer to Price List.
- B) Inward Calling Refer to Price List.
- C) Calling Card Refer to Price List.
- D) Calling Card Surcharge Refer to Price List.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 9 1st Revised Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

- 9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)
 - 9.2.3 ABN Advantage Plan*

(CT)(CP)

Customers subscribing to ABN Advantage Plan must also subscribe to AT&T Business Network local service as described in Section 7 of this state's Local Exchange Services Tariff, P.S.C. Mo. No. 21.

This service is a combined interstate/intrastate offering. See the AT&T Business Service Guide for a complete service description, explanation of service usage, and terms and conditions.

9.2.4 Monthly Minutes of Use (MOU) Caps

Long Distance usage above the specified MOU Cap is not included in the Monthly Recurring Charge, but will be billed at a per minute rate as specified in the Price List. The following MOU Caps apply per account, depending on the access used:

Access Type	MOU Cap, per Month
DS-1/ISDN PRI	25,000
Trunk	1, 250
Line	750

* ABN Advantage Plan may no longer be ordered after June 10, 2005. (AT) Existing customers with ABN Advantage Plan in effect or on order | prior to June 10, 2005 may continue their current plan under existing | conditions. (AT)

Section 9 Original Sheet 3

(AT)

(AT)

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

- 9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)
 - 9.2.3 ABN Advantage Plan

Customers subscribing to ABN Advantage Plan must also subscribe to AT&T Business Network local service as described in Section 7 of this state's Local Exchange Services Tariff, P.S.C. Mo. No. 21.

This service is a combined interstate/intrastate offering. See the AT&T Business Service Guide for a complete service description, explanation of service usage, and terms and conditions.

9.2.4 Monthly Minutes of Use (MOU) Caps

Long Distance usage above the specified MOU Cap is not included in the Monthly Recurring Charge, but will be billed at a per minute rate as specified in the Price List. The following MOU Caps apply per account, depending on the access used:

Access Type	MOU Cap, per Month
DS-1/ISDN PRI	25,000
Trunk	1, 250
Line	750

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

9.2.5 ABN Pricing

(CT)

AT&T Business Network Service calls are differentiated and rated according to one of the following arrangements as ordered by new ABN customers or existing ABN customers who renew their Term Plan on or after July 1, 2008.

1. Switched

The transmission path neither originates nor terminates via access facilities owned by Company or one of its affiliates.

2. Loyalty

The transmission path for outbound calls must originate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned Local Exchange Services provided by an AT&T ILEC or AT&T affiliate. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must terminate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned Local Exchange Services provided by an AT&T ILEC or AT&T affiliate.

3. Dedicated

The transmission path for outbound calls must originate via AT&T Access Channel Services as outlined in the ABN Business Service Guide. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must terminate via AT&T Access Channel Services as outlined in the ABN Business Service Guide.

A. Usage Charges

For usage charge refer to Price List.

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

9.2.5 ABN Loyalty Pricing

AT&T Business Network Service calls are differentiated and rated according to one of the following arrangements as ordered by new ABN customers or existing ABN customers who renew their Term Plan on or after July 1, 2008.

1. Switched

The transmission path neither originates nor terminates via access facilities owned by Company or one of its affiliates.

2. Loyalty

The transmission path for outbound calls must originate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned Local Exchange Services provided by an AT&T ILEC or AT&T affiliate. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must terminate via Company-provided, Company-affiliated and/or Company-owned Local Exchange Services provided by an AT&T ILEC or AT&T affiliate.

3. Dedicated

The transmission path for outbound calls must originate via AT&T Access Channel Services as outlined in the ABN Business Service Guide. The transmission path for inbound toll-free calls must terminate via AT&T Access Channel Services as outlined in the ABN Business Service Guide.

A. Usage Charges

For usage charge refer to Price List.

(AT)

(AT)

Missouri Public

Service Commission

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215 Effective: July 1, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commission
P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

Section 9 1st Revised Sheet 5 Replacing Original Sheet 5

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (cont'd)

9.2.6 ABN Premier Bundle

ABN Premier Bundle may not be ordered on or after September 1, (AT) 2011. Customers who ordered the bundle before September 1, 2011 may keep it at their current location, may add lines and locations and may keep the service if they move locations. (AT)

ABN Premier is a bundled arrangement that provides an array of AT&T Affiliate products and services including AT&T Mobility Voice, and is ordered directly through AT&T's on-line Mobility web portal. Customer must agree to a 2-year ABN Premier term agreement and purchase online in order to qualify. Early Termination Fees may apply. The charges for Intrastate IntraLATA and Intrastate InterLATA services are as specified in the Price List.

Calling Card is not available under this offer.

See the AT&T Business Service Guide for complete service description, explanation of service usage, and terms and conditions.

Section 9 Original Sheet 5

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

9.2.6 ABN Premier Bundle

ABN Premier is a bundled arrangement that provides an array of AT&T Affiliate products and services including AT&T Mobility Voice, and is ordered directly through AT&T's online Mobility web portal. Customer must agree to a 2-year ABN Premier term agreement and purchase online in order to qualify. Early Termination Fees may apply. The charges for Intrastate IntraLATA and Intrastate InterLATA services are as specified in the Price List.

Calling Card is not available under this offer.

See the AT&T Business Service Guide for complete service description, explanation of service usage, and terms and conditions.

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202

Section 9 Original Sheet 6

9. AT&T BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICE

9.2 RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

9.2.7 AT&T Business Network Express

AT&T Business Network Express is a bundled service arrangement which requires the Customer to enter into a term contract for an array of regulated and non-regulated products provided by multiple AT&T affiliates. The service is offered under a 2 or 3 year term. Customer must contract for a minimum number of products across affiliates to be eligible. Early Termination Fees apply. The charges for the ABN Express Intrastate IntraLATA and Intrastate InterLATA services which are included in the bundle are as specified in the Price List.

Calling Card service is not available under this offer.

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202

Section 10 Original Sheet 1

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.1 DESCRIPTION

10.1.1 General

AT&T All In One Service is a Custom Network Service that permits Customer dialed calling from and to single or multiple Customer locations in the State of Missouri.

AT&T All In One Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T All In One Service. Interstate terms, conditions, features, functions, discounts, and charges other than the intrastate usage are described in AT&T's Business Service Guide and are incorporated here by reference and shall apply to intrastate AT&T All In One Service. AT&T All in One Service is furnished where facilities and billing capabilities permit.

10.1.2 Availability

JX-2012-0536

AT&T All In One Service is available via Local Exchange switched access and via cellular access. The Customer is responsible for obtaining the Local Exchange Service Access Line. The Local Exchange Service Line must be presubscribed to AT&T as the primary interexchange carrier. The Customer's long distance cellular access must be presubscribed to AT&T as the primary interexchange carrier.

AT&T All In One Service is provided on a monthly basis. Customers will receive a single monthly bill for all locations billed to the same Main Billed Account. The Customer is financially responsible for all locations included under the Customer's Main Billed Account.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 10 5th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 4th Revised Sheet 2

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

A. Application of Charges

Usage charges apply to all completed calls and are based upon the applicable rate schedules. Usage charges are billed in arrears. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. However, AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement.

B. Rate Methodol ogy

For Inward and Outward InterLATA and IntraLATA, and Customer Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card direct dial call types, the rate per minute applies for all days of the week including holidays.

1. Rate Plans J**

The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. The number of seconds of each call are converted into minutes (see example below). AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

Example: (\$0.1000 per minute rate):

Length of call in seconds: 124

Divide by 60 seconds and carry to 4 decimal places: $124 \div 60 = 2.0666$

Multiply by per minute rate and carry to 4 decimal places: 2.0666 x \$0.1000 = \$0.2066

Round to nearest whole cent

- ** Effective September 1, 2006, All In One long distance Rate Plan J (AT) is not available to newly subscribing customers. Existing customers with this rate plan in effect or on order prior to September 1, 2006, may continue with their current plan under existing conditions. Existing customers may add new lines and/or features, but the addition of new locations is not permitted. (AT)
- (MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears in Sheet 2.1. (AT)

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

I ssued: August 2, 2006 D Lesi I2 blic ssion

006 Effective: September 1, 2006 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606



(CT)

Section 10 4th Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 3rd Revised Sheet 2

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

A. Application of Charges

Usage charges apply to all completed calls and are based upon the applicable rate schedules. Usage charges are billed in arrears. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. However, AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement.

B. Rate Methodology

For Inward and Outward InterLATA and IntraLATA, and Customer Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card direct dial call types, the rate per minute applies for all days of the week including holidays.

1. Rate Plans J

The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. The number of seconds of each call are converted into minutes (see example below). AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

Example: (\$0.1000 per minute rate):

Length of call in seconds: 124

Divide by 60 seconds and carry to 4 decimal places: $124 \div 60 = 2.0666$

Multiply by per minute rate and carry to 4 decimal places: 2.0666 x \$0.1000 = \$0.2066

Round to nearest whole cent

2) Rate Plans A, B*,C, D, E#, F, G*, H, K# and Multi-Saver Plan (CT)

Calls are billed in full minute increments. Each call is subject to a 60 second minimum time requirement and is rounded to the next full minute. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

- * AT&T All In One Rate Plans B and G may no longer be ordered after September 1, 2004. Existing Customers with these rate plans in effect or on order prior to September 1, 2004 may continue their current plan under existing conditions.
- # Effective September 1, 2004, AT&T All In One Rate Plans E and K will be withdrawn.

Issued: September 10, 2004 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street September 1, 2006 Effective: October 10, 2004 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Filed Missouri Public Service Commission

(CT)

Missouri Public Service Commission

Section 10 3rd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 2

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

A. Application of Charges

Usage charges apply to all completed calls and are based upon the applicable rate schedules. Usage charges are billed in arrears. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. However, AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement.

B. Rate Methodology

For Inward and Outward InterLATA and IntraLATA, and Customer Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card direct dial call types, the rate per minute applies for all days of the week including holidays.

1. Rate Plans C, D, G*, H & J

The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. The number of seconds of each call are converted into minutes (see example below). AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

Example: (\$0.1000 per minute rate):

Length of call in seconds: 124

Divide by 60 seconds and carry to 4 decimal places: $124 \div 60 = 2.0666$

Multiply by per minute rate and carry to 4 decimal places: 2.0666 x \$0.1000 = \$0.2066

Round to nearest whole cent

2) Rate Plans A, B*, E#, F, K# and Multi-Saver Plan

Calls are billed in full minute increments. Each call is subject to a 60 second minimum time requirement and is rounded to the next full minute. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

- * AT&T All In One Rate Plans B and G may no longer be ordered after (AT) September 1, 2004. Existing Customers with these rate plans in effect or on order prior to September 1, 2004 may continue their current plan under existing conditions.
- # Effective September 1, 2004, AT&T All In One Rate Plans E and K will be withdrawn.

Issued: August 2, 2004 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 (AT)(CT)

(CT)

(AT)

Section 10

2nd Revised Sheet 2 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 2

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

Missouri Public Service Commission

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

A. Application of Charges

REC'D JUN 04 2004

Usage charges apply to all completed calls and are based upon the applicable rate schedules. Usage charges are billed in arrears. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. However, AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement.

B. Rate Methodology

For Inward and Outward InterLATA and IntraLATA, and Customer Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card direct dial call types, the rate per minute applies for all days of the week including holidays.

1. Rate Plans C, D, G and H

The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. The number of seconds of each call are converted into minutes (see example below). AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

Example: (\$0.1000 per minute rate):

Length of call in seconds: 124

Divide by 60 seconds and carry to 4 decimal places: $124 \div 60 = 2.0666$

Multiply by per minute rate and carry to 4 decimal places: 2.0666 x \$0.1000 = \$0.2066

Round to nearest whole cent

2) Rate Plans A, B, E, F, K and Multi-Saver Plan

(CT)

Calls are billed in full minute increments. Each call is subject to a 60 second minimum time requirement and is rounded to the next full minute. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.





Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED JUL 06 2004

Issued: June 4, 2004

Effective: July 6, 2004

Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606



1

Section 10 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2 Missouri Public

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

Servico Commission

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

RECTO JUL. 10 2003

A. Application of Charges

Usage charges apply to all completed calls and are based upon the applicable rate schedules. Usage charges are billed in arrears. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. However, AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement.

B. Rate Methodology

For Inward and Outward InterLATA and IntraLATA, and Customer (MT) Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card direct dial call types, the rate | per minute applies for all days of the week including holidays. (MT)

1. Rate Plans C, D, G and H

The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. The number of seconds (CT) of each call are converted into minutes (see example below). (CT) AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

Example: (\$0.1000 per minute rate):

Length of call in seconds: 124

Divide by 60 seconds and carry to 4 decimal places: $124 \div 60 = 2.0666$

Multiply by per minute rate and carry to 4 decimal places: $2.0666 \times$ \$0.1000 = \$0.2066

Round to nearest whole cent

2) Rate Plans A, B, E, F and K

(CT)

(CT)

Calls are billed in full minute increments. Each call is (CT) subject to a 60 second minimum time requirement and is rounded to the next full minute. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

CANCELLED



Issued: July 10, 2003

, 2003 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Missouri Public Service Commiccion

August 10, 2003

FILED AUG 10 2003

Section 10 Original Sheet 2

Missouri Public

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

RECD NOV 2 6 2002

A. Application of Charges

Service Commission

Usage charges apply to all completed calls and are based upon the applicable rate schedules. Usage charges are billed in arrears. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call. However, AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement.

- B. Rate Methodology
 - 1. Rate Plans A-E

For Inward and Outward InterLATA and IntraLATA, and Customer Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card direct dial call types, the rate per minute applies for all days of the week including holidays. The chargeable time for AT&T All In One Service calls is determined by the duration of the call, billed according to the number of seconds (see example below). AT&T All In One Service calls have a 60-second minimum time requirement. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

Example: (\$0.1000 per minute rate):

Length of call in seconds: 124

Divide by 60 seconds and carry to 4 decimal places: $124 \div 60 = 2.0666$

Multiply by per minute rate and carry to 4 decimal places: $2.0666 \times $0.1000 = 0.2066

Round to nearest whole cent

2) Rate Plans F and K

1

Calls for Rate Plans F and K are billed in full minute increments. Each call is subject to a 60 second minimum time requirement and is rounded to the next full minute. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

CANCELLED



Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002 t Manager Missouri Public ceet Sorvice Sommission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 10 Original Sheet 2.1

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

- B. Rate Methodology (Cont'd)
 - 2) Rate Plans A**, B*, C, D, E#, F**, G*, H**, K# and Multi-Saver (MT)(CT) Plan

Calls are billed in full minute increments. Each call is subject to a 60 second minimum time requirement and is rounded to the next full minute. Rounding to the nearest whole cent is employed.

- * AT&T All In One Rate Plans B and G may no longer be ordered after September 1, 2004. Existing Customers with these rate plans in effect or on order prior to September 1, 2004 may continue their current plan under existing conditions.
- # Effective September 1, 2004, AT&T All In One Rate Plans E and K will be withdrawn.
- ** Effective September 1, 2006, All In One Long distance Rate Plans (AT)
 A, F, and H are not available to newly subscribing customers. Existing customers with these rate plans in effect or on order prior to September 1, 2006, may continue with their current plan under existing conditions. Existing customers may add new lines and/or features, but the addition of new locations is not permitted.

Filed Missouri Public Service Commission

(MT)

Section 10 3rd Revised Sheet 3 Replacing 2nd Revised Sheet 3

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

- B. Rate Methodology (Cont'd)
 - 3) AT&T All In One Advantagesm Plan

Customers subscribing to AT&T All In One Advantage Plan must also subscribe to AT&T All In One Advantage Plan local service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T All In One Advantage Plan may not be ordered in conjunction with any other AT&T All In One Rate Plan.

This service is a combined interstate/intrastate offering. See the AT&T Business Service Guide for a complete service description, explanation of service usage, and terms and conditions.

4) AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan**

Customers who subscribe to AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan for local and intrastate service must also subscribe to AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan for interstate service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan may not be ordered in conjunction with any other AT&T All In One Rate Plan.

C. Usage Charges

Customers will receive the appropriate associated per minute rate, which will apply to all eligible Intrastate Outward and Inward InterLATA, IntraLATA and AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls.

- Basic/Direct Dialed Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on a local network connection of another Carrier.
- Connected Pricing Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on an AT&T All In One Local Network Connection.
- 3. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card Outward calls billed to an AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card.

See Price List.

** Effective May 10, 2006, AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan is (AT) not available to newly subscribed customers. Existing customers | may add new lines but no new locations are permitted. (AT)

Issued: April 10, 2006 CANCELLED Les May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

006 Effective: May 10, 2006 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 (AT)

Section 10 2nd Revised Sheet 3 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 3

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

- B. Rate Methodology (Cont'd)
 - 3) AT&T All In One Advantagesm Plan

Customers subscribing to A&T All In One Advantage Plan must also subscribe to AT&T All In One Advantage Plan local service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T All In One Advantage Plan may not be ordered in conjunction with any other AT&T All In One Rate Plan.

This service is a combined interstate/intrastate offering. See the AT&T Business Service Guide for a complete service description, explanation of service usage, and terms and conditions.

4) AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan.

Customers who subscribe to AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan for local and intrastate service must also subscribe to AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan for interstate service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T All In One Advantage Term Plan may not be ordered in conjunction with any other AT&T All In One Rate Plan.

C. Usage Charges

Customers will receive the appropriate associated per minute rate, which will apply to all eligible Intrastate Outward and Inward InterLATA, IntraLATA and AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls.

- Basic/Direct Dialed Outward calls originating and/or Inward (CT) calls terminating on a local network connection of another Carrier.
- 2. Connected Pricing Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on an AT&T All In One Local Network Connection.
- 3. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card Outward calls billed to an AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card.

See Price List.

May 10, 2006 Missouri Public Service Commission

Cancelled

I ssued: January 9, 2004 Lesi

2004 Effective: February 8, 2004 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Filed Missouri Public Service Commission

(AT)

(AT)

AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC.

Section 10 lst Revised Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3 Missouri Public Service Commission 10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE 10.2 RATES AND CHARGES RFGD JUL 10 2003 C. Usage Charges Customers will receive the appropriate associated per minute rate, which will apply to all eligible Intrastate Outward and Inward InterLATA, IntraLATA and AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls. (RT) Direct Dialed - Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls 1. terminating on a local network connection of another Carrier. 2. Connected Pricing - Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on an AT&T All In One Local Network Connection.

> 3. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card - Outward calls billed to an AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card.

See Price List.

(RT)

(RT)

CANCELLED

FEB 0 8 2004 ce C ommission Public 3 MISSOURI

Issued: July 10, 2003

Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: August 10, 2003 Manager Missoufl Public st Service Commission

FILED AUG 10 2003

P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE



Section 10 Original Sheet 3

Missouri Public

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

10.2 RATES AND CHARGES

C. Usage Charges

Service Commission

Customers will receive the appropriate associated per minute rate, which will apply to all eligible Intrastate Outward and Inward InterLATA, IntraLATA and AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls.

- 1. Types of Call for Rate Plans A C
 - a. Direct Dialed Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on a local network connection of another Carrier.
 - b. Connected Pricing Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on an AT&T All In One Local Network Connection.
 - c. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card Outward calls billed to an AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card.

See Price List.

- 2. Types of Call for Rate Plans D, E, F & K
 - a. Direct Dialed Outward calls originating and/or Inward calls terminating on a local network connection of another Carrier.
 - b. AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card Outward calls billed to an AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card.

See Price List.

CANCELLED

AUG 1 0 2003 Commission Public S SOUPI

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: Bervie Germaniasion

FII FI) DEO **26** 2002

Promotional Offerings-Section 10 Ori 2018 Base Public

10. AT&T ALL IN ONE SERVICE

RECD NOV 2 6 2002

10.1 AT&T All In One PIC Reimbursement

Service Commission

AT&T will offer the following promotion to new and existing Customers who enroll and concurrently convert their lines from another interexchange carrier's switched service to AT&T All In One Service between January 16, 2001 and June 30, 2001. All converted lines associated with this promotion must be installed no later than July 8, 2001.

Specifically, under this promotion, AT&T will reimburse Customers, a total of \$5.00 for the interexchange carrier's Carrier Change Charge for each outbound line that the Customer converts for intraLATA use under this promotion, from the switched services of another interexchange carrier to AT&T as their primary carrier. Customers must contact AT&T to request their PIC reimbursement within 30 days after installation.

The Customer will receive the \$5.00 PIC reimbursement in the form of a bill credit that will appear on the Customer's AT&T All In One bill no later than the third full billing month after enrollment in this promotion. The \$5.00 intraLATA PIC reimbursement will be assessed on a per-line basis. If the Customer changes both the interstate interLATA PIC and the intrastate intraLATA PIC on the same line and at the same time, only the interLATA PIC Charge will be reimbursed at \$5.00 per line. There is a limit of one such reimbursement per-line per Customer, which applies whether or not a reimbursement is made pursuant to this promotion or any other promotion.

Customers enrolling in this promotion are ineligible for any other PIC reimbursement for the services associated with this promotion.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street C Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002 t Manager Missouri Public ceet Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 11 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.1 DESCRIPTION

11.1.1 General

Switched Digital Service (SDS) is furnished to permit the switching and transmission of 56/64 kbps, and 384 kbps digital (CT) signals that provides for the simultaneous two-way transmission of digital signals between two customer's premises. SDS consists of a common user digital network, which is furnished between designated AT&T central offices for service within the state. An access line is required between each customer's premises and the SDS central offices. AT&T central offices are specified in AT&T's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10. Intrastate Switched Digital Service is an add-on to interstate Switched Digital Service which is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. All interstate terms and conditions, and any charges other than the intrastate usage charges are specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

11.2 ACCESS

JX-2012-0536

A special access line or a switched access line (or other access) of the appropriate transmission speed (56/64 kbps, or 384 kbps) (CT) is required to connect a customer's premises to a SDS (include 56/64 kbps) or terrestrial 1.544 (includes 384 kbps) central (CT) office. Access lines are connected to an office connection as set forth in AT&T's Tariff F.C.C. No. 9.

Access lines are connected at the AT&T central office for switching to:

- -another access line for communications between two customer premises served by the same AT&T central office, or
- -the common user digital network for communications between two customer premises served by different AT&T central offices.

Section 11 Original Sheet 1

Missouri Public

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.1 DESCRIPTION

11.1.1 General

REC'D NOV 2 6. 2002

Service Commission

Switched Digital Service (SDS) is furnished to permit the switching and transmission of 56/64 kbps, 384 kbps, and 1.536 mbps digital signals that provides for the simultaneous two-way transmission of digital signals between two customer's premises. SDS consists of a common user digital network which is furnished between designated AT&T central offices for service within the state. An access line is required between each customer's premises and the SDS central offices. AT&T central offices are specified in AT&T's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10. Intrastate Switched Digital Service is an add-on to interstate Switched Digital Service which is described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. All interstate terms and conditions, and any charges other than the intrastate usage charges are specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

11.2 ACCESS

A special access line or a switched access line (or other access) of the appropriate transmission speed (56/64 kbps, 384 kbps or 1.536 mbps) is required to connect a customer's premises to a SDS (include 56/64 kbps) or terrestrial 1.544 (includes 384 kbps and 1.536 mbps) central office. Access lines are connected to an office connection as set forth in AT&T's Tariff F.C.C. No. 9.

Access lines are connected at the AT&T central office for switching to:

- -another access line for communications between two customer premises served by the same AT&T central office, or
- -the common user digital network for communications between two customer premises served by different AT&T central offices.

CANCELLED



Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Decaritato duri 1902 de la commission

FILED DEC 2 0 2002

Section 11 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.3 RATES AND CHARGES

The charges for SDS consists of usage charges. Usage charges are function of use (e.g., per connection or per unit of time). Usage charges will apply for the period that service is furnished. Usage charges will be billed in arrears.

11.3.1 Usage Rates

The applicable usage charges depend on whether a call is between 56/64 kbps, or 384 kbps Switched Digital Service central offices (CT) within the state or between access lines within 56/64 kbps, or 384 kbps Switched Digital Service central offices. A switched (CT) access line rate applies to the usage on each switched access line used to originate and/or terminate a 56/64 kbps Switched Digital Service call. Charges vary by the airline mileage between central offices, which is determined in AT&T's Tariff F. C. C. No. 4.

A. Rates Schedulles

Refer to Price List.

B. Savings Plan Discount

The discount will be applied to the total monthly usage charges associated with a customer's main billed account. The discount will be applied on a pro rata basis to the intrastate usage as follows:

Total Monthly Usage Charge	<u>Di scount Percentage</u>
0-\$50	none
\$50.01-\$500	5%
\$500.01-\$1,000	8%
\$1,000.01-\$3,000	12%
\$3,000.01-\$8,000	15%
over \$8,000	none

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 2003 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 31, 2003

Section 11 Or to has one Public

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.3 RATES AND CHARGES

Service Commission

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

The charges for SDS consists of usage charges. Usage charges are function of use (e.g., per connection or per unit of time). Usage charges will apply for the period that service is furnished. Usage charges will be billed in arrears.

11.3.1 Usage Rates

The applicable usage charges depend on whether a call is between 56/64 kbps, 384 kbps or 1.536 mbps Switched Digital Service central offices within the state or between access lines within 56/64 kbps, 384 kbps, or 1.536 mbps Switched Digital Service central offices. A switched access line rate applies to the usage on each switched access line used to originate and/or terminate a 56/64 kbps Switched Digital Service call. Charges vary by the airline mileage between central offices which is determined in AT&T's Tariff F.C.C. No. 4.

Α. Rates Schedules

Refer to Price List.

Β. Savings Plan Discount

> The discount will be applied to the total monthly usage charges associated with a customer's main billed account. The discount will be applied on a pro rata basis to the intrastate usage as follows:

<u>Total Monthly Usage Charge</u>	<u>Discount Percentage</u>
0-\$50	none
\$50.01-\$500	5%
\$500.01-\$1,000	8%
\$1,000.01-\$3,000	12%
\$3,000.01-\$8,000	15%
over \$8,000	none



DEC 3 1 2003 BY St RS ΄) Public Service Commission MISSOURI

November 26, 2002 Issued: Effective: December Leslie O Buford, District Manager Service Cemmission 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 11 Original Sheet 3

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.4 SDS Volume

(AT)

11.4 SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE (SDS) VOLUME PLAN

The SDS Volume Discount Plan offers special usage rates for new or existing Customers who sign up for a 1, 2, or 3 year term plan and commit to incurring at least \$50-\$16,500 per month (\$600-\$198,000 annually) in gross annual revenue.

11.4.1 SDS Volume Discount Plan

Effective September 6, 2006, AT&T will offer a 20% monthly discount on the SDS Volume Plan usage rates as specified in the Price List.

For months that the Customer does not meet the monthly commitment, the Customer will be billed the Volume Plan usage charges as specified in the Price List for that month. However, if the Customer meets their annual commitment, a credit will be applied for the month(s) the Customer usage was not discounted. This credit is equal to the difference between the undiscounted and discounted usage for that month. Additionally, this credit will expire within six (6) months of posting to that same account that generated the usage.

If the Customer meets their annual commitment any time during the year, the Customer will receive the discount for the remainder of the plan year as applicable.

(ÅT)

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 006 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606



September 6, 2006

P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC. CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE Promotional Offerings-Section 11 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.1 SDS Volume Plan Promotion

Beginning February 2, 2006 and ending July 31, 2006, AT&T will offer (CT) a 20% monthly discount on SDS Volume Plan usage rates to new and existing Customers who sign for a 1 year, 2 year, or 3 year Term Plan and commit to incurring at least \$50-\$16,500 per month (\$600-\$198,000 annually) in intrastate, interstate and international usage.

For the months that the customer does not meet the monthly commitment, the customer will be billed the Volume Plan usage charges as specified in the Price List, for that month. However, if the customer meets their annual commitment, a credit will be applied for the month(s) the customer usage was not discounted. This credit is equal to the difference between the undiscounted and discounted usage for that month. Additionally, this credit will expire within six (6) months of posting to that same account that generated the usage.

If the customer meets their annual commitment any time during the year, the customer will receive the discount for the remainder of the plan year as applicable.

Customers must request an installation date no later than August 14, (RT)(CT) 2006.

JX-2012-0536

Promotional Offerings-Section 11 Original Sheet 1

11. AT&T SWITCHED DIGITAL SERVICE

11.1 SDS Volume Plan Promotion

Beginning November 1, 2005 and ending January 31, 2006, AT&T will offer a 20% monthly discount on SDS Volume Plan usage rates to new and existing Customers who sign for a 1 year, 2 year, or 3 year Term Plan and commit to incurring at least \$50-\$16,500 per month (\$600-\$198,000 annually) in intrastate, interstate and international usage.

For the months that the customer does not meet the monthly commitment, the customer will be billed the Volume Plan usage charges as specified in the Price List, for that month. However, if the customer meets their annual commitment, a credit will be applied for the month(s) the customer usage was not discounted. This credit is equal to the difference between the undiscounted and discounted usage for that month. Additionally, this credit will expire within six (6) months of posting to that same account that generated the usage.

If the customer meets their annual commitment any time during the year, the customer will receive the discount for the remainder of the plan year as applicable.

Service orders must be placed by May 1, 2006. Customers must request an installation date no later than May 7, 2006.

12. TOLL-FREE MEGACOM Service*

(CT)(AT)

(CT)

12.1 DESCRIPTION

12.1.1 General

Toll-Free MEGACOM Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which (CT) permits inward 800 number calling from stations located in the State of Missouri to an Toll-Free MEGACOM Service Central Office. Intrastate service is an add on to the (CT) interstate Toll-Free MEGACOM Service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. (CT) Toll-Free MEGACOM Service rates and charges apply to calls completed from calling (CT) stations to Toll-Free MEGACOM Service Central Offices. Customers may subscribe to (CT) the basic service which includes the entire state or to customer selected NPA(s) within the state. Calls from points outside the selected NPA(s) will be blocked. Toll-Free (CT) MEGACOM Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator, and do not include.

- Person-to-Person calls,
- Collect calls,
- Conference calls,
- Any other classification of operator handled calls.

12.2 REGULATIONS

12.2.1 Provision of Toll-Free MEGACOM Service

Toll-Free MEGACOM Service is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of (CT) suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.

A. Engineering

Toll-Free MEGACOM Service will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters. (CT)

- * Your customer bill and other customer documents may refer to Toll-Free MEGACOM Service (AT) as AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service. (AT)
- (MT) Material previously displayed on this sheet now appears on Sheet 2. (AT)

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215 Effective: March 15, 2008

Section 12 Original Sheet 1

12. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service

12.1 DESCRIPTION

12.1.1 General

AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits inward 800 number calling from stations located in the State of Missouri to an AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Central Office. Intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service rates and charges apply to calls completed from calling stations to AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Central Offices. Customers may subscribe to the basic service which includes the entire state or to customer selected NPA(s) within the state. Calls from points outside the selected NPA(s) will be blocked. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator, and do not include.

- Person-to-Person calls,
- Collect calls,
- Conference calls,
- Any other classification of operator handled calls.

12.2 REGULATIONS

12.2.1 Provision of AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service

AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.

A. Engineering

AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters.

B. Installation

Missouri Public

Service Commission

Installation of AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service will usually be made during normal working hours. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

	12 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2	
	12. TOLL-FREE MEGACOM Service	(CT)
12.2 RE	GULATIONS - (Continued)	
12.2.1	Provision of Toll-Free MEGACOM Service - (Continued)	(CT)
В.	Installation	(MT)
	Installation of Toll-Free MEGACOM Service will usually be made during normal working hours. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.	 (CT)
C.	Maintenance	(MT)
	The Company will maintain and repair the service which it provides.	
12.2.2	Availability	
	Toll-Free MEGACOM Service is available at designated Toll-Free MEGACOM Service Central Offices as specified in this Company's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10.	(CT)
12.2.3	Transfer or Assignment	
	Toll-Free MEGACOM Service, including any associated telephone number(s), may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.	(CT)
12.3 RE	TENTION OF AT&T 800 TELEPHONE NUMBERS	
mo	stomers may retain the same Toll-Free MEGACOM Service telephone number when ving to another location or changing to AT&T 800 Service. Customers may also retain the	(CT)
	same AT&T 800 Service telephone number when moving to another location or changing to Toll-Free MEGACOM Service.	
12.4 AC	CESS	
12.4.1	General	
	Access to the Toll-Free MEGACOM Service Central Office is the responsibility of the Customer. Access may be furnished by this Company as specified in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11. Customers also have the option of providing their own	(CT)

Customer. Access may be furnished by this Company as specified in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11. Customers also have the option of providing their own access facilities. Regardless of the type of access selected by the customer, an Access Connection, as provided under this Company's Private Line Tariff F.C.C. No. 9, is required to connect access to Toll-Free MEGACOM Service. (CT)

Section 12

Section 12 Original Sheet 2

12. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service

12.2 REGULATIONS - (Continued)

12.2.1 Provision of AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service - (Continued)

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair the service which it provides.

12.2.2 Availability

AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service is available at designated AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Central Offices as specified in this Company's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10.

12.2.3 Transfer or Assignment

AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service, including any associated telephone number(s), may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

12.3 RETENTION OF AT&T 800 TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Customers may retain the same AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service telephone number when moving to another location or changing to AT&T 800 Service. Customers may also retain the same AT&T 800 Service telephone number when moving to another location or changing to AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service.

12.4 ACCESS

Service Commission

12.4.1 General

Access to the AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Central Office is the responsibility of the Customer. Access may be furnished by this Company as specified in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11. Customers also have the option of providing their own access facilities. Regardless of the type of access selected by the customer, an Access Connection, as provided under this Company's Private Line Tariff F.C.C. No. 9, is required to connect access to AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008 Missouri Public

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

12. TOLL-FREE MEGACOM Service

(CT)

12.5 RATES AND CHARGES

12.5.1 General

Toll-Free MEGACOM Service rates are usage-based. Toll-Free MEGACOM Service is also provided with Connected Pricing as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

A. Usage Charges

Usage charges are billed in arrears. Usage is billed per Toll-Free MEGACOM telephone (CT) number and calculated on a per call basis. Individual calls will be measured with a (CT) minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 1 second increments, rounded to the next highest second or full increment.

B. Usage Schedules

Refer to Price List.

C. Volume Value Plan

A volume value plan is available for Toll-Free MEGACOM Service. The volume value plan (CT) uses a percentage reduction which applies to usage charges, as specified below, during a billing month.

Total Usage	Percent Discount
\$ 0 - \$ 1,000	0%
\$1,000 - \$10,000	7%
Over \$10,000	12%

Section 12 Original Sheet 3

12. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service

- 12.5 RATES AND CHARGES
 - 12.5.1 General

AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service rates are usage-based. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service is also provided with Connected Pricing as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

A. Usage Charges

Usage charges are billed in arrears. Usage is billed per AT&T MEGACOM 800 telephone number and calculated on a per call basis. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 1 second increments, rounded to the next highest second or full increment.

B. Usage Schedules

Refer to Price List.

C. Volume Value Plan

Service Commission

A volume value plan is available for AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service. The volume value plan uses a percentage reduction which applies to usage charges, as specified below, during a billing month.

Total Usage	Percent Discount
\$ 0 - \$ 1,000	0%
\$1,000 - \$10,000	7%
Over \$10,000	12%

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

12. TOLL-FREE MEGACOM Service	(CT)
12.6 TOLL-FREE MEGACOM SERVICE OPTIONS	(CT)
12.6.1 Basic Service	
Basic service consists of the entire state, all service areas and all NPAs.	

12.6.2 Customer Selected NPAs

Customer selected NPAs allow a Customer to select specific NPA(s) from which calls to Toll-Free MEGACOM Service will be allowed. For example, a customer in Home NPA 816 (CT) may elect to receive calls from NPA 314 only. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

12.6.3 AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800

A. General

AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800 is a service that allows an Toll-Free MEGACOM Service Customer to include, on a call-by-call basis, voice and digital (at speeds of 56 kbps or 64 kbps where available) on one 800 number. For access to the digital portion of AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800, the call originator is responsible for obtaining local digital access line service from a Local Exchange Company (LEC) where available. Digital capabilities will generally be available where the LECs make access available and is the responsibility of the LEC. An AT&T Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) Primary Rate Interface (PRI), per F.C.C. Tariff No. 9, is required on the terminating end. The Customer is responsible for the compatibility of its equipment or communications system with AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800. For the switched digital capability of AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800, the terms and conditions are as specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Section 12 Original Sheet 4

12. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service

12.6 AT&T MEGACOM 800 SERVICE OPTIONS

12.6.1 Basic Service

Basic service consists of the entire state, all service areas and all NPAs.

12.6.2 Customer Selected NPAs

Customer selected NPAs allow a Customer to select specific NPA(s) from which calls to AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service will be allowed. For example, a customer in Home NPA 816 may elect to receive calls from NPA 314 only. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

12.6.3 AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800

A. General

Missouri Public

Service Commission

AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800 is a service that allows an AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service Customer to include, on a call-by-call basis, voice and digital (at speeds of 56 kbps or 64 kbps where available) on one 800 number. For access to the digital portion of AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800, the call originator is responsible for obtaining local digital access line service from a Local Exchange Company (LEC) where available. Digital capabilities will generally be available where the LECs make access available and is the responsibility of the LEC. An AT&T Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) Primary Rate Interface (PRI), per F.C.C. Tariff No. 9, is required on the terminating end. The Customer is responsible for the compatibility of its equipment or communications system with AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800. For the switched digital capability of AT&T Toll Free Multimedia Service/AT&T WORLDWORX 800, the terms and conditions are as specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 12 1st Revised Sheet 5 Replacing Original Sheet 5

12.6 TOLL-FREE MEGACOM SERVICE OPTIONS (Continued)

(CT)

12.6.3 AT&T WORLDWORX 800 (Continued)

- B. Rates and Charges
 - 1. AT&T WORLDWORX 800 rates include monthly charges, usage charges and nonrecurring charges.

Refer to Price List.

2. Terms and Conditions

AT&T WORLDWORX 800 optional features, monthly service charges, nonrecurring charges and installation charges apply per the appropriate AT&T Business Service Guides.

Section 12 Original Sheet 5

12. AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service

12.6 AT&T MEGACOM 800 SERVICE OPTIONS (Continued)

12.6.3 AT&T WORLDWORX 800 (Continued)

B. Rates and Charges

Missouri Public

Service Commission

1. AT&T WORLDWORX 800 rates include monthly charges, usage charges and nonrecurring charges.

Refer to Price List.

2. Terms and Conditions

AT&T WORLDWORX 800 optional features, monthly service charges, nonrecurring charges and installation charges apply per the appropriate AT&T Business Service Guides.

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

13. TOLL-FREE READYLINE*

(CT)(AT)

13.1 DESCRIPTION

13.1.1 General

Toll-Free READYLINE is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits(CT)inward 800 number calling from stations located within the State of Missouri to a(CT)customer's station within the state. Intrastate Toll-Free READYLINE is provided in(CT)conjunction with interstate Custom 800 Services and is available only to customers who(CT)subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Toll-Free(CT)READYLINE rates and charges apply to calls completed from calling stations in the entire(CT)state or from customer's selected NPAs within the state to the customer's station. CallsCalls

Toll-Free READYLINE calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a (CT) Company operator, and do not include:

- Person-to-Person calls
- Collect calls
- Conference calls
- Any other classification of operator handled calls

Toll-Free READYLINE consists of a Toll-Free READYLINE telephone number associated (CT) with a customer's station. Access to the customer's station is not obtained under this tariff.

Your customer bill and other customer documents may refer to Toll-Free READYLINE Service (AT) as AT&T 800 READYLINE Service. (AT)

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 1010 N. Saint Mary's Street San Antonio, TX 78215 Effective: March 15, 2008

Section 13 Original Sheet 1

13. AT&T 800 READYLINE

13.1 DESCRIPTION

Missouri Public

Service Commission

13.1.1 General

AT&T 800 READYLINE is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits inward 800 number calling from stations located within the State of Missouri to a customer's station within the state. Intrastate AT&T 800 READYLINE is provided in conjunction with interstate Custom 800 Services and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T 800 READYLINE rates and charges apply to calls completed from calling stations in the entire state or from customer's selected NPAs within the state to the customer's station. Calls from points outside of the selected NPAs will be blocked.

AT&T 800 READYLINE calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator, and do not include:

- Person-to-Person calls
- Collect calls
- Conference calls
- Any other classification of operator handled calls

AT&T 800 READYLINE consists of an AT&T 800 READYLINE telephone number associated with a customer's station. Access to the customer's station is not obtained under this tariff.

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

13. TOLL-FREE READYLINE (CT) 13.2 REGULATION 13.2.1 Provision of Toll-Free READYLINE (CT) Toll-Free READYLINE is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable (CT) service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station. Α. Engineering Toll-Free READYLINE will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters. (CT) Β. Installation Installation of Toll-Free READYLINE will usually be made during normal working hours. (CT) See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges. C. Maintenance The Company will maintain and repair the service which it provides. 13.2.2 Transfer or Assignment Toll-Free READYLINE, including any associated Toll-Free READYLINE number, may be (CT) transferred or assigned to a new customer as provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. 13.2.3 Retention of Toll-Free READYLINE Telephone Number (CT) Customers may retain the same Toll-Free READYLINE telephone number when moving (CT) to another location or changing to AT&T 800 Service or Toll-Free MEGACOM Service. (CT) 13.2.4 Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for Toll-Free READYLINE is one day. (CT)
Section 13 Original Sheet 2

13. AT&T 800 READYLINE

13.2 REGULATION

13.2.1 Provision of AT&T 800 READYLINE

AT&T 800 READYLINE is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.

A. Engineering

AT&T 800 READYLINE will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters.

B. Installation

Installation of AT&T 800 READYLINE will usually be made during normal working hours. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair the service which it provides.

13.2.2 Transfer or Assignment

AT&T 800 READYLINE, including any associated AT&T 800 READYLINE number, may be transferred or assigned to a new customer as provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

13.2.3 Retention of AT&T 800 READYLINE Telephone Number

Customers may retain the same AT&T 800 READYLINE telephone number when moving to another location or changing to AT&T 800 Service or AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service.

13.2.4 Minimum Service Period

Missouri Public

Service Commission

The minimum service period for AT&T 800 READYLINE is one day.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

13. TOLL-FREE READYLINE

(CT)

13.3 RATES AND CHARGES

13.3.1 General

The rates for Toll-Free READYLINE consist of rate elements which are usage-based. (CT) Toll-Free READYLINE Service is also provided with Connected Pricing as described in (CT) AT&T's Business Service Guide.

A. Usage Charges

Usage charges are billed in arrears. Usage is billed per Toll-Free READYLINE telephone (CT) number and is calculated on a per call basis. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 1 second increments, rounded to the next highest second or full increment.

1. Rate Schedule

Refer to Price List.

2. Dedicated Access Line Discount

When a customer orders Toll-Free READYLINE on a dedicated access line provided (CT) by this Company, a \$.02 per intrastate minute of use discount applies to all intrastate usage carried over that dedicated access line. This discount is in addition to the access line discount in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

3. Volume Value Plan

A volume value plan is included with Toll-Free READYLINE. The volume value plan (CT) uses a percentage reduction which applies to all usage charges, as specified below, during a billing month.

Total Usage	Percent Discount
\$0 - \$50.00	0%
\$50.00 - \$350.00	5%
\$350.00 - \$1,350.00	10%
Over \$1,350.00	15%

Section 13 Original Sheet 3

13. AT&T 800 READYLINE

13.3 RATES AND CHARGES

13.3.1 General

The rates for AT&T 800 READYLINE consist of rate elements which are usage-based. AT&T 800 READYLINE Service is also provided with Connected Pricing as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

A. Usage Charges

Usage charges are billed in arrears. Usage is billed per AT&T 800 READYLINE telephone number and is calculated on a per call basis. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 30 seconds and additional 1 second increments, rounded to the next highest second or full increment.

1. Rate Schedule

Refer to Price List.

2. Dedicated Access Line Discount

When a customer orders AT&T 800 READYLINE on a dedicated access line provided by this Company, a \$.02 per intrastate minute of use discount applies to all intrastate usage carried over that dedicated access line. This discount is in addition to the access line discount in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

3. Volume Value Plan

Service Commission

A volume value plan is included with AT&T 800 READYLINE. The volume value plan uses a percentage reduction which applies to all usage charges, as specified below, during a billing month.

Total Usage	Percent Discount
\$0 - \$50.00	0%
\$50.00 - \$350.00	5%
\$350.00 - \$1,350.00	10%
Over \$1,350.00	15%

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008 Missouri Public

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

13. TOLL-FREE READYLINE

(CT)

13.4 OPTIONS

13.4.1 Customer-Selected NPAs

Customer-selected NPAs allow a customer to select specific NPA(s) from which calls to Toll-Free READYLINE will be allowed. For example, a customer in Home NPA 314 may elect to receive calls from NPA 417 only. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

Section 13 Original Sheet 4

13. AT&T 800 READYLINE

13.4 OPTIONS

13.4.1 Customer-Selected NPAs

Customer-selected NPAs allow a customer to select specific NPA(s) from which calls to AT&T 800 READYLINE will be allowed. For example, a customer in Home NPA 314 may elect to receive calls from NPA 417 only. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 , 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

CANCELLED March 15, 2008 Missouri Public Service Commission

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.1 DESCRIPTION

14.1.1 General

AT&T 800 Gold Service is a telecommunications service which permits inward calling between stations located within the State of Missouri. AT&T 800 Gold Service includes AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched and AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal. Intrastate AT&T 800 Gold Service is an add on to the interstate AT&T 800 Gold Service and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T 800 Gold Service Basic which includes AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee, Service Repair Guarantee, and Call Completion Guarantee; (b) Option 1 which includes AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee described in paragraph 14.2.4 of this tariff; and (c) Option 2 which includes AT&T 800 Gold Service Repair Guarantee described in AT&T's Business Service Guarantee and No-Miss Installation Guarantee described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The Customer will receive a single monthly bill for all locations billed to the same main billed account.

All AT&T 800 Gold Service calls are dialed without the assistance of a Company operator and do not include:

- Person to Person calls
- Collect Calls
- Third Number Billed Calls
- Conference calls
- Directory Assistance calls

14.2 REGULATIONS

14.2.1 General

In addition to the General Regulations applicable to Toll-Free MEGACOM Service and (CT) Toll-Free READYLINE Service in CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, Sections 12 and 13 (CT) preceding, the following apply:

14.2.2 Transfer of Assignment

AT&T 800 Gold Service may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Section 14 Original Sheet 1

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.1 DESCRIPTION

14.1.1 General

AT&T 800 Gold Service is a telecommunications service which permits inward calling between stations located within the State of Missouri. AT&T 800 Gold Service includes AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched and AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal. Intrastate AT&T 800 Gold Service is an add on to the interstate AT&T 800 Gold Service and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T 800 Gold Service is available in these alternative packages: (a) AT&T 800 Gold Service Basic which includes AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee, Service Repair Guarantee, and Call Completion Guarantee; (b) Option 1 which includes AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee and Service Repair Guarantee described in paragraph 14.2.4 of this tariff; and (c) Option 2 which includes AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee, Service Repair Guarantee and No-Miss Installation Guarantee described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The Customer will receive a single monthly bill for all locations billed to the same main billed account.

All AT&T 800 Gold Service calls are dialed without the assistance of a Company operator and do not include:

- Person to Person calls
- Collect Calls
- Third Number Billed Calls
- Conference calls
- Directory Assistance calls

14.2 REGULATIONS

Missouri Public

Service Commission

14.2.1 General

In addition to the General Regulations applicable to AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service and AT&T 800 READYLINE in CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE, Sections 12 and 13 preceding, the following apply:

14.2.2 Transfer of Assignment

AT&T 800 Gold Service may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street CANCELLED March 15, 2008

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 14 Original Sheet 2

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.3 Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for AT&T 800 Gold Service is one day for AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched and thirty days for AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal.

14.2.4 Guarantees

JX-2012-0536

A. AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee

An alternative routing arrangement described as AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee applies to AT&T 800 Gold Services. This guarantee will apply if the Customer is unable to receive AT&T 800 Gold Service calls or when an interruption occurs other than the Customer not being able to receive calls. For the period of the interruption, AT&T will implement the Customer's choice of one of the following three options as a temporary alternate:

- AT&T will provide the customer with AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched.
 - a. If the AT&T 800 Gold Service interruption exists due to a failure of an AT&T tariffed service, and the customer is unable to receive AT&T 800 Gold Service Calls on the interrupted service, AT&T will waive the usage charges for the temporary AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched.
 - b. If the AT&T 800 Gold Service interruption exists due to the failure of power, equipment or systems not provided by the Company, then the Customer is responsible for all tariffed usage charges for the temporary AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched.
- 2. AT&T will route the Customer's AT&T 800 Gold Service calls to an announcement at no charge until the interruption condition is repaired.
- 3. AT&T will route the calls to one of the AT&T 800 Services to which the customer currently subscribes per AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 14 Original Sheet 3

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.4 Guarantees (Continued)

- A. AT&T 800 Gold Service Uninterrupted Service Guarantee (Continued)
 - 3. (Continued)
 - a. If the AT&T 800 Gold Service interruption occurs due to a failure of an AT&T tariffed service, and the Customer is unable to receive AT&T 800 Gold Service calls on the interrupted service, AT&T will apply a daily credit to the bill for the alternate AT&T 800 Service to which the Customer currently subscribes for each day, or portion thereof, that the Customer's service remains interrupted. The amount of the daily credit will be equal to the average daily charges of the interrupted service for either the calendar month immediately prior to the interruption or, if no usage charges exists in that prior month, for the calendar month of the interruption.
 - b. If the AT&T 800 Gold Service interruption exists due to the failure of an AT&T tariffed service, and the Customer is still able to receive AT&T 800 Gold Service calls on the interrupted service, the Customer is responsible for all usage charges incurred as a result of these AT&T 800 calls pursuant to the tariffed rate schedule of the alternate AT&T 800 Service.
 - c. If the AT&T 800 Gold Service interruption exists due to the failure of power, equipment or systems not provided by the Company, then the Customer is responsible for all usage charges incurred as a result of the AT&T 800 calls pursuant to the tariffed rate schedule of the alternate AT&T 800 Service.

Section 14 Original Sheet 4

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.4 Guarantees (Continued)

- B. Uninterrupted Service Guarantee will not apply for the following:
 - Interruptions caused by the negligence of the Customer or others authorized by the Customer to use the Customer's service.
 - 2. Interruptions during any period in which this Company or its agents are not afforded access to the premises where the access lines associated with the AT&T 800 Gold services are terminated.
 - 3. Interruptions during any period when the Customer or User has released the service to the Company for maintenance or rearrangement purposes, or for the implementation of a Customer order.
 - 4. Periods when the Customer elects not to release the services for testing and/or repair and continues to use it on an impaired basis.
 - 5. Non-completion of calls due to network busy conditions.
 - 6. Interruptions not reported to the Company.

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Section 14 Original Sheet 5

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.4 Guarantees (Continued)

C. AT&T 800 Gold Service Repair Guarantee

The AT&T 800 Service Repair Guarantee applies to AT&T 800 Gold Services. The AT&T 800 Gold Service Repair Guarantee is in addition to the AT&T 800 Gold Uninterrupted Service Guarantee.

1. AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal Repair Guarantee

AT&T will repair the AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal interruption within five hours from the time the Customer reports an interruption to AT&T or a credit will apply. The credit will be equal to a percentage of the total AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal usage charges associated with the interrupted 800 number termination(s) for either the calendar month immediately prior to the interruption or, if no usage charges exist in that prior month, for the calendar month of the interruption. AT&T will apply the credit to the Customer's bill in the amount shown in the following table:

Length of Interruption	Credit <u>Per Interruption</u>
Over 5 hours	5.0%

If more than one interruption is reported on an 800 number termination in a given month, each subsequent interruption is considered independently in calculating total credits for that 800 number termination. Cumulative credit allowances may not exceed 100% of the total usage revenue of the number termination for the calendar month of the interruption. Credit may not be carried over to subsequent months.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 14 Original Sheet 6

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.4 Guarantees (Continued)

- C. AT&T 800 Gold Service Repair Guarantee (Continued)
 - 2. AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched Repair Guarantee

AT&T will repair the interruption to AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched, when not provided on a dedicated access line, within a one hour interval from the time the Customer reports the interruption or a credit will apply. The credit will be based on the total usage charges of the 800 number termination(s) for either the calendar month immediately prior to the interruption or, if no usage charge exists in that prior month, for the calendar month of the interruption. AT&T will apply the credit to the Customer's bill in the amount shown in the following table:

Length of Interruption	Credit <u>Per Interruption</u>
Over 1 hour	5.0%

If more than one interruption is reported on an 800 number termination in a given month, each subsequent interruption is considered independently in calculating total credits for that 800 number termination. Cumulative credit allowances may not exceed 100% of the total usage charge of the number termination for the calendar month of the interruption. Credit may not be carried over to subsequent months.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 14 Original Sheet 7

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.4 Guarantees (Continued)

- C. AT&T 800 Gold Service Repair Guarantee (Continued)
 - 3. AT&T will repair the interruption to AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched provided on a dedicated access line within five hours from the time the Customer reports the interruption to AT&T between the hours of 8AM to 5PM (local time), Monday through Friday or a credit will apply. The credit will be based on the total usage charges of the 800 number termination(s) for either the calendar month immediately prior to the interruption or for the month in which the interruption occurs, whichever is higher. AT&T will apply the credit to the Customer's bill in the amount shown in the following table:

Length of Interruption	Credit <u>Per Interruption</u>
Over 5 hours	5.0%

If more than one interruption is reported on an 800 number termination in a given month, each subsequent interruption is considered independently in calculating total credits for that 800 number termination. Cumulative credit allowances may not exceed 100% of the total usage revenue of the number termination for the calendar month of the interruption. Credit may not be carried over to subsequent months.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie 0 Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionJX-2012-0536

Section 14 Original Sheet 8

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

14.2.4 Guarantees (Continued)

D. AT&T 800 Gold Service Call Completion Guarantee

The AT&T 800 Gold Service Call Completion Guarantee applies to AT&T 800 Gold Services. AT&T 800 Gold Service will provide call completion from the originating AT&T 4ESS switch to the terminating AT&T 4ESS switch equal to or greater than 99.9% of AT&T 800 Gold Service call attempts across the AT&T Network.

The call completion percentage will be calculated on a calendar month basis as an aggregate of all interstate and intrastate AT&T 800 Gold Service call attempts. A call attempt is any call accepted for transport by an originating 4ESS. The call completion percentage equals the number of complete call attempts divided by the total number of call attempts. Call attempts unable to traverse the AT&T Network and arrive at the terminating AT&T 4ESS, for whatever reason, will be considered incomplete. All other call attempts will be considered complete through the AT&T Network.

If AT&T fails to provide the call completion percentage as shown above for AT&T 800 Gold Service in any calendar month, AT&T will apply a credit to the Customer's bill equal to the service's Monthly Service Charge.

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.3 RATES AND CHARGES

14.3.1 AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal

The application of the terms, conditions and volume discounts associated with AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal rates and charges are the same as Toll-Free MEGACOM Service (CT) found in Section 12 of this tariff, except as follows:

A. AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal Basic

Refer to Price List.

14.3.2 AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched

The application of the terms, conditions and volume discounts associated with AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched rates and charges are the same as Toll-Free READYLINE found (CT) in Section 13 of this tariff, except as follows:

A. AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched Basic

Refer to Price List.

Section 14 Original Sheet 9

14. AT&T 800 GOLD SERVICE

14.3 RATES AND CHARGES

14.3.1 AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal

The application of the terms, conditions and volume discounts associated with AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal rates and charges are the same as AT&T MEGACOM 800 Service found in Section 6 of this tariff, except as follows:

A. AT&T 800 Gold Service-Nodal Basic

Refer to Price List.

14.3.2 AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched

The application of the terms, conditions and volume discounts associated with AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched rates and charges are the same as AT&T 800 READYLINE found in Section 7 of this tariff, except as follows:

A. AT&T 800 Gold Service-Switched Basic

Refer to Price List.

Missouri Public

Service Commission

FILED Missouri Public Service Commision

Section 15 Original Sheet 1

AT&T 800 PLAN K*

15.1 DESCRIPTION

15.1.1 General

JX-2012-0536

AT&T 800 Plan K is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits inward 800 number calling from stations located in the state of Missouri to a station associated with a Customer's local exchange telephone number. Intrastate AT&T 800 Plan K is an add-on to the interstate AT&T 800 Plan K Service and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T 800 Plan K rates and charges apply to calls completed from calling stations to a telephone number associated with the Customer's local exchange service access line. Customers may receive calls from the entire state, or from customer selected NPAs within the state. If a customer selects NPAs, calls from points outside of the selected NPAs will be blocked.

AT&T 800 Plan K calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator, and do not include:

- Person-to-Person calls
- Calling Card calls
- Collect calls
- Conference calls
- Any other classification of operator handled calls

AT&T 800 Plan K consists of an 800 telephone number associated with a Customer's local exchange telephone number. AT&T 800 Plan K is provided on a Customer's existing local exchange access line, which is not obtained under this tariff.

 * Beginning January 6, 1996, Option B is not available to newly subscribed customers. Existing customers or customers with AT&T 800 Plan K - Option B on order may continue their current Option B under existing conditions through December 31, 1996.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesued 20, 2002 Lesued Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 15 Original Sheet 2

15. AT&T 800 PLAN K

15.2 REGULATIONS

.

15.2.1 Provision of AT&T 800 Plan K

AT&T 800 Plan K is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.

A. Engineering

AT&T 800 Plan K will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters.

B. Installation

Installation of AT&T 800 Plan K will usually be made during normal working hours.

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair the service it provides.

15.2.2 Transfer or Assignment

AT&T 800 Plan K, including any associated AT&T 800 Plan K number, may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer.

15.2.3 Retention of AT&T 800 Plan K Telephone Number

Customers may retain the same AT&T 800 Plan K telephone number when moving to another location or changing to any AT&T 800 service.

15.2.4 Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for AT&T 800 Plan K is one day.

Section 15 Original Sheet 3

15. AT&T 800 PLAN K

15.3 RATES AND CHARGES

15.3.1 General

The rates for AT&T 800 Plan K are usage-based.

A. Usage Charges

AT&T 800 Plan K has two optional rate schedules available: Option A, at a per minute rate and Option B at a block-of-time rate schedule.

Option A

Usage charges are billed in arrears. Usage is billed per AT&T 800 Plan K telephone number and charges are calculated on a per call basis. Individual calls will be measured with a minimum initial period of 1 minute and additional 1 minute increments, rounded to the next highest minute or full increment. Total usage charges will be rounded to the nearest cent

Option B

Usage charges for Option B are determined on a minimum average time requirement. Usage is billed per AT&T 800 Plan K telephone number. Charges for total chargeable hours will be determined and rounded to the nearest cent.

1. Rate Schedules

Refer to Price List.

2. Minimum Average Time Requirement

The Minimum Average Time Requirement for AT&T 800 Plan K, Option B, Block-of-Time, is 30 seconds. This means that if the average duration per call is less than 30 seconds, billing will be based on the actual number of calls using an average duration of 30 seconds per call.

Section 15 Original Sheet 4

15. AT&T 800 PLAN K

15.4 AT&T 800 PLAN K OPTIONS

15.4.1 Customer-Selected NPAs

.....

Customer-selected NPAs allow a Customer to select specific NPA(s) from which calls to AT&T 800 Plan K will be allowed. For example, a customer in Home NPA 816 may elect to receive calls from NPA 314 only. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 16 2nd Revised Sheet 1 Replacing 1st Revised Sheet 1

(RT)

(RT)

Issued: October 25, 2005 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: November 24, 2005

Section 16 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

(CT)

16. AT&T EasyReach 800 Service (aka PLAN P) (CT)

16.1 DESCRIPTION

AT&T EasyReach 800 is a custom switched telecommunications service (CT) which permits inward 800 number calling from stations located in the State of Missouri to a station associated with a Customer's local exchange telephone number. Intrastate AT&T EasyReach 800 is an add- (CT) on to the interstate AT&T EasyReach 800 and is available only to (CT) Customers who subscribe to the interstate service. All the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO1004DD.

16.2 RATES AND CHARGES

AT&T EasyReach 800 is available to customers who enroll in this (CT) service by completing and returning an enrollment form provided by AT&T by calling can 800 number designated by AT&T for this service, or by enrolling during a marketing contact with AT&T. AT&T EasyReach (CT) 800 service is offered under Option 1 and Option 2, as specified below.

The rates for AT&T EasyReach 800 consist of a monthly recurring (CT) charge, usage charges and nonrecurring charges that apply per AT&T EasyReach 800 routing arrangement. Each routing arrangement (CT) furnished to the customer will be arranged for either Option 1 or Option 2 only. Option 1 and Option 2 will not be combined under the same routing arraignment. The usage rates specified for Option 1 and Option 2 apply for all times of day, seven days a week, for all distances. Calls are billed on a full minute basis. All the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO1004DD.

A. Option 1*

The monthly charge, all the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO1004DD. Usage is billed per each AT&T EasyReach 800 - Option 1 routing arrangement. Refer to Price List.

B. Option 2

The monthly charge, All the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO1005DD. Usage is billed per each AT&T EasyReach 800 - Option 2 routing (CT) arrangement. Refer to Price List.

* Effective April 3, 2005, Option 1 of this service is no longer (CP) available to new subscribers. (CP)

Section 16 Original Sheet 1

16. AT&T 800 PLAN P

16.1 DESCRIPTION

AT&T 800 Plan P is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits inward 800 number calling from stations located in the State of Missouri to a station associated with a Customer's local exchange telephone number. Intrastate AT&T 800 Plan P is an add-on to the interstate AT&T 800 Plan P and is available only to Customers who subscribe to the interstate service. All the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTH01004DD.

16.2 RATES AND CHARGES

AT&T 800 Plan P is available to customers who enroll in this service by completing and returning an enrollment form provided by AT&T by calling can 800 number designated by AT&T for this service, or by enrolling during a marketing contact with AT&T. AT&T 800 Plan P service is offered under Option 1 and Option 2, as specified below.

The rates for AT&T 800 Plan P consist of a monthly recurring charge, usage charges and nonrecurring charges that apply per AT&T 800 Plan P routing arrangement. Each routing arrangement furnished to the customer will be arranged for either Option 1 or Option 2 only. Option 1 and Option 2 will not be combined under the same routing arraignment. The usage rates specified for Option 1 and Option 2 apply for all times of day, seven days a week, for all distances. Calls are billed on a full minute basis. All the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTH01004DD.

A. Option 1

The monthly charge, all the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO1004DD. Usage is billed per each AT&T 800 Plan P - Option 1 routing arrangement.

Refer to Price List.

B. Option 2

The monthly charge, All the terms and conditions are contained within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO1005DD. Usage is billed per each AT&T 800 Plan P - Option 2 routing arrangement.

Refer to Price List.

Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

Section 17 Original Sheet Hublic

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

RECD NOV 2 6 2002

17.1 DESCRIPTION

17.1.1 General

Service Commission

AT&T MultiQuest Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits interactive communications via a 900 number from locations within the State of Missouri to an AT&T MultiQuest Service Central Office. Intrastate service is an automatic addon to the interstate AT&T MultiQuest Service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The AT&T assigned 900 prefix telephone number(s) will provide recorded and/or live customer information to the caller.

AT&T will provide, upon written request from any caller to AT&T MultiQuest Service, the customer's name, address and local exchange telephone number as indicated on the Company's records.

The customer must maintain an adequate number of access lines for AT&T MultiQuest Service to handle the customer's expected demand in order to prevent interface or impairment of this service or any other service provided by the Company considering, (1) total call volume and (2) peak calling period. When a customer's total number of busy and ring/no answer calls exceeds 25% of all calls (completed calls, ring/no answers and busies) for three consecutive billing periods, the Company, without incurring any liability, may disconnect or refuse to furnish AT&T MultiQuest Service to that customer. In case of disconnection, the customer will be notified at least five days in advance of the disconnect. Notification may be by mail or in person.

Customer advertisements, publications or any other communication containing the AT&T MultiQuest Service telephone number shall contain:

- the period of time customer information is available to the Α. caller;
- в. a statement informing the caller that a call to AT&T MultiQuest Service may be connected to an acknowledgment or to a message provided by the customer, or may be answered personally; and
- C. any geographic limitations.

CANCELLED

FFB 2 4 2004 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

Section 17 Original Sheet 2

Missouri Public

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

17.1 DESCRIPTION - (Continued)

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

17.1.1 General - (Continued)

Service Commission AT&T MultiQuest Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of an AT&T Operator. AT&T MultiQuest Service does not provide for:

-Calls Originating from	-Operator Assisted
Coin Telephones	-Hotel/Motel/Hospital Guest
-Third Number Billed Calls	Extension Calls
-Calls Requiring Charge	-International Calls
Quotation	-Collect Calls

CANCELLED

FEB 2 4 2004 ISIRS \$ B۷ Public Service Commission MISSOURI

November 26, 2002 Issued: Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission

FLED DEO 26 2002

Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 3 Replacing Original Sheet 3

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

Section 17 Original Sheet Public

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

17.2 REGULATIONS

REC'D NOV 2 6 2002

Service Commission

17.2.1 Provision of AT&T MultiQuest Service

AT&T MultiQuest Service is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable service components by this Company or obtained by others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station. Service will be provided where facility and billing capability exist.

17.2.2 Availability

AT&T MultiQuest Service is available at designated AT&T MultiQuest Service Central Offices specified in this Company's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10.

17.2.3 Minimum Payment Period

The minimum payment period for AT&T MultiQuest Service is one month.

17.2.4 Notice of Discontinuance

The customer's order to discontinue service must be received by the Company one month prior to the day on which the service is to be discontinued. Monthly recurring charges apply for that period from the date the Company receives the discontinuance notice or until the requested discontinuance date, whichever is later. The charges will continue to apply whether or not the customer continues to use the service.

17.2.5 Cancellation of an Order

The minimum period to cancel an order for AT&T MultiQuest Service without liability, is 30 days prior to the originally requested service date. For orders canceled on less than 30 days' notice, a cancellation charge applies. The cancellation charge is 1/30 of the sum of the basic service monthly charge, installation charge and the additional telephone number monthly charge, if applicable. The cancellation charge is applied to each day less than the required 30 days' notice **CANCELLED**



Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 4 Replacing Original Sheet 4

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

(RT)

Section 17 Original Sheet 4

Missourl Public

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

17.2 REGULATIONS - (Continued)

17.2.6 Retention of 900 Telephone Number

Service Commission

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

Nothing herein or elsewhere in this tariff shall give any Customer, assignee or transferee any interest or proprietary right to any AT&T MultiQuest Service 900 telephone number.

17.2.7 Facility Call Volume Capacity

The call volume capacity of the facilities used to furnish AT&T MultiQuest Service is limited. Calling volumes in excess of that capacity could interfere with the operation of the telecommunications network and adversely affect other services offered by the Company that use the telecommunications network. Accordingly,

- A. each customer request for AT&T MultiQuest Service will be evaluated by the Company with respect to the possibility of adverse impact upon other services on the telecommunications network. Only those AT&T MultiQuest Service arrangements which, in the judgment of the Company, will not adversely impact other services will be furnished; and
- B. AT&T MultiQuest Service may be temporarily suspended when the calling volume and/or characteristics adversely affect other telecommunications network services. No usage charges will be incurred during the period that the service is suspended.
- 17.2.8 Continuity of Information

The Customer is responsible for the continuity and audio quality of any messages provided to the AT&T MultiQuest network. If the audio quality is unacceptable (e.g., noisy, level too low), the Company may suspend service until the unacceptable condition is corrected. No usage charges will be incurred during the period that the service is suspended.

CANCELLED

B 2 4 2004 Damission

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26 un Public Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 5 Replacing Original Sheet 5

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

(RT)

Section 17 Original Sheet 5

Missouri Public

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

17.3 ACCESS

I

17.3.1 General

Service Commission

RECD NOV 2 6 2002

Dedicated access is required to connect the AT&T MultiQuest Service Central Office to the customer's premises. Obtaining access is the responsibility of the customer and is not provided under this tariff. An Access Connection, as provided under this Company's Private Line Tariff F.C.C. No. 9, is required to connect access to AT&T MultiQuest Service. Access may be furnished by this Company as specified in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11 or may be obtained from others.

- 17.4 RATES AND CHARGES
 - 17.4.1 Usage Charges

The usage charges for AT&T MultiQuest Service in the State of Missouri apply per initial 30 seconds, or fraction, and each additional second, or fraction.

Refer to Price List.

17.4.2 Caller Free Time Option

This option must be specifically selected by the AT&T MultiQuest subscriber. The option allows the AT&T MultiQuest subscriber to select time frames of 12-19 seconds, 20-30 seconds or over 30 seconds in one second increments.

The usage charge for customers who subscribe to the Caller Free Time Option is as follows:

Refer to Price List.

CANCELLED

FEB 2 4 2004 By 6725 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Issued: November 26, 2002 Effective: Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Deceivissouri Públic Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 17 1st Revised Sheet 6 Replacing Original Sheet 6

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

(RT)

Section 17 Original Sheet 6 Missouri Public

17. AT&T MULTIQUEST SERVICE

REC'D NOV 2 6 2002

17.5 AT&T MULTIQUEST GOVERNMENT AGENCY SERVICE

17.5.1 General

Service Commission

AT&T MultiQuest Government Agency Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits interactive communications via a 900 number from stations located in the State of Missouri to the customer (sponsor) of the service. Intrastate AT&T MultiQuest Government Agency Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T MultiQuest (dedicated access) Service. This service is available to state and local governments. All terms and conditions applicable and any charges other than the intrastate usage charges are specified in the Competitive Governmental Services section of AT&T's Business Service Guide.

17.5.2 Rates and Charges

A. AT&T MultiQuest Government Agency Service

The usage charges for AT&T MultiQuest Service apply per initial 30 seconds and each additional second.

Public S

CANCELLED

FEB 2 4 2004

Diamission

Refer to Price List.

B. Caller Free Time Option

See 17.4.2 preceding.

Refer to Price List.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002 t Manager Sect Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002
Section 18 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

18. AT&T MULTIQUEST EXPRESS900 SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

(RT)

JX-2012-0536

Section 18 Original Sheet 1

Missouri Public

18. AT&T MULTIQUEST EXPRESS900 SERVICE

18.1 DESCRIPTION

18.1.1 General

Service Commission

RECT NOV 2 6 2002

AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits interactive communications via a 900 number from stations located in the state of Missouri to the Customer (Sponsor) of the service. Intrastate AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Service, and all terms and conditions described in AT&T's Business Service Guide shall apply.

18.2 RATES AND CHARGES

ļ

18.2.1 Usage Charges

Refer to Price List.

18.2.2 Caller Free Time Option

This option must be specifically selected by the AT&T MultiQuest Express900 subscriber. The option allows the AT&T MultiQuest Express900 subscriber to select time frames of 12-19 seconds, 20-30 seconds or over 30 seconds in one second increments.

Refer to Price List.

CANCELLED

FEB 2 4 2004 By SRS 1 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEC 26 2002

Section 18 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

18. AT&T MULTIQUEST EXPRESS900 SERVICE

Effective February 14, 2004, the regulations and prices applicable to (AT) AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT)

(RT)

JX-2012-0536

Section 18 Original Sheet 2 Missouri Public

18. AT&T MULTIQUEST EXPRESS900 SERVICE

18.3 AT&T MULTIQUEST EXPRESS900 GOVERNMENT AGENCY SERVICE RECD NOV 2 6 2002

18.3.1 General

Service Commission

AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Government Agency Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits interactive communications via a 900 number from stations located in the State of Missouri to the customer (sponsor) of the service. Intrastate AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Government Agency Service is an add-on to interstate AT&T MultiQuest Express900 (switched) Service. This service is available to state and local governments. All terms and conditions applicable and any charges other than the intrastate usage charges are specified in the Competitive Governmental Services section of AT&T' Business Service Guide.

18.3.2 Rates and Charges

A. AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Government Agency Service

The usage charges for AT&T MultiQuest Express900 Service apply per initial 30 seconds and each additional second.

Refer to Price List.

B. Caller Free Time Option

See 18.2.2 preceding.

Refer to Price List.

CANCELLED

FEB 2 4 2004 ศูลิกิสรร์เจก

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

December 26, 2002 Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED DEG 2 6 2002

Section 19 Original Sheet 1

19. AT&T GOVERNMENT INTERNATIONAL CALLING SERVICE

19.1 GENERAL

19.1.1 Description

AT&T Government International Calling Service (GICS) is designed to meet customer needs for international and domestic voice communications. This tariff is for customers of interstate GICS who have a requirement for intrastate switched voice communications. Intrastate AT&T Government International Calling Service is an add-on to Interstate AT&T Government International Calling Service, and all terms and conditions described in AT&T's Business Service Guide shall apply.

19.2 RATES

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Usage rates apply for all intrastate GICS Direct Dialed calls as indicated below.

Refer to Price List.

Section 20 Original Sheet 1

20. CONFERENCE SERVICE

20.1 DESCRIPTION

20.1.1 General

Conference Service provides telecommunications between two or more stations. The conference connections are established from an Audio Teleconference Bridge to a station with the assistance of an operator. All stations on a conference connection may communicate with each other or one station may, at the customer's discretion, be arranged as the transmitting station with all other stations receiving.

20.2 REGULATIONS

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 A. Availability

The Company, upon request, will establish a conference call at a customer specified time. Reservations are honored in the order received and service is furnished to the extent that facilities permit.

B. Timing of Messages

Chargeable time starts when all the requested participants are connected and ends on an individual (bridge-station) connection when that station hangs up. Chargeable time for station/port additions to a conference call in progress start when they are connected by an operator.

C. Billing Arrangements

Charges for a conference call are billed in total only. The charge for a conference call may be billed to the originating noncoin station, a calling card or another designated non-coin station subject to the following:

- 1. The total conference call charge will be billed to only one station or to one calling card (i.e., the Company will not prorate or otherwise divide the charges between two or more stations) or
- 2. The total conference call charge may be billed to a station, other than the originating station, if the designated station agrees to pay the charge.

Section 20 Original Sheet 2

20. CONFERENCE SERVICE

20.3 RATES AND CHARGES

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Charges for conference calls are the sum of leg usage rates, bridge port usage rates and operator set-up, as specified. The charge for conversation time will consist of the total minutes of conversation multiplied by:

- 1. Conference leg usage rate is the charge for usage between a bridge port and a station.
- 2. Bridge port usage rate is the charge for bridge port usage. The set-up charge is \$4.00 for each called station connected to a bridge.

Refer to Price List.

Section 21 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

21. DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICE

21.1 DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICE

21.1.1 Directory Assistance Service as offered by The Company allows customers to request information from Directory Assistance records.

Directory Assistance charges apply to all requests.

Refer to Price List.

(RT

(RT)

CANCELLED^{Issued:} January 22, 2010 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: February 22, 2010 FILED Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2010-0470

Section 22 Original Sheet 1

22. AT&T CORPORATE COMMUNICATION SERVICE

22.1 DESCRIPTION

22.1.1 General

AT&T Corporate Communication Service is a Calling Card service designed to meet the needs of business travelers. Customers who choose to subscribe to this service will be issued appropriate AT&T CIID/891 Cards, and must be billed through an approved commercial credit card company. At the time of enrollment, Customers will be advised of the commercial credit card companies for which billing is available.

Intrastate AT&T Corporate Communication Service is an add-on to the interstate AT&T Corporate Communication Service and is available only to Customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

22.2 RATES AND CHARGES

Customers subscribing to AT&T Corporate Communication Service will be charged the rates specified below, which include usage charges and calling card service charges.

22.2.1 Usage Rates

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 AT&T Corporate Communication Service usage charges consist of per minute rates for intrastate Calling Card calls.

Refer to Price List.

Section 23
1st Revised Sheet 1
Replacing Original Sheet 1

23.	(RT)
Effective June 15, 2009, the regulations and prices applicable to AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn.	(AT) (AT) (RT)

(RT)

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: June 15, 2009

Section 23 Original Sheet 1

23. AT&T COMMERCIAL PREPAID CARD SERVICE

23.1 DESCRIPTION

23.1.1 General

AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service provides voice grade communications service for calls charged to an AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card. PrePaid Card Service may be purchased by customers whose service is defined as business or commercial rated in the appropriate local exchange company tariff for switched service.

AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service is an add-on to AT&T's interstate Commercial PrePaid Card Service. Accordingly, all terms and conditions will apply as specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service is available under two options, the AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Unit Option and AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option, as described below.

23.2 RATES AND CHARGES

Service Commission JX-2009-0810

23.2.1 AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Unit Option Cards - Rate and Charge Application

AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Unit Option Cards are available in various denominations ranging from 15 units to 300 units as specified by the Company. These prices include taxes that are calculated based on usage. They do not include sales or excise taxes due at the point of purchase. Cards may be purchased according to the Standard Plan or the Volume Discount Plan as described below.

Cards will be decremented 1 unit for each minute or fractional part of a minute of intrastate usage. These rates apply twentyfour hours per day, seven days a week.

A. Standard Plan - Applies to purchases of less than 1,260 Units of AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service in a single purchase.

Refer to Price List for effective rates.

Section 23
1st Revised Sheet 2
Replacing Original Sheet 2

23.	(RT)
Effective June 15, 2009, the regulations and prices applicable to AT&T Commercial Prep Card Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn.	

(RT)

CANCELLED^{Issued:} May 15, 2009 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: June 15, 2009

FILED Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2009-0810

Section 23 Original Sheet 2

23. AT&T COMMERCIAL PREPAID CARD SERVICE

23.2 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- 23.2.1 AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Unit Option Cards Rate and Charge Application - (Continued)
 - B. Volume Discount Plan

Customers that purchase 1,260 Units or more of AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service in a single purchase, in lieu of the Standard Plan in A. above, will receive the Volume Discount Rates specified in the Price List, following. In addition, Customers that commit to a specified purchase level for a 12-month period, will receive the Volume Discount Rates applicable to their level of commitment for the entire 12-month period as shown in the Price List, following.

23.2.2 AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards - Rate and Charge Application

> The various dollar denominations for AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards may range from \$5.00 to \$50.00, or as otherwise specified by the Company. AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards will be decremented the appropriate Price Per Minute usage rates specified in the Price List following, that are in effect at the time the call is made. The Price Per Minute usage rates apply to each minute or fraction thereof for a call. Where the dollar value left on an AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Card is less than the lowest Price Per Minute for an AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Card, the card will be retired and the unused balance forfeited.

A. Discounts

A Customer who, using a single AT&T order form, purchases AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards having an aggregate face value of at least \$100.00, will receive a discount off of the aggregate face value of all the cards so purchased. The amount of the discount shall be based on the chart below:

<u>Single Purchase Amount</u>	<u>Discount</u>
\$100.00 - \$999.99	20%
\$1,000.00 - \$24,999.99	25%
\$25,000.00 - \$49,999.99	30%
\$50,000.00 - \$99,999.99	32%
\$100,000.00+	35%

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street June 15, 2009 Chicago, Illinois 60606

June 15, 2009 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2009-0810

Section 23
1st Revised Sheet 3
Replacing Original Sheet 3

23.	(RT)
Effective June 15, 2009, the regulations and prices applicable to AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn.	(AT) (AT) (RT)

(RT)

CANCELLED^{Issued:} May 15, 2009 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202 Effective: June 15, 2009

FILED Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2009-0810

Section 23 Original Sheet 3

23. AT&T COMMERCIAL PREPAID CARD SERVICE

23.2 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- 23.2.2 AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards Rate and Charge Application - (Continued)
 - B. Volume Discount Plan

A Customer who purchases, in a single purchase that qualifies for the Single Purchase Discount described in A. above, AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards that have an aggregate face value of at least \$50,000, will be entitled to receive a Volume Discount. That single qualifying purchase shall be referred to as the "Qualifying Purchase". The Volume Discount shall be applied on all subsequent purchases of AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service-Dollar Option made by the Customer during the twelve-month period beginning with the Qualifying Purchase (the "Term"). The Volume Discount shall be in lieu of all other discounts, including but not limited to the Single Purchase Discount.

AT&T shall assign the Customer a Customer Account Number. For each order of AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards made by the Customer during the Term (the "Pending Order"), AT&T shall calculate the total dollar value (face amount) of AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards the Customer has made during the Term. In calculating that total, AT&T shall include the face value of the cards being purchased in the Pending Order. Treating that total dollar value as the "Single Purchase Amount", AT&T shall then use the Discount Schedule described above that is in effect at that time to calculate the appropriate discount percentage that will be applied to the Customer's purchase. AT&T shall then apply that discount to the face value of the Customer's Pending Order.

Example: During the Term of the AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards Volume Discount Plan

Qualifying Purchase

(a) Value of Pending Purchase: \$50,000(b) Value of Discount: 32%

Pending Purchase No. 1

- (a) Value of current Pending Purchase: \$1,000
- (b) Value of Single Purchase Amount: \$51,000
- [\$50,000(Qualifying Purchase)+\$1,000(Pending Purchase No. 1)]
- (c) Value of Discount applied to current Single Purchase: 32%

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager CANCELLED June 15, 2009 Chicago, Illinois 60606

June 15, 2009 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2009-0810

Section 23 1st Revised Sheet 4 Replacing Original Sheet 4

23.	(RT)
Effective June 15, 2009, the regulations and prices applicable to AT&T Commercial Prepaid Card Service are hereby canceled and withdrawn.	(AT) (AT) (RT)
	•

| (RT)

Section 23 Original Sheet 4

23. AT&T COMMERCIAL PREPAID CARD SERVICE

23.2 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- 23.2.2 AT&T Commercial PrePaid Card Service-Dollar Option Cards Rate and Charge Application - (Continued)
 - B. Volume Discount Plan (Continued)

Pending Purchase No. 2

- (a) Value of current Pending Purchase: \$55,000
- (b) Value of Single Purchase Amount: \$106,000
 - [\$50,000(Qualifying Purchase)+\$1,000(Pending Purchase No. 1) +\$55,000(Pending Purchase No. 2)]
- (c) Value of Discount applied to current Single Purchase: 35%
- Note: All subsequent Single Purchases during the Customer's Term would have a Discount of 35% applied.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager CANCELLED June 15, 2009 Missouri Public Service Commission

JX-2009-0810

Section 24 Original Sheet 1

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

- 24.1 DESCRIPTION
 - 24.1.1 General

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES are offered to meet Customer needs for specialized telecommunications requirements of customers having a need to communicate between many geographically dispersed locations.

24.2 REGULATIONS

24.2.1 Provision of Services

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES are fully supported by the Company through engineering, installation and maintenance efforts. The Company will assure that each service functions properly within its specified transmission and switching parameters.

A. Engineering

The Company will engineer to the specifications and parameters of the service provided.

B. Installation

When installation of a component is required, it will be installed subject to the availability of installation personnel and equipment. Installations will usually be made during normal working hours.

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair the services which it provides.

24.2.2 Transfer or Assignment

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICES may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 24 Original Sheet 2

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.3.

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

ACCESS LINES

24.3.1 General

A Custom Network Service access line connects a customer premises or a customer's private network to a Custom Network Service. There are two types of access lines: Local Exchange Service Access and special access.

24.3.2 Special Access

The customer's premises may be connected to an AT&T Central Office using special access and a central office connection. Special access may be obtained from AT&T, or a vendor of the customer's choice. The rates and regulations for special access are found in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11. The rates and regulations for the appropriate central office connection are found in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9.

24.3.3 Local Exchange Service Access (LESA)

When Local Exchange Service Access is utilized to access a Custom Network Service, the customer is responsible for obtaining that access from the Local Exchange Company.

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Section 24 Original Sheet 3

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE

24.4.1 General

Software Defined Network service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits a Customer to establish a communications path between two stations by using uniform dialing plans. Customer's stations are connected by access lines to designated AT&T Central Offices as set forth in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Software Defined Network service is a service designed to meet the telecommunications requirements of customers having a need to communicate between many geographically dispersed locations.

24.4.2 Allocation of Usage or Charges

The Company will not allocate the usage of a Custom Network Service or the charges for such usage and is not responsible for the way the Customer may allocate usage or charges among multiple Users.

- 24.4.3 Rates and Charges
 - A. General

JX-2012-0536

Software Defined Network service charge is a recurring charge element which is usage-based. This usage charge applies to all completed calls.

- B. Basic Service. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.
- * Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuer 26, 2002 Lesuer 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 24 Original Sheet 4

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE (Cont'd)

24.4.3 Rates and Charges (Cont'd)

C. Software Defined Network Service Usage Rates

Software Defined Network calls are rated using one of the following schedules. The charges for all calls during a billing month will be totaled. If the total charge includes a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the next whole cent (e.g., \$4,101.356 would be rounded down to \$4,101.35).

Day, Evening and Night rate periods apply to SDN and SDDN usage. The rates apply for all days of the week. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to but not including, 11:00 PM Sunday through Friday. The Night rate period is 11:00 PM to but not including, 8:00 AM All Days, 8:00 AM to 11:00 PM Saturday, and 8:00 AM to but not including, 5:00 PM Sunday.

1. Schedule A

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations which use Local Exchange Service Access lines or between an on-network station which uses a Local Exchange Service Access line and an off-network station or between two off-network stations in the State of Missouri. Where the Customer has obtained Connected Pricing as part of its interstate Software Defined Network Service, Schedule A also applies to calls: (i) between two on-network stations that use Non-Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access; (ii) between two off-network stations which use Non-Qualifying Local Exchange Service Access; or (iii) between an on-network station that uses Non-Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access and an off-network station in Missouri that uses Non-Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access.

Refer to Price List.

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 24 Original Sheet 5

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE - (Continued)

24.4.3 Rates and Charges - (Continued)

- C. Software Defined Network Service Usage Rates (Continued)
 - 2. Schedule B

This schedule applies to calls between an on-network station which uses a special access line and either an on-network station that uses a Local Exchange Service Access line or an off-network station in the State of Missouri. Where the Customer has obtained Connected Pricing as part of its interstate Software Defined Network Service, Schedule B also applies to calls: (i) between two on-network stations provided that one uses Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access and the other uses Non-Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access; (ii) between an on-network station and an off-network station provided that one uses Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access and the other uses Non-Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access; or (iii) between two off-network stations provided the one uses Qualifying AT&T Local Exchange Service Access and the other uses Non-Qualifying Local Exchange Service Access.

Refer to Price List.

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionService Commission

JX-2012-0536

Section 24 Original Sheet 6

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE - (Continued)

24.4.3 Rates and Charges - (Continued)

- C. Software Defined Network Service Usage Rates (Continued)
 - 3. Schedule C

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations which use special access lines. Where the Customer has obtained Connected Pricing as part of its interstate Software Defined Network Service, Schedule C also applies to calls: (i) between an on-network stations that uses special access and an on-network or off-network station that uses Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access; (ii) between an on-network station that uses Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access and an on-network or off-network station that uses Qualifying AT&T-Connected Access; or (iii) between two off-network stations that both use Qualifying AT&T Local Exchange Service Access.

Refer to Price List.

4. Schedule E - Software Defined Data Network (SDDN)

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations, which use special access lines and for which the Customer has subscribed to the SDDN optional feature specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Refer to Price List.

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Section 24 Original Sheet 7

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE**

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE - (Continued)

24.4.3 Rates and Charges - (Continued)

- C. Software Defined Network Service Usage Rates (Continued)
 - 5. Schedule F Software Defined Data Network (SDDN)*

This schedule applies to calls which originate from offnetwork locations which use a digital special access line and terminate at off-network locations and for which the Customer has subscribed to the SDDN optional feature specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The special access facility for Schedule F requires 56/64 kbps capability.

Refer to Price List.

6. Schedule G - Software Defined Data Network (SDDN)

This schedule applies to calls between two on-network stations utilizing a high speed digital special access facility with a 384 kbps capability to originate and terminate and for which the Customer has subscribed to the SDDN optional feature specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Refer to Price List.

- * Schedule F may no longer be ordered after October 23, 1998. Existing Customers with the AT&T Software Defined Data Network Service (Schedule F) in effect or on order prior to October 23, 1998 may continue their current AT&T Software Defined Data Network Service (Schedule F) under existing conditions.
- **Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

JX-2012-0536

Section 24 1st Revised Sheet 8 Replacing Original Sheet 8

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE - (Continued)

24.4.3 Rates and Charges - (Continued)

- C. Software Defined Network Service Usage Rates (Continued)
 - 8. Schedul e H2 Software Defined Data Network (SDDN)

This schedule applies to SDDN calls which originate from onnetwork locations using digital switched access and terminate at locations using digital switched access.

Refer to Price List.

9. Schedule M - Customer Dialed Calling Card Station/ Automated Calls

This schedule applies to Customer Dialed Calling Card Station/Automated calls originating and terminating in Missouri.

Refer to Price List.

10. Schedule N - Customer Dialed Calling Card Station/ Automated Service Charge

The service charge specified below applies to all calls rated in 24.4.3.C.9. above.

Refer to Price List.

(RT) | | | | (RT)

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 December 1, 2003 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 December 31, 2003

Section 24 Original Sheet 8 Missouri Public

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE - (Continued)

Service Commission

DEC 9 1 2003

omnission

T TIME

RECT) NOV 26 2002

- C. Software Defined Network Service Usage Rates (Continued)
 - 8. Schedule H2 Software Defined Data Network (SDDN)

This schedule applies to SDDN calls which originate from onnetwork locations using digital switched access and terminate at locations using digital switched access.

Refer to Price List.

24.4.3 Rates and Charges - (Continued)

9. Schedule M - Customer Dialed Calling Card Station/ Automated Calls

This schedule applies to Customer Dialed Calling Card CANCULLED Station/Automated calls originating and terminating in Missouri.

Refer to Price List.

10. Schedule N - Customer Dialed Calling Card Station

The service charge specified below applies to all calls rated in 24.4.3.C.9. above.

Refer to Price List.

11. Schedule P - Software Defined Data Network (SDDN)

This schedule applies to SDDN 1.536 Mbps calls which originate from and terminate at on-network locations using digital special access.

Refer to Price List.

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Effective: December 26, 2002 t Manager Ceet Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED BEG 86 2002

Section 24 Original Sheet 9

24. SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE*

24.4 SOFTWARE DEFINED NETWORK SERVICE - (Continued)

24.4.3 Rates and Charges - (Continued)

D. Optional Features Charges

See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

E. Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

F. Corporate Calling Card Global Enhancements (CCCGE)

CCCGE is a Calling Card service offered to Customers that will use cross-reference billing to a commercial credit card. CCCGE calls may be established by dialing a designated access number from virtually any telephone in the state.

Refer to Price List.

* Basic SDN is not available, either under this tariff or through any AT&T Contract Tariff or contract referencing this tariff, to new or existing customers who did not have it on order on or before August 2, 2001. Existing customers with Basic SDN or Custom SDN in effect or on order prior to August 2, 2001 may continue under existing conditions. AT&T Contract Tariffs or contracts in effect or on order on August 2, 2001, which include Basic SDN shall also continue under existing conditions. Availability of Basic SDN to customers taking the Service pursuant to an AT&T Contract Tariff or contract will not extend beyond the current term of the applicable Contract Tariff or contract.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 25 Original Sheet 1

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE *

25.1 GENERAL

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

25.1.1 Description

AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service is a telecommunications service which provides customer dialed outward calling and AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls from stations to stations located in the state. Intrastate service is an add-on to interstate PRO WATS/Plan Q Service. All terms and conditions, features and functions, discounts, installation charges, monthly rates and any charges other than the intrastate usage are described in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

25.1.2 Regulations

A. The discount offered under this plan applies to interstate or intrastate direct dialed station calls plus customer dialed interstate and intrastate AT&T CIID/891 Card calls, billable to the customer's AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Billed Telephone Number (BTN) Account.

AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service includes a combined Outward and Inward Calling Discount Option as specified in Section 25.2.2.C

AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service does not include:

- Conference Service calls
- Directory Assistance calls
- Person-to-Person and other Operator Handled calls
- 700, 800 except as specified in Section 25.2.2.C. following
- 900 Special Services
- B. All usage of a multiline subscriber with one billing number is included under this plan. Usage from all lines under the same BTN will be accumulated and billed as if the multiline customer were a single account.

* AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Section 25 Original Sheet 2

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE *

25.1 GENERAL (Continued)

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

25.1.2 Regulations (Continued)

- C. AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service is provided only where facilities and billing capability permits. Customers who select this calling plan may not simultaneously participate in any other Company optional calling plan for intrastate AT&T calls.
- D. Initial and Additional Periods
 - 1. AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service rates are quoted in terms of initial and additional periods.
 - a. The initial period is the unit of time allowed at the rate quoted for connections between given points.
 - b. The additional period is the unit of time used for measuring and charging for time in excess of the initial period.
 - c. If the computed charges (i.e., initial period charge plus additional period charges, if any) for a call include a fraction of a cent, the fraction of a cent is disregarded.

* AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Section 25 Original Sheet 3

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE *

25.1 GENERAL (Continued)

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

25.1.2 Regulations (Continued)

- D. Initial and Additional Periods (Continued)
 - 2. Timing of Messages
 - a. On AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service calls, chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling telephone and the called telephone, Miscellaneous Common Carrier mobile radio system or PBX System.
 - b. Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs-up", thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs-up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released by automatic timing equipment in the telephone network.
 - c. When AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service is connected to a customer provided communications system through a service terminating arrangement or connecting arrangement, chargeable time begins when a call from the telecommunications network terminates in or passes through the first multiline terminating system or terminal equipment on that communications system. It is the customer's responsibility to furnish appropriate answer supervision to the point of connection with the telephone service so that chargeable time may begin.

* AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Section 25 Original Sheet 4

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE *

25.1 GENERAL (Continued)

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

25.1.2 Regulations (Continued)

- E. Initial and Additional Period Rates
 - 1. The initial period rate is for the first minute or fraction thereof.
 - 2. All additional period rates apply to each additional minute or fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period.
 - 3. For the initial and additional period rates applicable on AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls, see paragraph 25.2.4, following.
- F. Day, Evening and Night/Weekend rate periods apply to AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service usage. The rates apply for all days of the week. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including, 11:00 PM Sunday through Friday. The Night/Weekend rate period is 11:00 PM to, but not including, 8:00 AM All Days, 8:00 AM to 11:00 PM Saturday, and 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Sunday.
- G. The plan discounts apply to the undiscounted charges for total eligible calls billed to the single or multiple area code(s) with the highest dollar usage. Total eligible calls are: 1) Direct dialed interstate and intrastate calls; and 2) Customer dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls, including surcharges. These calls must be billed to the customer's AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service BTN account in order to qualify. If the monthly sum after application of such eligible additional discount does not result in whole cents, charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent when the bill is rendered.
- H. The minimum service period for AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service is one month.
- * AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Section 25 Original Sheet 5

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE *

25.2 RATES AND CHARGES

25.2.1 Usage Rates

A. SCHEDULE A

Outward Direct Dialed Usage Schedules - These rates are applied where AT&T billing is available.

Refer to Price List.

B. SCHEDULE B

Outward Direct Dialed Usage Schedules - These rates are applied where AT&T billing is not available.

Beginning February 13, 1995, this rate schedule is not available to newly subscribed Customers. Customers subscribing to AT&T ALL PRO WATS in Missouri billed under this rate schedule on February 13, 1995, may continue such billing until December 31, 1996.

Refer to Price List.

C. Inward Calling Usage Schedule

Refer to Price List.

- D. Customer Dialed AT&T CIID/891 Calling Card calls. See Consumer Communications Services Long Distance usage rates, charges, terms and conditions in Section 1 of the Message Telecommunications Service Tariff.
- * AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Section 25 Original Sheet 6

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE **

25.2 RATES AND CHARGES

25.2.2 Discounts

JX-2012-0536

A. SCHEDULE A Usage Discounts

The Volume Discount offers a customer a discount based on total gross qualified usage charges billed to the customer's AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Main Billed Account. The same percent discount will be applied to every dollar of usage, based on the highest discount level attained by a customer as indicated below (the discount is not applied on an incremental basis). Usage charges in excess of \$10,000 will not be discounted.

Monthly		
<u>Usage Volume</u>	<u>Discount Level</u>	
Over \$1000.00	15%	

A discount of 10% is automatically applied to the total billed amount of all eligible calls to the single area code with the highest monthly usage charges. At the option of the Customers, one additional area code having the next highest usage charges will be included under the discount plan.*

In addition, a discount applies, equal to 10% of the total eligible, intrastate and interstate gross monthly usage charges, billed to the Customer's Main Billed Account, for the Dial Station calls and AT&T Customer Dialed CIID/891 Calling Card calls that are not included in the gross monthly usage charges used in applying the Area Code Discount specified above.

- * Beginning February 13, 1995, AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Optional Area Code Discount is not available to new customers who do not have the AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Optional Area Code Discount on order by February 13, 1995.
- ** AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuber 26, 2002 Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 25 Original Sheet 7

25. AT&T PRO WATS/PLAN Q SERVICE *

25.2 RATES AND CHARGES

25.2.2 Discounts (Continued)

B. SCHEDULE B Usage Discount

Schedule B Volume Discounts are applied to Schedule B Direct Dialed Usage Rates where AT&T billing is not available.

	Direct Dial Discount
Usage Volume	All Eligible Usage
Over \$ 0 - \$ 25	0%
Over \$ 25 - \$ 200	6%
Over \$ 200 - \$ 2,000	8%
Over \$ 2,000	20%

Beginning February 13, 1995, this discount plan is not available to newly subscribed Customers. Customers subscribing to this discount plan on February 13, 1995, may continue to subscribe to the discount plan until December 31, 1996.

C. Combined Outward Calling and Inward Calling Discount Option

This optional plan provides a discount based on total Outward calling, from a single or multiple locations and Inward Calling to a single or multiple locations, billed to the customer's AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Main Billed Account. The customer must subscribe to the AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service outward calling from Schedule A locations in order to receive this optional plan. For discount see Schedule A Usage Discounts.

- 25.2.3 For the interstate Monthly Recurring and Non-Recurring charges, and Monthly Usage Credit, see AT&T's Business Service Guide.
- 25.2.4 Directory Assistance

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 See Section 21 of this Tariff.

* AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Section 26 Original Sheet 1

26. AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service *

26.1 DESCRIPTION

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

26.1.1 General

AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits outward calling from designated AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service Central Offices to stations throughout the state of Missouri. Intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service rates and charges apply to calls completed from AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service Central Offices to called stations. AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator, and do not include:

- Calling Card calls,
- Person-to-Person calls,
- Collect calls,
- Third Number Billed calls,
- Conference calls, or
- Calls to 700, 800 or 900 Special Service Codes.

* AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Section 26 Original Sheet 2

26. AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service *

26.2 REGULATIONS

26.2.1 Provision of AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service

AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station. Refer to Section 2, General Regulations, for all regulations pertaining to the furnishing of AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service.

A. Engineering

AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters.

B. Installation

Installation of AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service will usually be made during normal working hours.

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair the service which it provides.

26.2.2 Availability

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service is available at designated AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service Central Offices as specified in this Company's Tariff F.C.C. No. 10.

26.2.3 Transfer or Assignment

AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service, including any associated telephone number(s), may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

* AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606
Section 26 Original Sheet 3

26. AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service *

26.3 ACCESS

26.3.1 General

Access to the AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service Central Office is the responsibility of the Customer. An Access Connection, as provided under this Company's Private Line Tariff F.C.C. No. 9, is required to connect access to AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service. Access may be furnished by this Company as specified in Tariff F.C.C. No. 9 and/or Tariff F.C.C. No. 11. The Customer also has the option of providing his own access facilities.

26.4 RATES AND CHARGES

26.4.1 General

JX-2012-0536

AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service rates are usage-based. Usage Charges are billed in arrears, and apply to all calls completed on AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service. Usage Charges on AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service are determined by the following rate schedules.

A. Rate Determination

Rate determination of the AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service rate schedules is as follows:

1. Initial Period

The initial period for all calls on AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service is 18 seconds.

2. Additional Period

The additional period for all calls on AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service is 6 seconds.

3. Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

* AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 26 Original Sheet 4

26. AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service *

26.4 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- B. Usage Rates
 - Rate Periods Day, Evening and Night rate periods apply to AT&T MEGACOM WATS usage. The rates apply for all days of the week including holidays. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including 11:00 PM Monday through Friday and 5:00 PM to, but not including 11:00 PM Sunday. The Night rate period is 11:00 PM to, but not including 8:00 AM Monday through Friday, All Day Saturday, and Sunday from 12:00 Midnight to, but not including 5:00 PM and 11:00 PM to, but not including 8:00 AM Monday.
 - The following rates apply to AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service calls. Refer to Price List.
- C. Volume Value Plan

JX-2012-0536

The volume value plan uses a percentage reduction which applies to usage charges, as specified below(1), during a billing month.

<u>Total Usage</u>	Percent Discount		
\$7,500.01 - \$30,000	5%		
Greater than \$30,000	10%		

 For those customers who subscribe to the Multi Location Calling Plan (MLCP) found in AT&T's Business Service Guide, a 10% discount will apply to all intrastate usage.

* AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T MEGACOM WATS Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesued: November 26, 2002 Lesued: December 26, 2002 Chicago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

Section 27 Original Sheet 1

27. DISTRIBUTED NETWORK SERVICE *

27.1 DESCRIPTION

27.1.1

JX-2012-0536

Distributed Network Service (DNS) is a telecommunications service which permits Customer direct dialed outward calling from multiple Customer locations to stations within the State of Missouri. Intrastate service is an add-on to the interstate AT&T Distributed Network Service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The Customer will receive a single network bill for all locations in the DNS network. The Customer is responsible for payment of all calls associated with the DNS telephone number(s) at each location on the Customer's DNS network. Customer dialed DNS calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator. DNS rates do not include:

- Person-to-Person Calls
- Collect Calls
- Third Number Billed Calls
- Conference Calls
- Directory Assistance Calls
- Calls to 700, 800 or 900 Special Service Calls
- AT&T Calling Card Calls

* AT&T Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T Distributed Network Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuber 26, 2002 Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 27 Original Sheet 2

27. DISTRIBUTED NETWORK SERVICE *

27.2 REGULATIONS

27.2.1 Provision of Distributed Network Service

DNS is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from others. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.

A. Engineering

DNS will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters.

B. Installation

Installation of DNS will usually be made during normal working hours.

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair DNS.

27.2.2 Availability

DNS is available from Local Exchange carrier end offices equipped for equal access where billing capability for DNS is available.

27.2.3 Access

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Obtaining access to DNS is the responsibility of the Customer. Special Access is not available for DNS.

* AT&T Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T Distributed Network Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 27 Original Sheet 3

27. DISTRIBUTED NETWORK SERVICE *

- 27.3 RATES AND CHARGES
 - 27.3.1 General

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Rates for DNS consist of rate elements, which are usage based. DNS usage charges are billed in arrears and apply to all completed calls on DNS.

A. Rate Determination

Rate determination of DNS is based upon the following:

1. Application Periods

Individual intrastate messages are rated using the following Rate Period schedules:

Day, Evening and Night rate periods apply to DNS usage. The rates apply for all days of the week including holidays. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including 11:00 PM Sunday through Friday. The Night rate period is 11:00 PM to, but not including, 8:00 AM All Days, 8:00 AM to 11:00 PM Saturday, and 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Sunday.

- 2. (Reserved For Future Use)
- 3. Method of Computing Charges

Charges for each call are totaled by rate period. If the computed charges include a fraction of a mill the fraction is rounded down to the next whole mill (e.g., \$1.4266 would be rounded down to \$1.426).

* AT&T Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T Distributed Network Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 27 Original Sheet 4

27. DISTRIBUTED NETWORK SERVICE *

27.3 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

- - ----

- 27.3.1 General (Continued)
 - A. Rate Determination (Continued)
 - 4. Initial Period

The initial period for all calls on DNS is 18 seconds or fraction thereof, regardless of the rate period.

5. Additional Period

The additional period for all calls on DNS is 6 seconds regardless of the rate period. If the additional period usage is less than 6 seconds, it will be billed at a full 6 second additional period rate.

B. Usage Schedule

JX-2012-0536

Refer to Price List.

C. Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

* AT&T Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T Distributed Network Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 28 Original Sheet 1

28. AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri

28.1 DESCRIPTION

28.1.1 General

JX-2012-0536

AT&T One Line WATS Service in Missouri is a custom switched telecommunications service which permits direct dialed calling from stations located in the State of Missouri to any station located in the State of Missouri outside the LATA in which the call is originated*. Because the AT&T One Line WATS Service in Missouri is an add on to the interstate AT&T WATS Service, only the intrastate usage rates for that service are provided in Section 28.4.1 of this tariff. The rates for the One Line WATS Access Line, interstate usage charges, non-recurring charges, and volume discounts are provided pursuant to the terms of AT&T's Business Service Guide. AT&T One Line WATS Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a company operator, and do not include:

- Person-to-Person calls,
- Collect calls,
- Operator handled conference calls,
- Any other classification of operator handled calls.

* l+ intraLATA calls will be handled and billed by the Local Exchange Company.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 28 Original Sheet 2

28. AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri

28.2 REGULATIONS

28.2.1 Provision of AT&T One Line WATS Service in Missouri

AT&T One Line WATS Service is offered under this tariff subject to the availability of billing capability and suitable service components furnished by this Company or obtained from the Local Exchange Carriers. The Company will determine which of those components shall be used and make modifications to those components at its option. "Service components" shall include, but not be limited to, the existence of access and/or billing arrangements on an originating and/or terminating basis. In the absence of access arrangements between the Company and the access provider at a particular Station, a Customer may be unable to place calls from or to the affected Station.

A. Engineering

AT&T One Line WATS Service will be engineered to meet its transmission parameters.

B. Installation

Installation of AT&T One Line WATS Service will usually be made during normal working hours. See AT&T's Business Service Guide for applicable charges.

C. Maintenance

The Company will maintain and repair the service which it provides.

28.2.2 Availability

JX-2012-0536

AT&T One Line WATS Service is available where billing capability and facilities exist.

28.2.3 Transfer or Assignment

AT&T One Line WATS Service, including any associated telephone number(s), may be transferred or assigned to a new Customer. See AT&T's Business Service Guide.

Section 28 Original Sheet 3

28. AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri

28.3 ACCESS

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

28.3.1 General

The AT&T One Line WATS Service utilizes a dedicated access line. This line is an interstate access line available in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

- 28.4 RATES AND CHARGES
 - 28.4.1 General

Rates for the AT&T One Line WATS Service consist of rate elements, which are usage based.

A. Rate Determination

The AT&T One Line WATS Service usage charges are billed in arrears and apply to all intrastate interLATA calls rated under the AT&T One Line WATS Service offering which are placed over an interstate access line subsequent to service establishment.

1. Initial Period

The initial period for all calls on AT&T One Line WATS Service is 30 seconds.

2. Additional Period

The additional period for all calls on AT&T One Line WATS Service is 6 seconds. If the additional period usage is less than 6 seconds, it will be billed at a full 6 second additional period rate.

Section 28 Original Sheet 4

28. AT&T One Line WATS in Missouri

28.4 RATES AND CHARGES - (Continued)

28.4.1 General - (Continued)

B. Usage Schedule

Individual intrastate interLATA messages are rated using three distinct time of day schedules:

- 1. Day (Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. 5 p.m.)
- 2. Evening (Monday-Friday & Sunday, 5 p.m. 11 p.m.)
- 3. Night/Weekend (All Others)

The following rates apply to AT&T One Line WATS Service calls for the specified rate periods. The message rate applies for all days of the week including holidays. If the computed charges include a fraction of a cent, the fraction is rounded down to the next whole cent (e.g., \$1.426 would be rounded down to \$1.42).

Refer to Price List.

C. Usage Discount Plan

	Day	Evening
<u>Usage Charges</u>	Discount	Discount
Over \$200.00 - \$ 2,000.00	10%	3%
Over \$ 2,000.00	15%	5%

D. Nonrecurring Charges

See AT&T's Business Service Guide, AT&T WATS, for Nonrecurring charges.

E. Directory Assistance

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 See Section 21 of this Tariff.

29. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS OPTION*

(AT)

29.1 GENERAL

The AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option permits customer dialed outward calling from a station in the state of Missouri. Intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The interstate terms and conditions applicable to the combined service are stated in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Customers who subscribe to the AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option may not subscribe to any other outward service calling plan under the Main Billed Account.

29.2 REGULATIONS

- A. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option service is provided where billing capability permits.
- B. The intrastate rates offered under this plan apply to direct dialed intrastate station calls billable to the customer's AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option Billed Telephone Number (BTN) account.
- C. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option service does not include:
 - 1. Conference Service Calls
 - 2. Directory Assistance Calls
 - 3. Person to Person and Other Operator Handled Calls
 - 4. 700, 800, and 900 Special Services
 - 5. Calling Card calls
 - 6. Mobile Calls
- D. Local Exchange Switched Service access is required to access the AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option. The customer is responsible for obtaining the local exchange access line from the Local Exchange Company. The Local Exchange Service access line must be pre-subscribed to AT&T as the primary interexchange carrier.
- AT&T Small Business Option is not available, either under this tariff, or through any AT&T (AT) Contract Tariff, or contract referencing this tariff to new or existing Customers who did not have it on order before October 21, 2005. Existing Customers with AT&T Small Business | Option in effect or on order prior to October 21, 2005 may continue under existing conditions.

(AT)

Section 29 Original Sheet 1

29. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS OPTION

29.1 GENERAL

The AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option permits customer dialed outward calling from a station in the state of Missouri. Intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option and is available only to customers who subscribe to the interstate service as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The interstate terms and conditions applicable to the combined service are stated in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Customers who subscribe to the AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option may not subscribe to any other outward service calling plan under the Main Billed Account.

29.2 REGULATIONS

- A. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option service is provided where billing capability permits.
- B. The intrastate rates offered under this plan apply to direct dialed intrastate station calls billable to the customer's AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option Billed Telephone Number (BTN) account.
- C. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option service does not include:
 - 1. Conference Service Calls
 - 2. Directory Assistance Calls
 - 3. Person to Person and Other Operator Handled Calls
 - 4. 700, 800, and 900 Special Services
 - 5. Calling Card calls
 - 6. Mobile Calls
- D. Local Exchange Switched Service access is required to access the AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option. The customer is responsible for obtaining the local exchange access line from the Local Exchange Company. The Local Exchange Service access line must be presubscribed to AT&T as the primary interexchange carrier.

29. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS OPTION*

(AT)

- 29.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)
 - E. Application of Rates and Charges
 - 1. The minimum service period for AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option service is one month.
 - 2. All AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option calls are rounded to the next higher full minute.
 - F. Applicable Rate Periods
 - 1. The rates for calls placed under the AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option, as set forth in Paragraph 18.3, following, are applicable regardless of distance, day of week, or time of day of the calls.
 - 2. Timing of Messages
 - a. On AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option calls, chargeable time begins when the connection is established between the calling station and the called station.
 - b. Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs up" thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released by automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network.

29.3 RATES AND CHARGES

29.3.1 Usage Rates

Refer to Price List.

29.3.2 Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

AT&T Small Business Option is not available, either under this tariff, or through any AT&T (AT)
Contract Tariff, or contract referencing this tariff to new or existing Customers who did not have it on order before October 21, 2005. Existing Customers with AT&T Small Business |
Option in effect or on order prior to October 21, 2005 may continue under existing conditions.

(AT)

CANCELLED^{Issued:} September 21, 2005 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 29 Original Sheet 2

29. AT&T SMALL BUSINESS OPTION

29.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

- E. Application of Rates and Charges
 - 1. The minimum service period for AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option service is one month.
 - 2. All AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option calls are rounded to the next higher full minute.
- F. Applicable Rate Periods
 - 1. The rates for calls placed under the AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option, as set forth in Paragraph 18.3, following, are applicable regardless of distance, day of week, or time of day of the calls.
 - 2. Timing of Messages
 - a. On AT&T SMALL BUSINESS Option calls, chargeable time begins when the connection is established between the calling station and the called station.
 - b. Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs up" thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released by automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network.

29.3 RATES AND CHARGES

29.3.1 Usage Rates

Refer to Price List.

29.3.2 Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

Section 30 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

Effective February 28, 2010, the regulations and prices applicable to AT&T Hospitality Network (AT Service (HNS) are hereby canceled and withdrawn. (AT (RT	T)
	Т) Г

| (RT)

Carol E. Paulsen, Director Regulatory 208 S. Akard Street Dallas, TX 75202

Section 30 Original Sheet 1

30. AT&T HOSPITALITY NETWORK SERVICE *

30.1 DESCRIPTION

30.1.1 General

AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS) is a custom telecommunications service which permits outward calling from customer locations in the state of Missouri via switched or special access lines. Intrastate service is an add on to the interstate AT&T HNS and is available only to Customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. The interstate terms and conditions applicable to the combined service are stated in AT&T's Business Service Guide, except that the usage rates specified in Sec. 30.3.1 following apply to all intrastate usage regardless of the length of the term selected by the customer for the combined service.

All AT&T Hospitality Network Service calls are dialed and completed without the assistance of a Company operator and do not include:

- Directory Assistance calls, Calling Card calls,
- Person-to-Person calls, Collect calls,
- Third number billed calls, Conference calls, and
- Calls to 700, 800 or 900 Special Service Codes.

30.2 REGULATIONS

Service Commission JX-2010-0482

- A. AT&T Hospitality Network Service is provided where billing capability permits. This service is available in equal access exchange offices.
- B. Initial and Additional Period Rates
 - 1. The initial period rate for all AT&T Hospitality Network Service calls is 30 seconds or fraction thereof for switched access messages and 18 seconds or fraction thereof for special access messages, regardless of the rate period.
 - 2. Additional period rates apply to each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period.
- * AT&T Hospitality Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with Hospitality Network Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager CANCELLED February 28, 2010 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager CANCELLED Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 30 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

30.		(RT)
	Effective February 28, 2010, the regulations and prices applicable to AT&T Hospitality Network Service (HNS) are hereby canceled and withdrawn.	(AT) (AT) (RT)
		•

(RT)

Section 30 Original Sheet 2

30. AT&T HOSPITALITY NETWORK SERVICE *

30.2 REGULATIONS (Continued)

- C. Day, Evening and Night rate periods apply to AT&T Hospitality Network Service usage. The rates apply for all days of the week including holidays. The Day rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Evening rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including, 11:00 PM Monday through Friday and 5:00 PM to, but not including, 11:00 PM Sunday. The Night rate period is 11:00 PM to, but not including 8:00 AM Monday through Friday, all day Saturday, and Sunday from 12:00 Midnight to, but not including 5:00 PM and 11:00 PM to, but not including 8:00 AM Monday.
- D. Method of Computing Charges

If the computed charges for a call include a fraction of a cent, the charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

30.3 RATES AND CHARGES

30.3.1 Usage Charges

Refer to Price List.

B. The following usage rates apply for AT&T Hospitality Network Service with special access:

30.3.2 Directory Assistance

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

* AT&T Hospitality Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with Hospitality Network Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002Leslie 0 Buford, District ManagerCANCELLED227 West Monroe Streetcbruary 28, 2010Chicago, Illinois 60606

CANCELLED February 28, 2010 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2010-0482

Section 31 Original Sheet 1

31. AT&T CLEAR ADVANTAGE SERVICE*

31.1 DESCRIPTION

31.1.1 General

AT&T Clear Advantage is a switched Custom Network Service that permits customer-dialed outward and calling card calling from stations to stations located in the state and/or inward 800 calling from stations in the state to a customer's station within the state. AT&T Clear Advantage Service allows a participating Customer the option of paying a monthly recurring charge to obtain postalized rates and a discount.

Intrastate AT&T Clear Advantage Service is an add-on to the interstate AT&T Clear Advantage Service and is available only to those customers who subscribe to the interstate service provided in AT&T's Business Service Guide. Interstate terms, conditions, and any charges, other than AT&T Clear Advantage intrastate usage rates are specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

- 31.2 Rates and Charges
 - 31.2.1 Usage Charges

Refer to Price List.

31.2.2 Anniversary Discount

The Anniversary applies to the customer's combined total intrastate, interstate and international usage as follows:

Total Billed Gross	Percent Discount			
<u>Monthly Charges</u>	<u>Year One</u>	Year Two	Year Three	Year Four
\$ 0 - \$ 199.99	0%	0%	0%	0%
\$200 - \$ 999.99	0%	6%	8%	10%
\$1000 - \$1 999.99	4%	10%	12%	14%
\$2000 - \$2 999.99	6%	12%	14%	16%
\$3000 - \$3 999.99	8%	14%	16%	18%
\$4000.00 +	9%	15%	17%	19%

* Customers with AT&T Clear Advantage Service in effect, or Customers that order AT&T Clear Advantage Service prior to March 12, 1998 may continue their service under existing conditions. AT&T Clear Advantage Service may no longer be ordered after March 11, 1998. Customers will be moved out of the service no later than March 12, 1999.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 32 Original Sheet 1

32. AT&T OPTIMUM SERVICE*

32.1 GENERAL

32.1.1 Description

AT&T OPTIMUM Service is a telecommunications service which permits outward calling from single or multiple locations of the Customer in the State of Missouri via switched or special access lines. Customers who subscribe to interstate AT&T OPTIMUM Service, as described in AT&T's Business Service Guide, are automatically subscribers of AT&T OPTIMUM Service in Missouri. The interstate terms and conditions applicable to the combined service, including Term Plans, Usage Volume Discount Plan, and Maintenance Guarantee, are stated in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

32.1.2 Regulations

JX-2012-0536

- A. AT&T OPTIMUM Service is provided where billing capability permits.
- B. AT&T OPTIMUM Service includes Customer dialed AT&T OPTIMUM Service Calling Card calls billable to the Customer's AT&T OPTIMUM Service Main Billed Account and direct dial calls completed without the assistance of a Company operator.
- C. AT&T OPTIMUM Service does not include:
 - Person to person and other Operator Handled calls
 - Conference calls
 - Directory Assistance calls
 - Calls to 700, 800, or 900 Special Services
 - Calling Card calls, except as specified in 32.1.2.B
- D. The minimum service period for AT&T OPTIMUM Service is one month.
- E. Initial and Additional Period Rates
 - 1. The initial period rate for all AT&T OPTIMUM Service calls is 30 seconds or fraction thereof, regardless of the rate period.
 - 2. Additional period rates apply to each additional 6 seconds or fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period.
- * Existing customers with AT&T OPTIMUM Service in effect or on order prior to October 19, 1995 may continue their current AT&T OPTIMUM Service under existing conditions. AT&T OPTIMUM Service may no longer be ordered after October 19, 1995.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 32 Original Sheet 2

32. AT&T OPTIMUM SERVICE

32.1 GENERAL (Continued)

19.1.2 Regulations (Continued)

- F. Peak and Off-Peak rates apply to AT&T OPTIMUM Service usage. The Peak rate period is 8:00 AM to, but not including, 5:00 PM Monday through Friday. The Off-Peak rate period is 5:00 PM to, but not including, 8:00 AM Monday through Friday, all day Saturday, and all day Sunday to, but not including, 8:00 AM Monday.
- G. Method of Computing Charges

If the computed charges for a call include a fraction of a cent, the charges will be rounded to the nearest whole cent.

32.2 RATES AND CHARGES

32.2.1 Usage Charges - InterLATA

Refer to Price List.

32.2.2 Usage Charges - IntraLATA

Refer to Price List.

32.2.3 AT&T OPTIMUM Service Calling Card Service Charge

Refer to Price List.

32.2.4 Usage Volume Discounts and Term Plans

Usage volume discounts and term plans for AT&T OPTIMUM Service apply to the total monthly usage charges for intrastate, interstate and international calls, described in AT&T's Business Service Guide as follows:

OTAL USAGE	DISCOUNT		
\$0 - \$7,500	0%		
Over \$7,500 - \$10,000	4%		
Over \$10,000 - \$15,000	7%		
Over \$15,000 - \$30,000	10%		
Over \$30,000 -	15%		

32.2.5 Directory Assistance

JX-2012-0536

See Section 21 of this Tariff.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 33 Original Sheet 1

33. AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI

33.1 DESCRIPTION

AT&T PRO WATS Missouri is furnished for Company-provided direct dialed and station intrastate AT&T long distance telephone calls in the State of Missouri.

Beginning February 13, 1995, AT&T PRO WATS Missouri specified under this tariff is not available to new Customers. Customers subscribing to AT&T PRO WATS in Missouri on February 13, 1995, in areas where AT&T billing is unavailable will continue to have their service furnished and charged under this AT&T PRO WATS Missouri tariff as long as such Plan is offered by AT&T.

For a fixed monthly rate, customers receive a discount of 15% over the time of day rates that apply as shown in the Price Schedule.

33.2 REGULATIONS

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 A. Provision of Service

AT&T PRO WATS Missouri is provided where billing capability permits. Customers who select this calling plan are not eligible for any additional discounts for intrastate AT&T long distance direct dialed calls covered by another Optional Calling Plan.

B. Applicability

- 1. The discount offered under this plan applies to:
 - a. Total intrastate AT&T PRO WATS Missouri long distance charges incurred for eligible usage during a billing period, not to individual messages.
 - b. All lines and trunks billed to the same billing number (to one account).
- 2. AT&T PRO WATS Missouri does not include:
 - a. Conference Service calls, Customer Dialed Calling Card, Station, Operator Station and Person-to-Person, Real Time Rated Operator Station/Person to Person, and Directory Assistance, AT&T CIID/891 Card calls, Calling Cards Other Than AT&T CIID/891 Card calls.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Section 33 Original Sheet 2

33. AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI

33.2 REGULATION (Cont'd)

- C. Application of Rates and Charges
 - 1. The minimum service period for AT&T PRO WATS Missouri is one month. Customers who retain service for less than one month will be billed the fixed monthly rate.
 - 2. Beyond the minimum period, the monthly recurring and usage charges may be prorated for partial months.
 - 3. The additional discount will be applied to the total eligible calling per billing period. If the monthly total of such additional computations results in a fractional charge, the amount will be rounded to the nearest cent.
 - 4. A non-recurring charge applies for this Plan as shown in the Price List.
 - 5. The non-recurring charge is billed on the first bill date after service is rendered.
 - 6. The non-recurring charge is a Service Order Charge, which is applied when PRO WATS Missouri is initially furnished. The non-recurring charge will not apply for orders received within ninety (90) days after PRO WATS Missouri becomes available.
- D. Promotional Programs

JX-2012-0536

The Company may, upon Commission approval, offer specific rate incentives during specified promotional periods. The Company will notify the Missouri Public Service Commission by letter prior to the commencement of a promotional program. This letter will specify the terms of the promotion, the specific service offered, and the location and dates of the promotional period.

Section 33 Original Sheet 3

33. AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI

33.3 RATES AND CHARGES

A. Recurring

Refer to Price List.

- 1. Usage Discount-A discount of 15% will be applied to the total of the rated charges for PRO WATS Missouri dial station calls during all rate periods as shown in C. following. These rates are based on the airline mileage between the rate centers of the two stations connected, as determined in Section 1.3.3.
- 2. Usage Rates

Rates are quoted in terms of initial additional periods.

- a. The initial period for telephone connections between all points is one minute or fraction thereof.
- b. All additional minutes rates are for each additional minute or any fraction thereof that the telephone connection continues beyond the initial period, except as indicated.
- c. The basic rate for dial station calls is Day, Evening or Night/Weekend.

Refer to Price List.

B. Non-Recurring

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 The non-recurring service order charge will not apply when an AT&T PRO WATS Missouri customer moves from its present location and, within 30 days, subscribes to AT&T PRO WATS Missouri at its new location.

Refer to Price List.

Section 33 Original Sheet 4

33. AT&T PRO WATS MISSOURI

33.3 RATES AND CHARGES

C. Applicable Rate Periods

1. Rate Period Table

	MON	TUES	WED	THUR	FRI	SAT	SUN
8:00 AM to (1)5:00 PM		DAY	RATE PE	RIOD			
5:00 PM to (1)11:00 PM	EVENING RATE PERIOD						EVE. RATE
11:00 PM to (1)8:00 AM		N	IGHT & W	EEKEND RA	ATE PERIC)D	

(1) To, but not including

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

- 2. Timing of Messages
 - a. The time when connection is established, as provided in paragraph 33.3,C.,2.,b, following, determined in accordance with the time, standard or daylight saving, observed at the location of the rate center of the calling station, determines what rate schedule applies. When the connection is established in one rate period and ends in another, the rate for each rate period applies to the portion of the connection occurring within that rate period. In the event that a minute of use is split between two rate periods the rate in effect at the start of the minute applies.
 - b. On PRO WATS Missouri dial station calls, chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling station and the called station.
 - c. Chargeable time ends when the calling station "hangs up" thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released either by automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by the Company operator.
 - d. Chargeable time does not include time lost because of faults or defects in the service.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 34 Original Sheet 1

34. AT&T ALL PRO WATS IN MISSOURI

34.1 Description of Service

34.1.1 Beginning February 13, 1995, AT&T ALL PRO WATS in Missouri specified under this Section 10 is not available to customers. AT&T ALL PRO WATS in Missouri has been restructured and customers will have their service furnished and charged under AT&T PRO WATS/Plan Q Service specified in Section 25 preceding.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

- ----

Section 35 Original Sheet 1

35. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

JX-2012-0536

Section 36 Original Sheet 1

36. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

.

Section 37 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

37. AT&T SEAMLESS LINK SERVICE *

| (RT)

(AT)

(ÅT)

(RT)

* Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.

CANCELLED Ssued: January 26, 2005 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Chi cago, III i noi s 60606 Service Commission

JX-2012-0536

Section 37 Original Sheet 1

37. AT&T SEAMLESS LINK SERVICE *

37.1 DESCRIPTION

37.1.1 General

AT&T Seamless Link is a service which permits outward calling from single or multiple locations of the Customer in the state of Missouri. AT&T Seamless Link Service also includes inward calling. AT&T Seamless Link Service capability is available where facilities, operating systems, and billing exist. AT&T Seamless Link Service is an automatic add-on to interstate AT&T Seamless Link Service and, except as specified below, all terms and conditions, features and functions, discounts and any charges other than intrastate usage, are as specified in AT&T's Business Service Guide.

37.1.2 Access

Access to AT&T Seamless Link Service is available via switched access. The Customer is responsible for obtaining the Local Exchange Service Access Line from a Local Exchange Company with which AT&T has made cooperative business arrangements for operational functions such as bill preparation, service provisioning and Customer support. The Local Exchange Service Access Line must be pre-subscribed to AT&T as the primary interexchange carrier.

Seamless Link Service is provided on a monthly basis and the Customer will receive a single monthly bill for all locations billed to the same Main Billed Account. The Customer is financially responsible for all locations included under the Customer's Main Billed Account.

* AT&T Seamless Link Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T Seamless Link Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 37 1st Revised Sheet 2 Replacing Original Sheet 2

37. AT&T SEAMLESS LINK SERVICE *

* Beginning February 25, 2005, AT&T Seamless Link Service will be (withdrawn. All customers were migrated to AT&T All In One Service on July 18, 2004.

CANCELLED Ssued: January 26, 2005 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission

JX-2012-0536

| (RT)

(RT)

(AT) | (AT)

Section 37 Original Sheet 2

37. AT&T SEAMLESS LINK SERVICE *

37.2 RATES AND CHARGES

AT&T Seamless Link Service rates are usage based and apply to the initial 30 seconds or fraction and to each additional 1 second or fraction. Usage charges are billed in arrears.

37.2.1 Usage Rates

A. Switched Outbound

Refer to Price List.

B. Switched Inbound

Refer to Price List.

C. Calling Card

Refer to Price List.

* AT&T Seamless Link Service Distributed Network Service may no longer be ordered after December 31, 2000. Existing Customers with AT&T Seamless Link Service in effect or on order prior to December 31, 2000 may continue under existing conditions.

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 1

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.1 GENERAL

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

38.1.1 Outward WATS InterLATA ADD-ON Service

This is a complementary service to Local Exchange Carrier IntraLATA WATS offerings and is only available in conjunction with Local Exchange Carrier provided IntraLATA WATS and provides for the completion of calls on a Local Exchange Carrier provided access line.

38.1.2 800 Service InterLATA ADD-ON Service

This is a complementary service to Local Exchange Carrier IntraLATA 800 Service offerings and is only available in conjunction with Local Exchange Carrier provided IntraLATA 800 Service and provides for the completion of calls on a Local Exchange Carrier provided access line.

Section 38 Original Sheet 2

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.2 REGULATIONS

38.2.1 Undertaking of the Company

The design, maintenance and operation of Wide Area Telecommunications Service envisions that communications will originate or terminate at a WATS service point for the purpose of communicating with service points in the State of Missouri.

38.2.2 Availability of Service

The Company reserves the right to deny service ordering and provisioning in locations where call discernment in the form of either trunk level call identification or station level signalling with a two digit identifier (FLEX ANI) is not available to AT&T.

38.2.3 Limitation of Service

WATS does not include person-to-person, collect, conference or other messages requiring operator handling, except that an operator will reach the called telephone number where service components are not available for customer dial completion.

WATS service contemplates the provision of satisfactory transmission only between the access line and the calling or called service point.

38.2.4 Advance Payments

Applicants for service who do not have an account with the Company or its authorized agent or whose financial responsibility is not a matter of general knowledge may be required to make an advance payment at the time of application and at least one month's estimated charges for the service desired.

The amount of the advance payment is credited to the customer's account as applying to any indebtedness under the contract.

38.2.5 Minimum Contract Period

JX-2012-0536

The minimum contract period is one day.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 38 Original Sheet 3

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.2 REGULATIONS - (Continued)

38.2.6 Maintenance and Repairs

The Company undertakes to maintain and repair the services which it furnishes to customers. The customer shall be responsible for damages to services of the Company caused by the negligence or willful act of the customer. The customer may not rearrange, disconnect, remove or attempt to repair or permit others to rearrange, disconnect, remove or attempt to repair any equipment installed by the Company except upon the written consent of the Company.

38.2.7 Allowance for Interruptions

Service Commission JX-2012-0536 A. Message Telecommunications Service furnished at the customer's request when his Wide Area Telecommunications Service is interrupted is charged for at the Message Telecommunications rates contained in the Message Telecommunications Service Tariff.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 4

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

38.3.1 Responsibilities of the Customer

A. Information a Customer Must Provide

Prior to reconnecting grandfathered equipment to WATS, the customer must provide the following information about the equipment to the Company:

- 1. Manufacturers name, model number and type
- 2. Ringer equivalent number and type (if known)
- 3. Type of standard jack (if required)
- 4. Service to which equipment is being connected
- 5. Notarized affidavit for premises wiring
- 6. Description of interface
- 7. Line or pin assignment for a multiline jack

The customer must also notify the Company when the grandfather equipment is permanently disconnected.

38.3.2 Connection to Service Provided by a Local Exchange Carrier

WATS may be connected to services provided by a Local Exchange Carrier. The connections are subject to the regulations in this tariff and the appropriate tariff(s) of the Local Exchange Carrier.
Section 38 Original Sheet 5

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.3 Protective Connecting Arrangements

The following Protective Connecting Arrangements (PCA's) are grandfathered and are offered subject to on-the-shelf availability. The rates and charges applicable at any given time within the allowable minimum/maximum range will be specified in a supplemental rate schedule filed with and approved by the Missouri Public Service Commission. Any change to a rate or charge within the allowable range shall not be construed as an application to increase or decrease rates.

Description	USOC	Monthly Rates [*]	Nonrecurring Charges [*]	
Automatic PCA with a contact type signaling interface for two- or four-wire voice-band connections of CPE communications systems to Company Service	CDQ	<u>Min. Max.</u> \$5.62 \$6.61	<u>Min. Max.</u> None	
Automatic PCA for connection of a customer, authorized user or joint user-provided communications system arranged for CPE dial or automatic channel signaling to a Company service which terminates at the distant end in a PBX arranged for dial or automatic signaling (four-wire)	C234W	\$9.69 \$11.40	\$83.64 \$98.40	
PCA which provides for connection of CPE automatic telephone answering devices to serving office, PBX trunk, key system lines and Centrex station lines by means of a two-wire interface	GTS	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 38 Original Sheet 6

.

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

18.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

18.3.3 Protective Connecting Arrangements - (Continued)

Description	USOC	Monthly Rates [*]		Nonrecurring Charges [*]	
PCA for connection of CPE answering or recording equipment to Company lines for one-way voice transmission in each direction but not simultaneously. Recording of two-way conversations is prevented by the PCA		<u>Min.</u> \$5.19	<u>Max.</u> \$6.10	<u>Min.</u> \$29.51	<u>Max.</u> \$34.72

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 7

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.3 Protective Connecting Arrangements - (Continued)

Description	USOC	Monthly Rates [*]	Nonrecurring Charges*		
Similar application to RDL, but provides for simultaneous two-way voice transmission. Recording of two-way voice conversations is prevented as with RDL	RDM	<u>Min. Max.</u> ICB Rates and Charges Apply	<u>Min. Max.</u> ICB Rates and Charges Apply		
Same application as RDM with voice control disconnect and automatic receive volume limiting	RDY	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply		
PCA for use with CPE to provide data on PBX trunks. Also requires standard PBX trunk PCA	CBF	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply		
PCA to permit connection of CPE message registers to facilities of the Company for indications of message registrations for out- going calls over the associated serving office trunks (facilities). Each trunk would also have a PCA (typically CDH or CD8) for connection of PBX. Association of the trunk with the station is made by the CPE	СЕК	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply		
Alarm coupler for use with rotary dial, one-way transmission CPE alarm signaling device	CAU	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply		

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuer 26, 2002 Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 8

· · · · · -

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.3 Protective Connecting Arrangements - (Continued)

Description	USOC	Monthly Rates [*]	Nonrecurring Charges [*]
PCA to permit the connection of CPE to a Company special recording trunk arranged for two- way service, i.e., outward dialing by hotel/motel guests and re-ring by the operator of the Company long distance switchboard		Min. Max.	<u>Min. Max.</u> ICB Rates and
(the equivalent of a toll terminal)	CED	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	Charges Apply
For termination of CPE tie lines, with CPE channel signaling, in Centrex systems four-wire	С2Н	\$6.91 \$8.13	\$20.73 \$24.39
PCA used for automatic connection of CPE voice transmitting and/or receiving terminal equipment to an exchange line or PBX/CTX station line or to a WATS access line	C2ACP	\$ 9. 02 \$10.61	\$7.49 \$8.81
PCA to provide for connection of CPE terminal equipment to Company serving office key system and PBX station lines and WATS lines via three-wire interface	STC	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply
PCA for connection of CPE voice communications systems and/or terminal equipment via two-wire interface to Company lines and trunks (only loop-start trunks not equipped for toll diversion) or terminal equipment	STP	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply
* Refer to the Price List for St			

Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Section 38 Original Sheet 9

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

38.3.3 Protective Connecting Arrangements - (Continued)

Description	USOC	Monthly Rates [*]	Nonrecurring Charges*	
Manual PCA used to connect a cord switchboard position of a CPE system, which provides		<u>Min. Max.</u>	<u>Min. Max.</u>	
supervisory signals, to a trunk line	CDA	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	
Automatic PCA used to connect a trunk line arranged for two-way combination service to and from the attendant position and from the dial switching equipment of a CPE system	CDH	\$10.03 \$11.80	\$37.48 \$44.09	
Automatic PCA used to connect a trunk line arranged for one-way incoming service to the attendant position of a CPE system	CD6	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	
Automatic PCA used to connect a trunk line arranged for one-way outgoing service from the attendant position of a CPE system	CD7	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	
Automatic PCA used to connect a trunk line arranged for one-way outgoing service from the dial switching equipment of a CPE system	CD8	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	ICB Rates and Charges Apply	
	-			

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Section 38 Original Sheet 10

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.3 Protective Connecting Arrangements - (Continued)

Description	USOC	Monthly Rates [*]		Nonrecurrin Charges [*]	
Automatic PCA used to connect a trunk line arranged for two-way service to and from the attendant position of a system	CD9	<u>Min.</u> \$7.49	<u>Max.</u> \$8.81	<u>Min.</u> \$37.48	<u>Max.</u> \$44.09
PCA used for automatic connecting of CPE voice transmitting and/or receiving terminal equipment bridged to a line or PBX/CTX station line or to a WATS access line, which is terminated in a Company service point	C2AKS	\$9.02	\$10.61	\$7.49	\$8.81
Automatic PCA used to connect a trunk line, arranged for one-way service, i.e., outward dialing by hotel/motel guests to the operator position of Company long distance switchboard (the equivalent of a toll terminal)	CET	ICB Rat Charges		ICB Rat Charges	
PCA to provide for connection of CPE originate-only or originate and answer terminal equipment.	SU6AQ	ICB Rat Charges		ICB Rat Charges	

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 11

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.4 Standard Jacks - Registration Program

Standard jacks are provided by the Company to connect Registered Equipment to those services that are subject to the Registration Program. The use of jacks is covered in Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations. Specific jacks are described in the document on file with the FCC entitled "Descriptions of Standard Registration Program Connection Configurations Supplementing Configuration Described in Subpart F of Part 68 of the FCC's Rules and Regulations."

These jacks are used to terminate services provided by the Company. Other services or facilities provided by the Company or by others may also be terminated in any spare capacity of the jacks remaining after installation without additional charge for the use of such capacity.

The rates and charges for standard jacks and their typical uses are set forth following. The rates and charges applicable at any given time within the allowable minimum/maximum range will be specified in a supplemental rate schedule filed with and approved by the Missouri Public Service Commission. Any change to a rate or charge within the allowable range shall not be construed as an application to increase or decrease rates.

				USOC	Nonrec Char	
Α.	Sta	ndar	d Voice Jacks		Minimum	Maximum
	1.	con	iature Six-position jacks for nection of terminal equipment follows:			
		a.	Single-line telephone set, surface or flush mounted	RJIIC	\$10.56	\$12.42
		b.	Single-line telephone sets, wall mounted	RJ11W	10.56	12.42

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 12

	38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE					
38.3 CONN	NECTIONS	S - (Continued)				
38.3.4	Standar	rd Jacks - Registration Program	- (Conti	nued)		
A. S	Standard	d Voice Jacks - (Continued)				
:	1 ((Continued)				
			USOC	Nonrec Char	ges*	
				Minimum	Maximum	
	с.	Two-line non-key telephone sets, surface or flush mounted	RJ14C	\$10.56	\$12.42	
			KJ 140	Ģ10.90	ΨI2.42	
	d.	Single-line bridged 4-wire exchange 2/RT, Tl/Rl	RJIDC	10.56	12.42	
	e.	Two-line non-key telephone sets, wall mounted	RJ14W	10.56	12.42	
	f.	Special single-line equipment for use in hospital critical care areas	RJ17C	10.56	12.42	
	g.	9DB single-line data equipment with mode indication and mode indication common leads. This jack is normally used in association with a series jack				
		association with a bollob jack	RJ16X	10.56	12.42	
	h.	Three-line non-key telephone sets and ancillary devices	RJ25C	51.82	60.97	

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Section 38 Original Sheet 13

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.4 Standard Jacks - Registration Program - (Continued)

A. Standard Voice Jacks - (Continued)

			USOC	Nonrecurring Charges*	
				Minimum	Maximum
2.	con: ten	Position Miniature Ribbon for nection of multiline minating equipment and channel ivation devices as follows:			
	a.	For connection to 2-wire tie trunks E&M Type I signaling (12-line capacity)	RJ2EX	169.87	199.85
	b.	For connection to 4-wire tie trunks E&M Type I signaling (8-line capacity)	RJ2GX	169.87	199.85
	c.	For connection to 2-wire tie trunks E&M Type II signaling (8-line capacity)	RJ2FX	169.87	199.85
	d.	For connection to 4-wire tie trunks E&M Type II signaling (8-line capacity)	RJ2HX	169.87	199.85
	e.	For connection to off-premises station lines (25-line capacity)	RJ21X	169.87	199.85
	f.	For use with series devices such as toll restrictors (12- line capacity)	RJ71C	111.33	130.98
	g.	For connection of up to 12- line bridged 4-wire exchange 2/RT, T1/R1	RJ2DX	106.53	125.33
Refer	to t	he Price List for Supplemental 9	Schedule	of present	

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Issued: November 26, 2002 Leslie O Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 38 Original Sheet 14

- - - - - - - -

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.4 Standard Jacks - Registration Program - (Continued)

A. Standard Voice Jacks - (Continued)

			USOC	Nonrecurring Charges [*]	
				Minimum	Maximum
3.		ies Jacks for connections of minal equipment as follows:			
	a.	Single-line alarm reporting devices	RJ31X	70.06	82.42
	Ъ.	Series ancillary devices such as automatic dialers			
		Single-line sets with exclusion	RJ32X	70.06	82.42
	c.	Two-line telephone sets with exclusion on one line	RJ37X	70.06	82.42
4.	lin	therproof for use with single es telephone sets used at ations such as boats and			
	mar	inas	RJ15C	127.64	150.17

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Section 38 Original Sheet 15

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.3 CONNECTIONS - (Continued)

38.3.4 Standard Jacks - Registration Program - (Continued)

B. Standard Data Jacks

		USOC	Nonrecurring Charges [*] Minimum Maximu	
1.	Universal Data Jack for use in connecting fixed loss loop (FLL) and programmed (P) types of data equipment (one-line capacity)	RJ41S	\$72.94	\$85.81
2.	Programmed Data Jack for use in connecting programmed data equipment (one-line capacity)	RJ45S	72.94	85.81
3.	Multiple Line Universal Data Jack for use in connecting fixed loss loop (FLL) and programmed (P) types of data equipment. This Jack requires the use of the equipment listed following:		265.85	312.76
	a. Multiple Line Universal Data Jack Circuit Cards. For use with RJ26X. One circuit card per circuit required		84.46	99.36
	b. Multiple Line Universal Data Jack Mountain options. For use with RJ26X. One required per RJ26X.			
	- Wall Mounting with cover.	RJM3X	47.99	56.46
	- Rack Mounting (19 inch or 23 inch)	. RJM4X	29.75	35.00

* Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service Commission

Section 38 Original Sheet 16

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

- 38.4 RATES
 - 38.4.1 General

Each WATS line will be arranged by the Local Exchange Carrier, at the option of the customer, for either Outward WATS or 800 Service, but not both.

38.4.2 Rate Periods

Rates applicable are based on the time of day, day of week as follows:

A. Business Day Period

8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday.

B. Evening Period

5 p.m. to 11 p.m. Sunday through Friday.

C. Night/Weekend Period

ll p.m. to 8 a.m. all days 8 a.m. to 11 p.m. Saturday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Sunday

- 38.4.3 Minimum Average Time Requirement (MATR)
 - A. 800 Service

Usage is subject to an average of thirty seconds per completed message in each rate period for each billing period. This means that if the average duration per message in any rate period during each billing cycle is less than thirty seconds, billing will be based on an average duration of thirty seconds per message.

B. Outward WATS

JX-2012-0536

Usage is subject to an average of one minute per completed message in each rate period for each billing period. This means that if the average duration per message in any rate period during each billing cycle is less than one minute, billing will be based on an average duration of one minute per message.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Service Commission

Section 38 Original Sheet 17

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.4 RATES - (Continued)

38.4.4 Line Usage - 800 Service or Outward WATS

Rates for 800 Service in paragraph 38.4.4, A., following will apply to interLATA 800 Service actual usage or the percentage interLATA usage in accordance with the method reflected in the applicable local exchange carrier approved tariff. Rates for intraLATA 800 Service usage will be at the appropriate rates as found in the Tariffs of the local exchange carrier.

Rates for Outward WATS Service in paragraph 38.4.4, B., following will apply to interLATA only usage by rate period. Rates for intraLATA usage will be at the appropriate rates as found in the Tariffs of the local exchange carrier.

A. 800 Service

1.	Monthly Usage Rate Table	Day	Evening	Night/ Weekend
	First ll hours, each hour	*	*	*
	Next 11 hours, each hour	*	*	*
	Next 18 hours, each hour	*	* ·	*
	Over 40 hours, each hour	*	*	*

B. Outward WATS

1.	Monthly Usage Rate Table	Day	Evening	Night/ Weekend
	First 10 hours, each hour	*	*	*
	Next 10 hours, each hour	*	*	*
	Next 17 hours, each hour	*	*	*
	Over 37 hours, each hour	*	*	*

- C. The rates and charges applicable at any given time will be specified in a supplemental rate schedule filed with and approved by the Missouri Public Service Commission.
- * Refer to the Price List for Supplemental Schedule of present effective rates.

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.4 RATES - (Continued)

38.4.5 Method of Determining Monthly Charges

The WATS usage charge is determined using steps A. through E., following:

- A. Determine the total number of completed messages for each rate period for each service arrangement.
- B. For 800 Service, apply the Minimum Average Time Requirement of thirty seconds by dividing the number of completed messages for each rate period by 120. (1 message = 30 seconds). For Outward WATS, apply the Minimum Average Time Requirement of one minute by dividing the number of completed messages for each rate period by 60. (1 message = 1 minute)
- C. Determine the total actual hours used for each rate period for each service arrangement.
- D. Determine the total chargeable hours for each rate period for each service arrangement. This is the greater of B. or C., above, rounded to the nearest tenth (one decimal place.)
- E. Determine the total usage charge for all rate periods in each service arrangement by applying the rates shown in the rate table in Section 38.4 for Outward WATS or 800 Service.

Section 38 Original Sheet 19

38. WIDE AREA TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICE

38.4 RATES - (Continued)

38.4.6 Timing of Calls

- A. Chargeable time begins when connection is established between a service point associated with the WATS access line and the calling or called service point and ends when the calling service point "hangs up," thereby releasing the network connection. If the called service point "hangs up" but the calling service point does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released by automatic timing equipment in the telephone network.
- B. When a connection is established in one rate period and ends in another, the rate for each rate period applies to the portion of the connection occurring within that rate period.
- C. The rate charged is determined by the day and time (standard or daylight savings) at the WATS access line location.
- D. When 800 Service is directly connected (i.e., not connected through a Multiline Terminating System) at a customer's premises to a communications system, chargeable time begins when the 800 Service message terminates in or passes through the first multiline terminating system or terminal equipment on that communications system. It is the customer's responsibility to furnish appropriate answer supervision to the point of connection with the 800 Service so that chargeable time may begin.

38.4.7 Directory Assistance

JX-2012-0536

A. Directory Assistance charge applies when Outward WATS calls are made from points in Missouri to intrastate Directory Assistance. Regulations and charges for Directory Assistance are in accordance with the provisions as set forth in Section 21 of the Custom Network Service Tariff. WATS usage rates do not apply to calls made to Directory Assistance.

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Service Commission Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 39 Original Sheet 1

39. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

.

Section 40 Original Sheet 1 · ----

40. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionJX-2012-0536

Section 41 Original Sheet 1

41. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie 0 Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606Service CommissionJX-2012-0536

· · · -

Section 42 Original Sheet 1

42. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued: November 26, 2002 CANCELLED May 01, 2012 Service Commission JX-2012-0536 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606 Effective: December 26, 2002 Lesuite 0 Buford, District Manager 227 West Monroe Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

43. SPECIAL SERVICE ARRANGEMENTS

43.1 GENERAL

43.1.1 SPECIAL SERVICE ARRANGEMENTS

Customer specific special arrangements may be furnished in addition to existing tariff offerings. Rates, terms, and conditions plus any additional regulations, if applicable, for the special service arrangements will be developed upon the customer's request. Unless otherwise specified, regulations for the special service arrangements are in addition to the applicable regulations specified in other sections of this tariff. Special service arrangements are established for specialized or customized customer service requirements and are not available for contract pricing.

The specific terms and conditions applicable to each special service arrangement will be described below.

A. FEDERAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM (FTS 2000)

AT&T has contracted with the General Service Administration (GSA) to provide telecommunications services to support FTS 2000. FTS 2000 is a communications system that provides interstate and intrastate telecommunications services only to agencies of the United States government. The intrastate portion of these services is provided as an add-on to the interstate service. The FTS 2000 contract will be renegotiated during fourth and seventh year of the ten-year term.

B. STATE GOVERNMENT SERVICES

AT&T has contracted with the State Office of Administration, Division of Purchasing and Materials Management to provide intrastate and interstate long distance and long distance operator assisted telephone services to the State of Missouri, as specified in State Contract No. C107164001.

(AT) | | | |

(AT)

Section 43 Original Sheet 1

43. SPECIAL SERVICE ARRANGEMENTS

43.1 GENERAL

Service Commission

43.1.1 SPECIAL SERVICE ARRANGEMENTS

Customer specific special arrangements may be furnished in addition to existing tariff offerings. Rates, terms, and conditions plus any additional regulations, if applicable, for the special service arrangements will be developed upon the customer's request. Unless otherwise specified, regulations for the special service arrangements are in addition to the applicable regulations specified in other sections of this tariff. Special service arrangements are established for specialized or customized customer service requirements and are not available for contract pricing.

The specific terms and conditions applicable to each special service arrangement will be described below.

A. FEDERAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS SYSTEM (FTS 2000)

AT&T has contracted with the General Service Administration (GSA) to provide telecommunications services to support FTS 2000. FTS 2000 is a communications system that provides interstate and intrastate telecommunications services only to agencies of the United States government. The intrastate portion of these services is provided as an add-on to the interstate service. The FTS 2000 contract will be renegotiated during fourth and seventh year of the ten-year term.

Section 44 Original Sheet l

٠

44. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Issued:November 26, 2002Effective:December 26, 2002CANCELLEDLeslie O Buford, District ManagerMay 01, 2012227 West Monroe StreetMissouri PublicChicago, Illinois 60606

Service Commission JX-2012-0536

Section 45 Original Sheet 1

45. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Section 46 Original Sheet 1

46. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Section 47 Original Sheet 1

47. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

Section 48 Original Sheet 1

48. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

Repla	Section 49 1st Revised Sheet 1 cing Original Sheet 1
49. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	(CT
	(RT
	(RT
	(RT (RT
	(RT (RT
	(RT (RT
	(RT (RT
	(RT (RT
	(RT (RT
	(RT
	(RT (RT

(RT)

Section 49 Original Sheet 1

49. AT&T PRISON COLLECT WITH CONTROLS SERVICE

(MT)

49.1 DESCRIPTION

49.1.1 General

AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service is an AT&T Long Distance Service that permits inmates to place collect calls originated over the AT&T network from authorized telephone numbers in a Prison Administration controlled environment. Telephones subscribed for this service may be controlled by the Prison Administration for one or more of the following:

- duration of call
- time of day
- number of calls placed per individual
- permission restrictions
- call blocking
- restriction lists
- 49.1.2 Availability

AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service is available at prisons in Missouri in which Prison Administrators have requested the service. AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service may not be available in all locations.

AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service includes Operator Station Collect or Person-to-Person Collect calls placed to domestic locations. AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service calls cannot be converted from a collect call to a Calling Card call by the billed party.

49.1.3 Regulations

AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service includes usage charges and a Service Charge per call, as specified in the Price List. AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service calls are not included in the discounts under AT&T Optional Calling plans specified in Section 2 of the Message Telecommunications Services Tariff. (MT)

(MT)This material was moved from the Message Telecommunications(AT)Service Tariff, Section 1.4.12, Sheet 57.(AT)

P.S.C. Mo. No. 22 AT&T COMMUNICATIONS OF THE SOUTHWEST, INC.

CUSTOM NETWORK SERVICE

Section 49	
1st Revised Sheet 2	
Replacing Original Sheet 2	

49.	RESERVED	FOR	FUTURE	USE	(CT)
					(RT)
					(RT) (RT)
					(RT)

Section 49 Original Sheet 2

49. AT&T PRISON COLLECT WITH CONTROLS SERVICE 49.2 RATES AND CHARGES (MT)49.2.1 Usage Charges Usage charges for AT&T Prison Collect with Control Service are as specified in the Price List. (MT)49.2.2 Bill Statement Fee (AT)Customers who receive their intrastate AT&T Prison Collect calls charges as part of their local telephone company bill, will be assessed a Bill Statement Fee as specified in the Price List. This fee is in addition to all other rates and charges. AT&T will not apply the Bill Statement Fee if any of the following apply: You receive your AT&T bill directly from AT&T via paper bill or via an online bill. You qualify as a 'low income' subscriber, defined as one who meets the eligibility requirements of a low income plan (e.g., lifeline, Link-Up, etc.) offered by the local telephone You must notify AT&T prior to February 27, 2005 of company. your eligibility and provide the AT&T required certification of eligibility to AT&T. You subscribe to AT&T Price Protection Plan, or AT&T One Rate $^{m extsf{@}}$ Basic plan, or AT&T One Rate Simple Plan. You inform AT&T that you are blind or visually impaired and have your telephone bill issued in Braille; or you are a customer in Missouri and you request your AT&T invoices in large print. Your local telephone company is AT&T. (AT) The Bill Statement Fee is as specified in the Price List. This material was moved from the Message Telecommunications (AT) (MT)Service Tariff, Section 1.4.12, Sheet 57.1. (AT)

Section 50 1st Revised Sheet 1 Replacing Original Sheet 1

50. AT&T CORRECTIONAL VALUE PLAN (OCPZP)*

(RT) (AT) (AT)

(RT)

* Effective June 15, 2005, AT&T Correctional Value Plan will be discontinued and not available to new or existing customers.

CANCELLED Sued: May 16, 2005 May 01, 2012 Missouri Public Cancel Commission Effective: June 15, 2005 Leslie 0 Buford, District Manager 222 West Adams Street Chicago, Illinois 60606

Section 50 Original Sheet 1

(MT)

50. AT&T CORRECTIONAL VALUE PLAN (OCPZP)*

50.1 DESCRIPTION

50.1.1 General

Customers of AT&T Consumer Telecommunications Services who are presubscribed to AT&T as their primary interexchange carrier can enroll in this offer. Customers must enroll in this offer by completing and returning an enrollment form provided by AT&T, calling an AT&T designated 800 number, or by enrolling during a marketing contact with AT&T. All terms and conditions are contained and described within the consumer AT&T Service Guide OTHO2001DD.

50.1.2 Rates and Charges

Collect calls originating from correctional institutions that are subscribed to AT&T Prison Collect with Controls service and are billed to the customer's main residential telephone account are eligible for this plan.

AT&T will rate eligible collect calls at the AT&T Prison Collect with Controls Service rates, as specified in this tariff. A 15% discount applies to the usage and service charges of the eligible calls. A monthly recurring charge of \$5 applies

Customers placing all other types of calling card and operatorhandled calls will be rated using the rates in Section 1.4.6 of the Missouri Telecommunications Service Tariff.

50.1.3 Availability

This offer is available where facilities and billing capabilities exist.

- * AT&T Correctional Value Plan will no longer be available for enrollment to new Customers as of June 7, 2004. (MT)
- (MT) This material was moved from the Message Telecommunications
 (AT) Service Tariff, Section 1.4.52, Sheet 71.35.
 (AT)

Section 51 Original Sheet 1

51. INTRASTATE INBOUND 1-800-YELLOWPAGES SERVICE

51.1 DESCRIPTION

Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages Service is a telecommunications service provided to businesses that advertise on AT&T's 1-800-YellowPages free directory assistance service. Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages permits inward 800 number calling from stations within the state and connects callers at their request to the telephone number of the requested directory assistance business listing.

Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages Service is offered only in conjunction with AT&T 1-800-YellowPages, which is an Advertiser Paid service offered by AT&T, that provides free nationwide access to directory assistance listings to callers. Businesses contract with AT&T to play ads for their products and services when callers place calls to 1-800-YellowPages for directory assistance listings and then routes callers at their request to the telephone number of the requested business listing. The ads are played after a call to 1-800-YellowPages, and before callers are given the requested business number. The charge for Intrastate Inbound 1-800-YellowPages service is as specified in the Price List. AT&T will enter into a separate agreement with the advertiser for the billing and collection of the charge.

51.2 RATES AND CHARGES

Refer to Price List